



Rates & Annual Charges

The Independent Pricing & Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) announced a 4.6% core rate peg limit for 2024/25 in November 2023. In addition to the rate peg limit, Wagga Wagga City Council received an additional population factor of 0.4%, taking the total allowable rate peg to 5% for the 2024/25 financial year.

Rates are levied against properties in accordance with their classification as defined in the Local Government Act 1993. Properties are classified as Residential, Business or Farmland based on their dominant use. The calculation of the rateable amount for each property is determined by multiplying the valuation by the Ad valorem amount. Where this calculation results in an amount less than the Minimum Rate, the Minimum Rate applies.

The NSW Land & Property Management Authority (Valuer General's office) completed a revaluation of all rateable properties in the Local Government area in 2022. This was undertaken as part of a three-year revaluation cycle.

Rate Type	Category	Sub-Category	Minimum Rate	Ad Valorem Amount	Rate Yield	% Total
Ordinary	Residential	City and Suburbs	\$810.00	0.00640933	\$30,825,770	58.45%
Ordinary	Residential	Villages	\$302.00	0.00368146	\$570,354	1.08%
Ordinary	Residential	Other	\$362.00	0.00357367	\$2,086,231	3.96%
Ordinary	Business	City and Suburbs	\$775.00	0.01315399	\$13,314,309	25.25%
Ordinary	Business	Villages and Rural	\$127.00	0.00322113	\$163,607	0.31%
Ordinary	Farmland		\$349.00	0.00122483	\$5,779,834	10.96%
TOTAL					\$52,740,105	100.00%

The rate categories and sub-categories for the purposes of the levying of the 2024/25 rates are as follows:

Wagga Wagga and Forest Hill

Residential – City and Suburbs Business – City and Suburbs

Villages: San Isidore, Gumly Gumly, Tarcutta, Humula, Uranquinty, Mangoplah, Oura, Currawarna, Ladysmith, Galore, Collingullie, Belfrayden and North Wagga

Residential – Villages Business – Villages

Residential - Other is defined as land which is:

- a) Is not less than two (2) hectares and not more than 40 hectares in area
- b) Is either:
 - i. Not zoned or otherwise designated for use under an environmental planning instrument
 - ii. Zoned or otherwise designated for use under such an environmental planning instrument for non-urban purpose
- c) Does not have a significant and substantial commercial purpose or character

Excludes: Business – City and Suburbs land, rated in accordance with the provisions of Section 518 of the Local Government Act 1993, and also farmland, rated in accordance with the provisions of Section 515 of the Local Government Act, within such centres of population.

Categorisation of land for purposes of ordinary rates

In accordance with Section 514 of the Local Government Act 1993, Council must declare each parcel of rateable land within the Local Government Area to be within one of the following categories, before making an ordinary rate:

- Farmland
- Residential
- Business

Farmland rates will be levied on all rateable land, which, in Council's opinion, qualifies as "Farmland" as defined in Section 515 of the Local Government Act 1993.

The categorisation of land for the purposes of ordinary rates as per the Local Government Act 1993 is as follows:

Section 515 - Farmland

- (1) Land is to be categorised as "farmland" if it is a parcel of rateable land valued as one assessment and its dominant use is for farming (that is, the business or industry of grazing, animal feedlots, dairying, pig-farming, poultry farming, viticulture, orcharding, bee-keeping, horticulture, vegetable growing, the growing of crops of any kind, forestry or aquaculture within the meaning of the Fisheries Management Act 1994, or any combination of those businesses or industries) which:
 - (a) has a significant and substantial commercial purpose or character, and
 - (b) is engaged in for the purpose of profit on a continuous or repetitive basis (whether or not a profit is actually made).
- (2) Land is not to be categorised as farmland if it is rural residential land.
- (3) The regulations may prescribe circumstances in which land is or is not to be categorised as farmland.

Section 516 - Residential

- (1) Land is to be categorised as "residential" if it is a parcel of rateable land valued as one assessment and:
 - (a) its dominant use is for residential accommodation (otherwise than as a hotel, motel, guest-house, backpacker hostel or nursing home or any other form of residential accommodation (not being a boarding house or a lodging house) prescribed by the regulations), or
 - (b) in the case of vacant land, it is zoned or otherwise designated for use under an environmental planning instrument (with or without development consent) for residential purposes, or
 - (c) it is rural residential land.
- (1A) For the purposes of this section, a **"boarding house"** or a **"lodging house"** means a building wholly or partly let as lodging in which each letting provides the tariff-paying occupant with a principal place of residence and in which:
 - (a) each tariff charged does not exceed the maximum tariff for boarding houses or lodging houses for the time being determined by the Minister by order published in the Gazette for the purposes of this subsection, and
 - (b) there are at least 3 tariff-paying occupants who have resided there for the last 3 consecutive months, or any period totaling 3 months during the last year, and includes a vacant building that was so let immediately before becoming vacant, but does not include a residential flat building, licensed premises, a private hotel, a building containing serviced apartments or a backpacker hostel or other tourist establishment.
- (2) The regulations may prescribe circumstances in which land is or is not to be categorised as residential.

Section 518 - Business

Land is to be categorised as "business" if it cannot be categorised as farmland, residential or mining.

Pensioner Concession Rates Rebate

In accordance with Section 575 of the Local Government Act 1993, eligible pensioners are provided concessions on their ordinary rates, domestic waste management and sewerage service charges. The cost of providing these concessions is shared between the State Government (55%) and Council (45%).

Eligible ratepayers are entitled to receive up to:

- \$250.00 off ordinary rates and charges for domestic waste management services; and
- \$87.50 off annual sewerage rates and charges.

Holders of the below listed concession cards are eligible for the concession:

- Holders of a Pensioner Concession Card (PCC);
- Holders of a gold card embossed with 'TPI' (Totally Permanently Incapacitated);
- Holders of a gold card embossed with 'EDA' (Extreme Disablement Adjustment);
- War widow or widower or wholly dependent partner entitled to the DVA (Department of Veterans' Affairs) income support supplement.

In accordance with Section 575(2) of the Local Government Act 1993, the amount by which a rate or charge is required to be reduced is:

- if the person making the application is, on the date on which the rate or charge is levied, an eligible pensioner who is solely liable or jointly liable with one or more jointly eligible occupiers but with no other person for the rate or charge--one-half of the rate or charge; or
- if the person making the application is, on the date on which the rate or charge is levied, an eligible pensioner who is jointly liable with one other person who is not a jointly eligible occupier, or with two or more other persons, any of whom is not a jointly eligible occupier for the rate or charge--an amount that bears to one-half of the rate or charge the same proportion as the part of that rate or charge for which, as between all persons liable to pay the rate or charge, the applicant and any jointly eligible occupier are liable bears to the whole of that rate or charge.

Sewer Charges

With increasing demands on the limited water resources of NSW, it is vital that these resources are managed in an efficient and sustainable manner. Best-practice management is essential for efficient and sustainable management of water resources and the environment. It enables a Local Water Utility (LWU) to achieve sustainable water supply and sewerage businesses and comply with the Australian Government's National Competition Policy (NCP) and National Water Initiative (NWI). LWUs that achieve the outcomes required by these guidelines will have demonstrated best-practice management of these businesses. Best-practice management involves a triple bottom line focus that provides a balanced view of the long-term sustainability of NSW water utilities. Triple bottom line accounting (social, environmental and economic) involves consideration of a LWU's business plan together with its social and environmental management practices.

Best-practice management of water supply and sewerage involves the following six criteria:

- Strategic Business Planning
- Pricing (including Developer Charges, Liquid Trade Waste Policy and Approvals)
- Water Conservation
- Drought Management
- Performance Reporting
- Integrated Water Cycle Management

Best-practice sewerage pricing involves a uniform annual sewerage bill for residential customers. For Non-Residential customers an appropriate sewer usage charge is required for the estimated volume discharged to the sewerage system, together with an access charge based on the water meter size that is applied for each and every meter connection (based on the capacity requirements that their loads place on the system relative to residential customers).

Residential Properties (Developed)

The annual residential sewer charge is \$638.00 per residence. Multiple residence properties are charged \$638.00 per residence.

Vacant Land

Vacant land (including Residential and Non-Residential) which can be connected to the sewer system will be charged an annual sewer charge of \$638.00.

The annual residential sewer charge will commence either at the time waste management services commence and will be applied on a pro-rata basis for the remainder of the financial year, or at the start of the next rating year, whichever occurs first.

Non-Residential – Two Part Tariff Best Practice Sewer Charging

From 1 July 2012, Wagga Wagga City Council introduced two-part tariff sewer charging for Non-Residential customers. Non-Residential customers include (but not limited to) commercial, industrial, schools, small community properties and hospitals.

The Non-Residential Sewer Charge comprises of an access charge based on the water meter size of each connection on the property (see schedule below) and a usage charge.

Each property is assigned a discharge factor that refers to the property's estimated volume discharged to sewer. The Non-Residential usage charge is calculated by multiplying the total water usage (as measured by the water meter) by the applicable discharge factor. This value is then multiplied by the current usage charge of \$2.64 per kilolitre.

In accordance with best practice non-residential sewer guidelines, the minimum Non-Residential sewer charge must not be less than the residential charge of \$638.00 for 2024/25. Non-Residential properties that are deemed a low impact upon the sewerage system will be charged the minimum charge each quarter, as assessed and approved by Council officers. On application, Council will assess sewer access charges in circumstances where master and sub meters exist. This may include the removal and/or non-charging of a sewer access charge if considered appropriate based on assessment of the circumstances by the Council Officer.

Volume based and access charges are detailed below:

Name of Charge	Type of Service	Number of Services*	Charge Amount^	Yield
Residential Properties	Sewerage Services	27,104	\$638.00	\$17,333,184
Pump Service Agreement	Pressure Sewer Pump Maintenance	519	\$197.00	\$102,637
Non-residential includes Non Res Strata, Non Res services and small Community Property (excluding fire/parks)	Sewerage Services (by connections) The minimum Non-Residential sewer charge must not be less than the residential charge of \$638.00 for 2024/25	2,064	Two-part charge comprising of an access/s and volumetric charge	
Non-Residential Per kl Usage Charge: including Non-Res Strata and Non-Res additional services and small community property	Sewerage Services		\$2.64	\$4,839,683
Non Residential properties assessed as Minimum Charge	Access and Usage Charge	562	\$638.00	\$358,556
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 20mm	690	\$193.00	\$133,170
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 25mm	250	\$302.00	\$75,500
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 32mm	207	\$494.00	\$102,258
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 40mm	144	\$772.00	\$111,168
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 50mm	156	\$1,206.00	\$188,136
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 80mm	25	\$3,088.00	\$77,200
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 100mm	18	\$4,825.00	\$86,850
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 150mm	12	\$10,856.00	\$130,272
TOTAL				\$23,538,614

^{*} Please note number of services and meter sizes are subject to change throughout the year.

[^] Please note that the charge amounts quoted above for the Sewer Access Charges are annual amounts, charged in quarterly instalments.

Waste Management Charges

Waste management charges are applied to both Residential and Commercial properties in the waste collection areas of Wagga Wagga, North Wagga Wagga, Gumly Gumly, Forest Hill, Kapooka, Tarcutta, Mangoplah, Oura, Ladysmith, Brucedale, Uranguinty, Bomen and Cartwrights Hill.

Waste Management charges will be applied pro-rata to any property that starts to utilise these services during the financial year. A Vacant Residential Land Waste charge will be applied to a vacant residential lot once Council is advised the new lot has been created via a supplementary list supplied by the Valuer General.

Commercial properties (Non Residential and Non Rateable) have the ability to opt out of Council's Commercial Waste Service.

Name of Charge	Amount	Rate Yield
Domestic Waste Management Service Charge - Urban Residential	\$426.00	\$10,841,138
Domestic Waste Management Service Charge - Rural Residential	\$426.00	\$318,325
Domestic Waste - Additional Domestic Bin Service Charge	\$142.00	\$387,944
Commercial Waste Management Charge – Two Bin Service	\$426.00	\$542,725
Commercial Waste Management Charge – One Bin Service	\$213.00	\$2,130
Commercial Waste Management Service Charge – Additional Commercial Waste Service	\$142.00	\$176,506
Waste Management Service Charge - Vacant Residential Land	\$44.00	\$38,984
TOTAL		\$12,307,752

Stormwater Charges

Stormwater charges will be applicable to all properties, with the following exceptions, which are exempt from the charge:

- Crown Land
- Wagga Wagga City Council owned land
- Land held under lease for private purposes granted under the Housing Act 2001 or the Aboriginal Housing Act 1998
- Vacant Land
- Rural Residential land or Rural Business land, not located in a village, town or the city
- Land belonging to a Charity or Public Benevolent Institution

The annual stormwater charge will commence either at the time waste management services commence and will be applied on a pro-rata basis for the remainder of the financial year, or at the start of the next rating year, whichever occurs first.

Name of Charge	Amount	Rate Yield
Residential Stormwater	\$25.00	\$514,625
Residential Medium/High Density Stormwater	\$12.50	\$55,175
Business Stormwater	\$25.00	\$169,094
Business Strata Stormwater	\$5.00	\$1,230
TOTAL		\$740,124

Development Contributions Plans

Development contributions are payments made during the course of the Development Application or Complying Development Certificate process to enable Local Government to provide public facilities, infrastructure and services required as a consequence of new development and to upgrade existing facilities and infrastructure to accommodate the impact of growth.

The respective adopted Development Contribution Plans for Wagga Wagga City Council are:

- Wagga Wagga Local Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2019-2034
- City of Wagga Wagga Section 94 Contributions Plan 2006-2019
- Development Servicing Plan Stormwater 2007
- Development Servicing Plan Sewerage Services 2013

A full list of applicable Developer contributions charges for 2024/25 are outlined in Appendix A – Developer Contributions.

Pricing Policy

Where it is legally permissible Wagga Wagga City Council intends to charge fees for the provision of all goods and services that it provides. These fees will be charged to all clients that utilise Council's goods and services.

The particular pricing policy of Wagga Wagga City Council, applying to the various fees, is as follows:

- these items are priced at the figure stipulated by legislation as applicable to this activity;
- (b) these items are priced at the maximum recommended by the Office of Local Government;
- these items are priced so as to return a total cost recovery for the activities provided;
- these items are priced to cover the cost of the item plus normal commercial mark-ups;
- (e) these items are priced at below the cost of providing this activity as Council considers that full cost recovery would deprive the members of the community of the ability to participate/enjoy these activities.

The pricing policy identifier appears beside the various fees shown in Wagga Wagga City Council's list of fees to be charged in 2024/25.

The list of fees and charges also shows the GST payable on Council fees and charges. Those items not showing a GST component have been determined to be GST exempt.

Proposed Fees

Wagga Wagga City Council may charge a fee for any service it provides. The purpose of raising these fees is to recover, or assist Council in recovering the cost of providing these services. Wagga Wagga City Council proposes to charge the fees shown in the following pages during the 2024/25 financial year.

If the cost of providing these goods and services rises due to increases in statutory fees or increases in other costs beyond Council's control then Wagga Wagga City Council will pass on to users the increased costs, or part thereof, via a Council resolution to increase the fees for the affected goods and services.

Community/Not-for-profit organisation – fees and charges less than \$250 (per event)

An individual fee or charge up to a maximum of \$250 be reduced to \$0 for public events organised by a community/Not-for-profit organisation. A maximum of four (4) fees and charges are able to be reduced to \$0 each financial year.

Sporting or other clubs that charge its members a fee, are excluded from this fee reduction.

This reduction also does not apply to charges for the Multi-Purpose Stadium (MPS).

Table Of Contents

Vagga Wagga City Council	16
Governance and Administration	
Access to Information	
Customer Service	
Financial Services	
Sale of Land for Unpaid Rates	
Contract Services	
Fleet Services	
Property Management	
Rates and Annual Charges	
Rates	
Domestic Waste Management Annual Charges	
Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges	
Kerbside Waste Collection	
Residential & Non-Residential Sewer Charges	
Stormwater	
Council Facilities	31
Airport	31
Livestock Marketing Centre (LMC)	
Oasis Aquatic Centre	
Entry Fees	
Oasis Swim School	37
Memberships	38
Aqua / Fitness Class Fees	40
Inflatable Fees	40
Lane Hire Fees	41
Locker Hire Fees	42
Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program Fees	43
Other Fees	43
Wagga Workout	44
Individual Membership	44

Casual Visitation	4
Miscellaneous Hire	40
Bolton Park Stadium	40
Jim Elphick Tennis Centre	4
Casual Hire	4 ⁻
Adult Programming & Competitions	4
Junior Programming and Competitions	48
Room Hire/Events	4
Miscellaneous Hire	48
Exhibition Centre - Multi Purpose Stadium	49
Gregadoo Waste Management Centre	50
Specialist Waste	5
Rural Waste Management Centres	5
Crematorium and Cemeteries	54
Cemeteries	5
Crematorium	5
Memorial Items	5
Bob Osborne Skills Centre	58
Wagga Wagga Seniors Community Centre	58
Glenfield Park Community Centre	59
Ashmont Ngurra Hub	60
Lake Albert Hall	6:
Estella Community Meeting Space	6:
Duke of Kent Community Centre	
O'Halloran Park Hall	
Civic Centre	
Community Services	
Visitors Information Centre	
Partnership Program	
Mary Kidson Hall	
Civic Theatre	
Commercial Hire	
Outiliticion illiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomiconomicon	

Community Hire	6
Equipment Charges - Commercial Hire	6 [.]
Equipment Charges - Community Hire	6
Event Staff - Civic Theatre	69
General	69
Hire of Foyers	7
Box Office - Community Hirer	70
Box Office - Commercial Hirer	70
Box Office - Customer	7
Box Office - Civic Theatre	7
Art Gallery	7
E3 Hire Rates	7
Workshop Fees	7
Venue Hire	72
Event Staff - Art Gallery	7
Gallery Shop	7
Other Art Gallery	7
Museums	73
Historic Council Chambers Museum	7
Willans Hill Museum	74
Event Staff - Museums	7!
Library	7!
Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds	7
Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds	7
Lighting Fees	79
Exhibition Centre	8
Public Event Bins	8
Planning and Development	8
Strategic Planning	
Basic LEP Application	
Standard LEP Application	
Complex LEP Application	
Standard DCP Application	

Complex DCP Application	84
Document Fees	84
Developer Contributions	85
Subdivisions	85
Construction Certificate Application Fee - Subdivision	85
Construction Certificate Inspection Fee - Subdivision	86
Subdivision Certificate Application Fees	86
Section 68 Approval Fees - Engineering	86
Section 68 Inspection Fees - Engineering	86
Section 68 (Public) Bonds	86
Development Assessment & Building Fees	87
Development Application Fees	87
Modification of Consent Fees	91
Review of Determination Fees	93
Construction Certificates (CC) and Complying Development Certificate (CDC) Application Fees - Building	95
Construction Certificate Inspection Fees - Building	97
Building Information Certificate Application Fees	97
Building Information Certificate Inspection Fees	98
Building Certification - Miscellaneous	98
Section 68 Approval Fees - Building	99
Section 68 Inspection Fees - Building	99
Section 68 Approval Fees - Plumbing	99
Section 68 Inspection Fees - Plumbing	100
Section 68 Approval Fees - Planning	100
Fire Safety	101
Swimming Pool Safety	101
Planning Certificates	102
Miscellaneous Planning Fees	102
Application Withdrawal Fees	102
Environmental and Regulatory	104
Natural Environment	104
Noxious Weeds Inspections	105
Ranger Services	105

Companion Animals	107
Sewer Services	110
Sewage	110
Liquid Trade Waste	110
Excess Mass Charges	111
Tankered Waste	112
Pressure Sewer	
Joint Sewer Elimination	
Build Overs	113
Engineering	114
Technical Services	114
Works and Services	115
Activities in Poad Peserves	115

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Wagga Wagga City Council

Governance and Administration

Access to Information

0001	Formal access to Information – Government Information Public Access (GIPA) Application fee	А	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Each
0002	Formal access to Information – GIPA Processing Fee (personal affairs after first 20 hours – per hour rate)	А	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Hour
0003	Formal access to Information – GIPA Processing fee (Non personal after first hour – per hour rate)	А	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Hour
0004	Formal access to Information – GIPA Internal Review	Α	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	N	Each
0005	Access to Council Information – GIPA Informal	A				No Fee Last year fee No Fee	N	Each
0006	Conduct Money - Subpoenas	Α	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Each

Customer Service

0007	Print/Copy A4 single sided Black & White	С	\$0.15	\$0.18	\$0.02	\$0.20	Y	Each
8000	Print/Copy A4 single sided Colour	С	\$0.75	\$0.68	\$0.07	\$0.75	Υ	Each
0009	Print/Copy A3 single sided Black & White	С	\$0.30	\$0.36	\$0.04	\$0.40	Υ	Each
0010	Print/Copy A3 single sided Colour	С	\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	Υ	Each
0011	Print/Copy A2 single sided Black & White	С	\$2.35	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	Υ	Each
0012	Print/Copy A2 single sided Colour	С	\$3.65	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Υ	Each
0013	Print/Copy A1 single sided Black & White	С	\$3.00	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Υ	Each
0014	Print/Copy A1 single sided Colour	С	\$5.50	\$6.82	\$0.68	\$7.50	Υ	Each
0015	Print/Copy B1 single sided Black & White	С	\$4.00	\$5.00	\$0.50	\$5.50	Υ	Each
0016	Print/Copy B1 single sided Colour	С	\$6.60	\$7.73	\$0.77	\$8.50	Υ	Each
0017	Print/Copy A0 single sided Black & White	С	\$5.00	\$5.91	\$0.59	\$6.50	Υ	Each
0018	Print/Copy A0 single sided Colour	С	\$8.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	Each
0019	Scanning placed on CD/DVD/USB	С	\$11.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Υ	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Customer Service [continued]

0020	Scanning documents not more than 20 pages	С	\$27.00	\$26.36	\$2.64	\$29.00	Υ	Each Occasion
0021	Scanning documents more than 20 pages	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Y	Per Hour; minimum charge for 30 minutes with 15 minute increments thereafter
0022	Sale of Retail Products	D		·	·	Last year fee nercial markup	Y	Each

Financial Services

0023	Certificate pursuant to Section 603 LGA	В		cordance with cu	N	Each		
0024	Urgent Section 603 Certificate – additional fee	С	\$85.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each
0025	Copy of Section 603 Certificate administration	С	\$20.00	\$21.00	\$0.00	\$21.00	N	Each
0026	Copy of Rate Notice/Instalment Notice or Copy of Financial Data (Rate Book) for Properties (current financial year excluded)	С	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	N	Each
0027	Interest payable on Overdue Rates and Charges	В		with current ma	N	Each		
0028	Dishonoured Cheque Fee plus administration charge	С		cost to Council pl	N	Each		
0029	Merchant Fee – Mastercard and Visa	E			N	Each		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee		GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Tullion	i olioy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	прыношые	

Financial Services [continued]

1 IIIaiic	ital Scrattes [continued]							
0030	Merchant Fee – Payment made via Forms Express Portal	С	As per Forms Express Portal surcharge				N	Each
				As per Fo	rms Express P	Last year fee ortal surcharge		
0031	Application Fee for interest payable on Security Deposits	D	\$500.00	\$525.00	\$0.00	\$525.00	N	Each
0032	Auspice Administration Fee	E		,	As per individu	al arrangement	N	Each
					As per individu	Last year fee al arrangement		
0033	Debt recovery on Overdue Rates, Charges, and Debtor Accounts	С				Actual Cost	N	Each
						Last year fee Actual Cost		
Sale of	f Land for Unpaid Rates							
	-							
0034	Sale of Land Administration Charge	F	\$1.225.00	\$1.290.00	\$0.00	\$1.290.00	N	Fach

0034	Sale of Land Administration Charge	Е	\$1,225.00	\$1,290.00	\$0.00	\$1,290.00	N	Each
Charge w	ill apply to properties that reach public auction							
0035	Advertising Fees	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
0036	Real Estate Agent Fee	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
0037	Solicitors Fee	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
0038	Title Searches	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Sale of	Land for Unpaid Rates [continued]							
0039	Valuation Fee	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
Contra	ct Services							
0040	Tender Documents collection fee	С	\$185.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
Fleet S	Services							
0041	Use of Council plant for external hire (No Dry Hire)	D		-	ed Commercial	Rate plus 50% Last year fee Rate plus 50%	Y	Each
Please no	te that the hire of Council's plant and equipment is only available if it does no	ot interfere with 0	Council's work pro	ogram.				
0042	Private Hire (No Dry Hire)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
Please no	te that the hire of Council's plant and equipment is only available if it does no	ot interfere with C	Council's work pro	ogram.				
0043	Sale of Emulsion	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Per Litre
	of emulsion is operated as a commercial activity of the Council. Fees and Ch fer a commercial advantage on a competitor of the Council. Fees and charg							d charges
0044	Sale of Aggregate	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Per m3
	of aggregate is operated as a commercial activity of the Council. Fees and C Ifer a commercial advantage on a competitor of the Council. Fees and charge							and charges

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		r olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Property Management

0045	Rent or Licence Fees - Commercial Agreements	D	Disposal ar will be ap In accordand Disposal ar	ce with Council's and Management plied unless other ce with Council's and Management plied unless other councils.	Y	Annual		
0046	Property Agreement Preparation	С	registration Policy POL 0 Recovery of registration	of legal fees and n fees and other 138 Acquisition, L of legal fees and n fees and other 138 Acquisition, L	related costs Disposal and M disbursement related costs	incurred as per Management of Land. Last year fee ts, survey fees, incurred as per	Y	Each Occasion
0047	Community Licence Fee	E	\$800.00	\$763.64	\$76.36	\$840.00	Υ	Each Occasion
0048	Community Licence Preparation Fee	E	\$275.00	\$268.18	\$26.82	\$295.00	Υ	Each Occasion
0049	Permanent Road Closure Application Fee (non refundable)	С	\$5,000.00	\$5,000.00	\$0.00	\$5,000.00	N	Each Occasion
0050	Permanent Road Closure Costs & Disbursements	С	registration Recovery o	of legal fees and in fees and other of legal fees and in fees and other	related costs i	ending incurred as per Policy Last year fee ets, survey fees,	N	Each
0051	Administration fee for acquisition of Easement across Public Land	E	\$520.00	\$500.00	\$50.00	\$550.00	Y	Each Occasion
0052	Administration fee for internal dealings relating to lease and licence agreements (tenant initiated) such as assignments, sub-lease / sub-licence to third party, variation of Lease/Licence, amendment to terms etc	С	\$520.00	\$500.00	\$50.00	\$550.00	Y	Each Occasion

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Teathing:	I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс		

Property Management [continued]

0053	External costs and disbursements for dealings relating to lease and licence agreements (tenant initiated) such as lease assignment, sublease to third party, variation of Lease, surrender of Lease, amendment to terms etc as per Policy POL 038 Acquisition, Disposal and Management of Land.	С	related ex	of 100% legal fe kternal costs incu .00% legal fees a costs incurred by	urred by Cound tenant init and disbursem y Council in re	cil in relation to iated dealings. Last year fee ents and other	Y	Each
0054	Replacement/additional swipe card for tenanted/licenced Council facility	С	\$0.00	\$26.36	\$2.64	\$29.00	Υ	Each

Itom		Driging	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Nullibel		Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Rates and Annual Charges

Rates

0055	Ordinary Rates - Residential - City and Suburbs	A	0.00640933 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$810.00 Last year fee 0.00609268 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$772.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0056	Ordinary Rates - Residential - Villages	A	0.00368146 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$302.00 Last year fee 0.00349913 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$288.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0057	Ordinary Rates - Residential - Other	A	0.00357367 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$362.00 Last year fee 0.00339858 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$345.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0058	Ordinary Rates - Business - City and Suburbs	A	0.01315399 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$775.00 Last year fee 0.01250941 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$739.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Rates	[continued]							
0059	Ordinary Rates - Business - Villages and Rural	А				0.00322113	N	Ad Valorem Amount
					Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$127.00 Last year fee 0.00306304		
					Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$121.00		
0060	Ordinary Rates - Farmland	Α				0.00122483	N	Ad Valorem Amount
					Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$349.00		
						Last year fee 0.00116480		
					Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$333.00		
Domes	tic Waste Management Annual Charges							
0061	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Urban Residential (per service on a per occupancy basis)	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Service
	lied to all developed residential properties in the waste collection service area, Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwrights Hill.	as of Wagga Wa	agga, North Wag	ga Wagga, Gu	mly Gumly, Fore	est Hill, Kapooka	a, Tarcutta, Man	goplah, Oura,
0062	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Rural Residential (per service on a per occupancy basis)	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Service
To be app	lied to all properties utilising a waste collection service managed by Council,	but outside the	Council's defined	d waste collecti	on service area	S.		
0063	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – General Waste upsize from 140L to 240L	С	\$66.00	\$69.00	\$0.00	\$69.00	N	Each
This is an	annual fee for upgrading a general waste bin from 140L to 240L and is in ad	ldition to the Do	mestic Waste Ma	anagement Ser	vice Charge.			
0064	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – Recycling upsize from 240L to 360L	С	\$71.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Each

This is an annual fee for upgrading a recycling bin from 240L to 360L and is in addition to the Domestic Waste Management Service Charge.

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis	
Domes	tic Waste Management Annual Charges [contin	nued]							
0065	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – Wheel Out and Wheel In (WOWI) service for Multi-Unit Developments	С	\$241.00	\$253.00	\$0.00	\$253.00	N	Per Year, Per Service	
housing de	The Wheel Out and Wheel In (WOWI) service involves the development of three (3) or more residential units, including Strata and Non Strata properties on a site at a higher density than general housing development. Service available only by application in writing to Council. This is an annual fee in addition to the Domestic Waste Management Service Charge.								
0066	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Additional Bin Service (either General waste, Recycling or FOGO)	С	\$135.00	\$142.00	\$0.00	\$142.00	N	Each	
All propert	es requesting an additional general waste, recycling or FOGO bin will be ch	arged an additio	onal service fee p	er bin, per year.					
0067	Waste Management Service Charge – Vacant Residential Land	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Per Property	
	ied to each parcel of undeveloped rateable residential land within the waste Nangoplah, Oura, Ladysmith, Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwright		ce areas of Wagg	a Wagga, North	Wagga Wagga	a, Gumly Gumly	/, Forest Hill, Ka	apooka,	
0068	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge - Multi Unit Developments (Non Strata)	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Property	
A service of	developments (Non Strata) involve the development of three (3) or more rescharge of \$426.00 for each rateable property with an additional bin charge of the full Domestic Waste Management Service Charge applies for each unit.		•	, ,	•	·	application to Co	ouncil,	
0069	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – Additional Scheduled Services (Off Week Pickup)	С	\$537.00	\$565.00	\$0.00	\$565.00	N	Each Bin	
	n application and subject to Council Officer approval. ased on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Dom	estic Waste Ma	nagement Servic	e Charge.					
0070	Medical Needs: 1 Additional Domestic General Waste Bin	Е	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	1 x 140L Bin	
	n application and Council Officer approval - one additional general waste bin at allow verification of the need for the additional domestic waste bin is requ			porting docume	ntation e.g. Dod	ctors Certificate	or similar docu	ments to be	
Annual val	idation of the application is required by the submission of current documenta	ation as detailed	above.						
0071	Medical Needs: Infirm Walk out/Walk in Service	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	Per Service	
persons liv	n application and Council Officer approval - assistance with placing bins out ing with them - Supporting documentation e.g. Doctors Certificate or similar required to be provided.								
Annual val	idation of the application is required by the submission of current documenta	ation as detailed	above.						

Itom	Driging	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Domestic Waste Management Annual Charges [continued]

0072	Large Family (5 or more dependents under the age of 18 residing at address): 1 Additional Domestic General Waste Bin	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	1 x 140L Bin	
	Provided on application and Council Officer approval - one additional general waste bin per residential household - Supporting documentation e.g. Medicare card/School letter or similar documents to be provided that allow verification of the number of dependents under 18 years of age currently residing at the applicants residence.								
Annual v	alidation of the application is required by the submission of current documenta	ation as detailed	above.						
0073	Family Secondary Dwelling: Additional Domestic Waste Management Service Charge	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	Per Service	

Waive on application and Council Officer approval – the second Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Urban Residential - where the waste requirements deem the 2nd service unnecessary.

Supporting documentation: Statutory Declaration signed by all owners, stating relationship to occupant of second dwelling and request to remove service and associated charges.

Annual validation of the application is required by the submission of current documentation as detailed above. This will include review of any complaints (contamination, back yard burning, etc). Upon approval, property is no longer eligible for any other subsidised waste service (large family, medical waste).

Domestic Waste Unscheduled Service – Resident at Fault C \$22.00 \$24.00 \$0.00 \$24.00 N Each Bin

Residents will be required to pay fee unfront at time of customer request, with refund to be processed if missed service is deemed to be "contractor at fault" following review of customer request.

Residents will be required to pay fee upfront at time of customer request, with refund to be processed if missed service is deemed to be "contractor at fault" following review of customer request by Council's contractor.

Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges

0075 Commercial Waste Management Service Charge - Two Bin Service C \$405.00 \$426.00 \$0.00 \$426.00 N Per Service

The option of any combination of two bins:

- 240L fortnightly general waste bin
- 240L fortnightly recycling bin
- 240L weekly FOGO bin

If the above basic service is provided any additional bins are available at \$142.00 per bin (excludes upsizes).

To be applied to all developed commercial properties in the waste collection service areas of Wagga Wagga, North Wagga Wagga, Gumly Gumly, Forest Hill, Kapooka, Tarcutta, Mangoplah, Oura, Ladysmith, Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwrights Hill.

Commercial properties (Non Residential and Non Rateable) have the ability to opt out of Council's Commercial Waste service.

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)		GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	Applicable	Basis
		(mon cor)	(GXGII CC1)		(11011-001)		

Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges [continued]

0011111	iciciai waste management Annaai Charges [c	ontinueuj						
0076	Commercial Waste Management Service Charge - One Bin Service	С	\$202.50	\$213.00	\$0.00	\$213.00	N	Per Service
240l240l	ce of any one of the following bins: _ fortnightly general waste bin _ fortnightly recycling bin _ weekly FOGO bin							
If an add	le for Non-Residential (Commercial) and Non Rateable properties. itional commercial bin is required, the property will be charged the Commercial to the commercial of the Commercial section of the com			•	Service.			
Commer	ical properties (Non-Residential and Non Rateable) have the ability to opt out	of Council's Co	mmerciai vvaste s	Service.				
0077	Commercial Waste Management Service Charge – Additional Commercial Bin Service	С	\$135.00	\$142.00	\$0.00	\$142.00	N	Each
All prope	rties requesting an additional general waste, recycling or FOGO bin will be ch	arged an additi	onal service fee p	er bin, per year.				
0078	Commercial Waste Management Annual Charge – Recycling upsize from 240L to 360L	С	\$73.00	\$77.00	\$0.00	\$77.00	N	Each
This is a	n annual fee for upgrading a recycling bin from 240L to 360L and is in additior	n to the Comme	rcial Waste Mana	gement Service	Charge.			
0079	Urban Area: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste): 1-2 Bins	С	\$532.00	\$559.00	\$0.00	\$559.00	N	Each 240L Bin
Council (to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group Officer approval. based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Com			•	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to
0800	Urban Area: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste): 3-5 Bins	С	\$288.00	\$302.00	\$0.00	\$302.00	N	Each 240L Bin
Council (to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group Officer approval. based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Com			•	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to
0081	Urban Area: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste): Over 5 Bins	С	\$219.00	\$230.00	\$0.00	\$230.00	N	Each 240L Bin
	to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group	Home or other	businesses/Non F	Rateable (Non R	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to

Council Officer approval.
Charged based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Commercial Waste Management Service Charge.

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Number	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο		

Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges [continued]

0082	Rural Areas & Villages: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste)	С	\$532.00	\$559.00	\$0.00	\$559.00	N	Each 240L Bin		
Council C	to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group Officer approval. based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Con			•	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to		
0083	Commercial Waste Unscheduled Service – Resident at Fault	С	\$22.00	\$24.00	\$0.00	\$24.00	N	Each Bin		
	Residents will be required to pay fee upfront at time of customer request, with refund to be processed if missed service is deemed to be "contractor at fault" following review of customer request by Council's contractor.									

Kerbside Waste Collection

0084	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 140 litre general waste MGB	E	\$65.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	N	Each			
This fee w	This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.										
0085	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre general waste MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each			
This fee w	This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.										
0086	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre FOGO MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each			
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.											
0087	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre recycling MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each			
This fee w	vill not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provide	ed to Council in	regard to missing	/stolen bins or	where the dam	age is not at the	fault of the resi	dent.			
0088	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre commercial MGB	Е	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each			
This fee w	vill not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provide	ed to Council in	regard to missing	/stolen bins or	where the dam	age is not at the	fault of the resi	dent.			
0089	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 360 litre recycling MGB	E	\$148.00	\$155.00	\$0.00	\$155.00	N	Each			
This fee w	This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.										

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis	
Kerbside Waste Collection [continued]									
0090	Annual Allocation of Compostable Liners	E				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	Y	Roll of 150	
0091	Additional Compostable Liners	Е	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Υ	Roll of 150	
Limit of 1	roll per household or business per request.								
0092	Kitchen Caddy replacement	С	\$8.50	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Υ	Each	
This fee w	ill not be charged if a Statutory Declaration is provided to Council stating tha	t a kitchen caddy	y is not present a	t the property.					
Reside	ntial & Non-Residential Sewer Charges								
0093	Residential Sewer Charge	С	\$614.00	\$638.00	\$0.00	\$638.00	N	Per Residence	
0094	Pressure sewer pump maintenance agreement – Annual fee	С	\$190.00	\$197.00	\$0.00	\$197.00	N	Year	
Properties	serviced by pressure sewer are charged per pump installed for fault respons	se and replacem	ent service.						
0095	Non Residential Sewer - Minimum Charge	С	\$614.00	\$638.00	\$0.00	\$638.00	N	Per Property	
A minimun	n charge of \$159.50 each quarter will apply to those properties that are deen	ned as minimum	charge.						
0096	Non-Residential Usage Charge	С	\$2.56	\$2.64	\$0.00	\$2.64	N	Per kl	
0097	Non-Residential Access Charge – 20mm	С	\$187.00	\$193.00	\$0.00	\$193.00	N	Each Connection	
0098	Non-Residential Access Charge – 25mm	С	\$292.00	\$302.00	\$0.00	\$302.00	N	Each Connection	

Non-Residential Access Charge – 32mm

Non-Residential Access Charge – 40mm

Non-Residential Access Charge - 50mm

Non-Residential Access Charge – 80mm

Non-Residential Access Charge – 100mm

0099

0100

0101

0102

0103

С

С

С

С

С

\$479.00

\$748.00

\$1,169.00

\$2,992.00

\$4,675.00

\$494.00

\$772.00

\$1,206.00

\$3,088.00

\$4,825.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$494.00

\$772.00

\$1,206.00

\$3,088.00

\$4,825.00

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

Each Connection

Each Connection

Each

Connection

Each Connection

Each Connection

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Reside	ntial & Non-Residential Sewer Charges [continu	ued]						
0104	Non-Residential Access Charge – 150mm	С	\$10,518.00	\$10,856.00	\$0.00	\$10,856.00	N	Each Connection
Stormv	vater							
0105	Stormwater Charge – Residential Urban lied to all Residential properties (including rural residential and residential vill	A age lands) that	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	N	Property
0106	Stormwater Charge – Residential Rural lied to all Residential properties (including rural residential and residential vill	А	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	N	Property
0107 To be app	Stormwater Charge – Residential Village lied to all Residential properties (including rural residential and residential vill	A age lands) that	\$25.00 are not exempt fr	\$25.00 rom the charge.	\$0.00	\$25.00	N	Property
0108	Stormwater Charge – Residential Strata/Community Title	Α	·	ccupancy - Min	·	Last year fee	N	Property
	lied to all Residential Strata, Community Title, Multiple Occupancy properties a maximum charge of \$250.00.	(flats and units)), and Retiremen	t Village style de	evelopments, th	nat are not exem	npt from the cha	rge.
0109	Stormwater Charge – Business	А		per 350sq mete	·	\$250.00 Last year fee	N	Property
To be app	lied to all Business properties (including rural business lands) that are not ex	empt from the c	harge. Properties	s are charged or	a basis of \$25	5.00 per 350 squ	are metres of la	and area of

the property.
Subject to a maximum charge of \$250.00.

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Number	1 oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Stormwater [continued]

0110	Stormwater Charge – Business Village	А	\$25.00 per 350sq met	N	Property		
			\$25.00 per 350sq met		Last year fee \$25.00, Max \$250.00		
the prope	plied to all Business properties (including rural business lands) that erty. o a maximum charge of \$250.00.	t are not exempt from the charge	e. Properties are charged o	n a basis of \$25.0	00 per 350 squa	re metres of	land area of
0111	Stormwater Charge – Business Strata	А	\$5.00 \$5.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N	Property
To be an	plied to all Business Strate Title properties that are not exempt from	n the charge					

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Council Facilities

Airport

-								
0112	Airside Access Card – Initial	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Initial Issue
0113	Airside Access Card – Re-issue	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Replacemen t
0114	Authority to Drive Airside (ADA) – Initial	С	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Initial Issue
0115	Authority to Drive Airside (ADA) – Re-issue	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Renewal/ Replacemen t
0116	Landing charge – fixed wing aircraft (non RPT)	D	\$16.04	\$15.31	\$1.53	\$16.84	Y	Per tonne per landing (manufactur ers MTOW)
Landing ch	arges apply to non-resident aircraft landing at Wagga Wagga Airport, but e	cludes RPT airc	craft and operato	rs exempted by	Council.			
0117	Landing charge – rotary wing aircraft (non RPT)	D	\$8.03	\$7.67	\$0.77	\$8.43	Y	Per tonne per landing (manufactur ers MTOW)
Landing ch	arges apply to non-resident aircraft landing at Wagga Wagga Airport, but e	cludes RPT airc	craft and operato	rs exempted by	Council.			
0118	Landing Charge – Aircraft maintenance	D	Wagga. No test flights if p Standa Wagga. No	rd Rates per Tor o landing fees fo bilots stated on C rd Rates per Tor o landing fees fo bilots stated on C	r subsequent r TAF that it a m nne MTOW for r subsequent r	mainenance or naintenance or test flight. Last year fee first landing at mainenance or	Y	Each

Where an aircraft is being serviced by a locally based MRO, Landing Charges will apply at the standard rate for the first landing only. No Landing Charges will be raised for subsequent maintenance or test flights.

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Airport	[continued]							
0119	Resident Commercial and Pilot Training Aircraft – Annual Landing Permit	D	\$389.28	\$371.58	\$37.16	\$408.74	Y	Per tonne per annum (manufactur ers MTOW)
Annual perr	nits apply to, and are valid for, the financial year commencing 1 July.							
0120	Resident Freight Aircraft – Annual Landing Permit	D	\$196.05	\$187.14	\$18.71	\$205.86	Y	Per tonne per annum (manufactur ers MTOW)
Annual perr	nits apply to, and are valid for, the financial year commencing 1 July.							
0121	Resident Private Aircraft – Annual Landing Permit	D	\$194.63	\$185.79	\$18.58	\$204.37	Y	Per tonne per annum (manufactur ers MTOW)
	nits applicable to resident aircraft only. Resident aircraft are such aircraft th nits apply to, and are valid for, the financial year commencing 1 July.	nat are hangared	d at this airport.					
0122	ILS Approach	С	\$33.59	\$31.60	\$3.16	\$34.76	Υ	Each
0123	ILS Precision Approach Charge > 400 approaches per year	E	\$24.19	\$22.76	\$2.28	\$25.04	Υ	Each
0124	Passenger Service Charge – Base rate for arriving and departing passengers	С				\$18.00 Last year fee \$15.80	Y	Passenger
New fee rat	e to commence from 1 August 2024.							
0125	Passenger Service Charge - Wagga/Sydney greater than 180,000 passengers threshold combined	Е				\$9.00 Last year fee \$7.90	Y	Passenger
New fee rat	e to commence from 1 August 2024.							
0126	Passenger Service Charge - Wagga/Melbourne greater than 6,000 passengers threshold combined	E				\$9.00 Last year fee \$7.90	Y	Passenger
New fee rat	e to commence from 1 August 2024.							

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis

Airport [continued]

=								
0127	Angel Flights, Care Flight, Emergency Services and Other Not For Profit Charitable Organisation Flights	E				No Charge	Υ	Each
						Last year fee No Charge		
0128	Screening Fees – Departing Passenger (excludes infants 0-24 months)	С	\$16.14	\$14.39	\$1.44	\$15.83	Y	Passenger
0129	Car Parking – Annual	D	\$1,830.00	\$1,750.00	\$175.00	\$1,925.00	Υ	Annual
0130	Car Parking – Weekly	D	\$67.50	\$61.36	\$6.14	\$67.50	Υ	Week
0131	Car Parking – Daily	D	\$13.50	\$12.27	\$1.23	\$13.50	Υ	Day
0132	Car Parking – Hourly	D	\$2.70	\$2.45	\$0.25	\$2.70	Υ	Hour
0133	Car Parking – Lost Ticket	D	\$135.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Υ	Each
0134	Car Park Access Card – Initial	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Initial Issue
0135	Car Park Access Card – Re-issue	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Replacemen t
0136	Car Rental Operators - use of Car Park	С	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	Υ	Each Use
To be inv	roiced monthly for each time the issued swipe cards are used by individual car	r rental operato	rs.					
0137	Replacement for lost parking permit	D	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Y	Each
0138	Vic Cards Issue	С	\$44.00	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	Y	Card Issue
0139	Promotional Displays	D	\$170.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Y	Week
0140	Pavement Concession Application Fee	С	\$265.00	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	Y	Each
Applicabl	e to all aircraft with an ACN of more than 20 for which a Pavement Concession	on is to be grant	ed prior to the int	ended landing.				
0141	Pavement Concession Above Weight Charge	С	\$12.64	\$12.06	\$1.21	\$13.27	Y	Per tonne MTOW above 30 tonnes
0142	Quarterly Water Access Fee per leased site at Airport	С	\$45.00	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	N	Per leased site
Livest	ock Marketing Centre (LMC)							
0143	Annual office rental	С	\$2,630.00	\$2,513.64	\$251.36	\$2,765.00	Y	Year
0144	Annual paddock rental	С	\$1,570.00	\$1,500.00	\$150.00	\$1,650.00	Υ	Year

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Livesto	ock Marketing Centre (LMC) [continued]							
0145	Casual paddock rental (per day)	С	\$41.13	\$39.26	\$3.93	\$43.19	Υ	Day
0146	Telephone accounts (per unit)	С	\$0.63	\$0.61	\$0.06	\$0.67	Υ	Each
0147	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1 and under \$400	С	\$6.15	\$5.76	\$0.58	\$6.33	Υ	Each
0148	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$400 and under \$600	С	\$7.31	\$6.84	\$0.68	\$7.52	Υ	Each
0149	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$600 and under \$800	С	\$8.45	\$7.91	\$0.79	\$8.70	Υ	Each
0150	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$800 and under \$1000	С	\$9.60	\$8.98	\$0.90	\$9.88	Υ	Each
0151	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1000 and under \$1200	С	\$10.72	\$10.03	\$1.00	\$11.04	Υ	Each
0152	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1200 and under \$1400	С	\$11.87	\$11.11	\$1.11	\$12.23	Υ	Each
0153	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1400 and under \$1600	С	\$13.00	\$12.16	\$1.22	\$13.38	Υ	Each
0154	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1600 and over	С	\$14.40	\$13.48	\$1.35	\$14.83	Υ	Each
0155	Vendors Yard Dues – store cattle per head	С	\$4.60	\$4.31	\$0.43	\$4.74	Υ	Each
0156	Vendor Lot Fees – central display cattle (all lots)	С	\$8.44	\$7.90	\$0.79	\$8.69	Υ	Each
0157	Vendor Lot Fees – store cattle	С	\$5.17	\$4.84	\$0.48	\$5.33	Υ	Each
0158	Vendor Lot Fees – bulls	С	\$7.93	\$7.43	\$0.74	\$8.17	Υ	Each
0159	Yard Fees – pigs	С	\$3.66	\$3.50	\$0.35	\$3.85	Υ	Each
0160	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$1 and under \$20	С	\$0.62	\$0.59	\$0.06	\$0.65	Υ	Each
0161	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$20 and under \$40	С	\$0.75	\$0.70	\$0.07	\$0.77	Υ	Each
0162	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$40 and under \$60	С	\$0.92	\$0.85	\$0.09	\$0.94	Υ	Each
0163	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$60 and under \$80	С	\$1.07	\$1.00	\$0.10	\$1.10	Υ	Each
0164	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$80 and under \$100	С	\$1.22	\$1.14	\$0.11	\$1.26	Υ	Each
0165	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$100 and under \$120	С	\$1.44	\$1.35	\$0.13	\$1.48	Υ	Each
0166	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$120 and under \$140	С	\$1.56	\$1.46	\$0.15	\$1.61	Υ	Each
0167	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$140 and over	С	\$1.72	\$1.62	\$0.16	\$1.78	Υ	Each
0168	Yard Fees – rams and stud sheep – under \$30	С	\$1.18	\$1.10	\$0.11	\$1.21	Υ	Each
0169	Yard Fees – rams and stud sheep – over \$30	С	\$1.48	\$1.39	\$0.14	\$1.53	Υ	Each
0170	Cattle buyer delivery fee	С		Cost Re	ecovery (in line	with Contract)	Υ	Each
				Cost Re	ecovery (in line	Last year fee with Contract)		

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Арріїсавіс	

Livestock Marketing Centre (LMC) [continued]

0171	Agent Charges – Cattle Movement	С			Last year fee with Contract)	Y	Each	
					- `			
0172	Agent Charges – Sheep Receivals	С		Cost Re	ecovery (in line	with Contract)	Υ	Sale
						Last year fee		
				Cost Re	ecovery (in line	with Contract)		
0173	Agent Charges – Cattle Receivals	С		Cost Re	ecovery (in line	with Contract)	Υ	Sale
				Cost Re	Last year fee with Contract)			
0174	Agents Fees – central display cattle (all lots)	С	\$5.65	\$5.29	\$0.53	\$5.82	Υ	Each
0175	Agents Fees – central display cattle (per head)	С	\$0.51	\$0.47	\$0.05	\$0.52	Y	Each
0176	Agents Fees – bulls and pen sold – cattle (per head)	С	\$0.90	\$0.83	\$0.08	\$0.92	Y	Each
							Y	
0177	Agents Fees – calves in dairy pen	С	\$0.32	\$0.30	\$0.03	\$0.33		Each
0178	Agents Fees – store cattle (per head)	С	\$0.96	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Each
0179	Agents Fees – pigs (per head)	С	\$1.73	\$1.63	\$0.16	\$1.79	Y	Each
0180	Agents Fees – horses (per head)	С	\$3.44	\$3.22	\$0.32	\$3.55	Υ	Each
0181	Agents Fees – all sheep, lambs and rams (per head)	С	\$0.23	\$0.22	\$0.02	\$0.24	Y	Each
0182	Store cattle Weigh Fee (per head per vendor)	С	\$3.58	\$3.35	\$0.33	\$3.68	Υ	Each
0183	Private Weighs	С	\$9.09	\$8.51	\$0.85	\$9.36	Υ	Each
0184	National Livestock Identification System (NLIS)	С	\$2.74	\$2.56	\$0.26	\$2.82	Υ	Each
0185	Feeding all cattle in delivery yards per day	С	\$0.32	\$0.30	\$0.03	\$0.33	Υ	Each
0186	Bus Tours	С	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	Each
0187	Avdata Truck Wash – Avdata key	С	\$45.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Y	Each
0188	Avdata Truck Wash – water charge per minute	С	\$1.14	\$1.07	\$0.11	\$1.18	Υ	Each
0189	Agents Yard Dues (Dairy & Stores)	С	\$1.00	\$0.94	\$0.09	\$1.03	Υ	Each
0190	Destruction and disposal fee of non-sale cattle and non marketable cattle	С	\$406.56	\$388.08	\$38.81	\$426.89	Υ	Each
0191	Weekday Facility Hire	С	\$1,755.00	\$1,677.27	\$167.73	\$1,845.00	Υ	Each
					•			
0192	Weekend Facility Hire	С	\$3,500.00	\$3,340.91	\$334.09	\$3,675.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Livesto	ock Marketing Centre (LMC) [continued]							
0193	LMC Systems Administration Fee – per head (Store Sale)	С	\$0.88	\$0.84	\$0.08	\$0.92	Υ	Each
0194	Destruction/Disposal of non Marketable Sheep and Lambs	С	\$174.24	\$166.32	\$16.63	\$182.95	Υ	Each
0195	Transit Cattle	С	\$2.82	\$2.69	\$0.27	\$2.96	Υ	Each
0196	Transit Sheep	С	\$1.21	\$1.16	\$0.12	\$1.27	Υ	Each
0197	Sale Cattle post Tuesday 12pm	С	\$2.84	\$2.71	\$0.27	\$2.98	Υ	Each
0198	Cattle work in yards per head (Third Party Users)	D	\$5.52	\$5.27	\$0.53	\$5.80	Υ	Per Head
0199	Sheep work in yards per mob (Third Party Users)	D	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Per Mob
0200	Services provided outside of standard LMC Operational Hours (Minimum 1 Hour)	D	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	Per Hour
0201	Veterinary Services	D			ery + 10% Adm ery + 10% Adm	Last year fee	Y	Each
0202	Supply and Administer Animal Supplement	D	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Each
0203	Additional Administrative Duties	D	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Y	Per Hour
0204	Euthanise Transit Stock	D	\$530.00	\$509.09	\$50.91	\$560.00	Υ	Each
0205	Call Out Fee	E	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Each
0206	Any Registered Charity or Not for Profit Organisation and/or Group	Е				No Charge	Y	Each
						Last year fee No Charge		

Pricing

Year 23/24

Year 24/25

GST

Oasis Aquatic Centre

While Oasis fees have been set based on competitive market rates, and also on maximising visitation to the centres, from time to time a reduced pricing point may be offered up to a maximum of 50% of the approved price at the discretion of the Oasis Manager aimed at increasing participation, usage of the facility and/ or attracting new customers. In the event where temperatures are forecast to reach 41 degrees Celsius and above according to the Bureau of Meteorology on the prior day 2.00pm, this reduced pricing point for admission fees will increase to 100%. This reduced pricing point will still require Oasis Management Approval. A 100% discount of Fees and Charges for Community Events and Charities may apply with prior approval by Wagga Wagga City Council.

Entry Fees

0207	Adult Swim – Casual Entry	E	\$7.00	\$6.36	\$0.64	\$7.00	Y	Each
------	---------------------------	---	--------	--------	--------	--------	---	------

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Entry F	ees [continued]							
0208	Child/Student Swim - Casual Entry	E	\$4.50	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Υ	Each
0209	Pensioner/Concession Swim - Casual Entry	E	\$4.50	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Υ	Each
0210	Child Swim – under 3 years Casual Entry	Е				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Each
0211	Family Swim - Casual Entry	E	\$17.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	Each
0212	Spectator/Shower - Entry	E	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
0213	School Carnivals – Swim – Outdoor/Indoor student entry (unlimited access)	E	\$4.50	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Y	Student
0214	Spectator All Day Carnival Pass	E	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
0215	Defence Force/Emergency Services Discount (10% off set Casual Entry Fee price only)	E				ail price - 10% Last year fee ail price - 10%	Y	Each
0216	Swim Vouchers - 10 visits	E	\$63.00	\$57.27	\$5.73	\$63.00	Υ	Each
0217	Swim Vouchers - 20 visits	E	\$120.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	Each
0218	Swim Vouchers – Children/Pensioner/Student - 10 visits	E	\$38.00	\$34.55	\$3.45	\$38.00	Υ	Each
0219	Swim Vouchers – Children/Pensioner/Student - 20 visits	E	\$70.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0220	Family Swim Vouchers - 10 visits	E	\$145.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	Each
0221	Family Swim Vouchers - 20 visits	Е	\$270.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Each
Oasis S	Swim School							
0222	Learn to Swim (1st Child)	E	\$16.00	\$16.00	\$0.00	\$16.00	N	Each
0223	Learn to Swim (2nd Child)	E	\$15.20	\$15.20	\$0.00	\$15.20	N	Each
0224	Learn to Swim (3rd Child)	E	\$14.40	\$14.40	\$0.00	\$14.40	N	Each
0225	Learn to Swim (1st Child – Direct Debit Payment)	Е	\$16.50	\$16.50	\$0.00	\$16.50	N	Each
0226	Learn to Swim (2nd Child – Direct Debit Payment)	Е	\$15.68	\$15.68	\$0.00	\$15.68	N	Each
0227	Learn to Swim (3rd Child – Direct Debit Payment)	Е	\$14.85	\$14.85	\$0.00	\$14.85	N	Each
0228	Adult Learn to Swim – 30 minute group class	Е	\$16.00	\$16.00	\$0.00	\$16.00	N	1/2 Hour
0229	Private Learn to Swim Lesson - 30 minutes	Е	\$55.00	\$55.00	\$0.00	\$55.00	N	1/2 Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Oasis S	Swim School [continued]							
0230	Private Learn to Swim 2nd Participant (Similar Ability) - 30 minutes	Е	\$36.00	\$36.00	\$0.00	\$36.00	N	1/2 Hour
0231	DET Swim Lesson (per child, per session)	E	\$4.50	\$5.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N	Each
0232	School Learn to Swim lesson – 30 minutes	Е	\$11.50	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00	N	1/2 Hour
0233	School Learn to Swim lesson – 1 hour	Е	\$16.00	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	N	Hour
0234	School Learn to Swim lesson – 30 minutes (Winter off peak – Term 2 or 3)	E	\$9.50	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	N	1/2 Hour
0235	School Learn to Swim lesson – 1 hour (Winter off peak – Term 2 or 3)	Е	\$14.00	\$15.00	\$0.00	\$15.00	N	Hour
0236	School Instructor Hire Charge	Е	\$62.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Y	Each
0237	Learn to Swim Squad	E	\$17.00	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	N	Each
0238	Learn to Swim Squad (Direct Debit Payment)	Е	\$17.50	\$17.50	\$0.00	\$17.50	N	Each
Membe 0239	rships Summer School Holiday Family Pass	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Y	Each
Valid from	23rd December 2024 - 30th January 2025. Families are eligible as per name	es on Medicare	Card, excluding o	children 18 yea	rs or older.			
0240	Individual Memberships – 12 months	Е	\$580.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	Υ	Year
0241	Individual Memberships – 6 months	Е	\$335.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	Υ	Half Year
0242	Individual Memberships – 3 months	Е	\$260.00	\$245.45	\$24.55	\$270.00	Υ	Quarter
0243	Family Memberships (4 members, max 2 adults) - 12 months	E	\$945.00	\$863.64	\$86.36	\$950.00	Υ	Year
0244	Family Membership (2 adults 3 children) or (1 adult 4 children) - 12 months	Е	\$1,050.00	\$954.55	\$95.45	\$1,050.00	Y	Year
0245	Family Memberships (Oasis user group members/Promotional membership) - (2 adults 3 children) or (1 adult 4 children) - 12 months	E	\$835.00	\$800.00	\$80.00	\$880.00	Y	Year
0246	Family Membership - 6 months	Е	\$630.00	\$600.00	\$60.00	\$660.00	Υ	Half Year
0247	Additional Child for 6 month Family Membership	Е	\$142.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	Half Year
0248	Family Membership - 3 months	Е	\$380.00	\$363.64	\$36.36	\$400.00	Υ	Quarter
0249	Additional Child for 3 month Family Membership	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Quarter
0250	Spectator/ Shower annual membership entry (no swim)	Е	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
0251	Additional child for 12 month family membership	Е	\$225.00	\$218.18	\$21.82	\$240.00	Y	Year

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Membe	rships [continued]							
0252	Additional child for 12 month family membership (Oasis user group members/Promotional membership)	E	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Year
0253	Concession Card Holder Membership - 12 months	E	\$480.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	Year
0254	Concession Card Holder Membership - 6 months	E	\$290.00	\$277.27	\$27.73	\$305.00	Υ	Half Year
0255	Concession Card Holder Membership - 3 months	E	\$185.00	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	Υ	Quarter
0256	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 12 months	E	\$835.00	\$795.45	\$79.55	\$875.00	Υ	Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on the	e concession ho	lder's Medicare o	card.				
0257	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 6 months	E	\$510.00	\$486.36	\$48.64	\$535.00	Υ	Half Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on th	e concession ho	lder's Medicare o	ard.				
0258	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 3 months	Е	\$315.00	\$300.00	\$30.00	\$330.00	Υ	Quarter
Concessio	on holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on the							C
0259	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 12 months (4 members, max 1 adult)	E	\$685.00	\$654.55	\$65.45	\$720.00	Y	Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on the	e concession ho	lder Medicare ca	rd.				
0260	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 6 Months (4 members, max 1 adult)	E	\$415.00	\$400.00	\$40.00	\$440.00	Υ	Half Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on the	e concession ho	lder Medicare ca	rd.				
0261	Winter off Peak membership (April – September) (9am – 3pm)	Е	\$210.00	\$200.00	\$20.00	\$220.00	Υ	Each
0262	All inclusive unlimited membership (Swimming and Oasis Fitness Classes)	E	\$900.00	\$859.09	\$85.91	\$945.00	Y	Each
0263	Promotional Membership 12 months	E	\$460.00	\$436.36	\$43.64	\$480.00	Υ	Year
0264	Complementary casual entry for each child enrolled in swimming lessons for the current term. Swimming carnivals and school learn to swim excluded.	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Y	Period
0265	Group Memberships – Oasis user group members (minimum of 10)/ Promotional membership – per member	E	\$450.00	\$431.82	\$43.18	\$475.00	Y	Year
0266	Oasis Staff Membership for fitness training	Е				Free	Υ	Year
						Last year fee Free		

Year 23/24

Year 24/25

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
4qua / F	Fitness Class Fees							
0267	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class 45 minutes	Е	\$13.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Each
0268	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class 45 minutes 10 visits	E	\$125.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	Each
0269	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class 45 minutes 20 visits	E	\$235.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	Each
0270	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class Concession - 45 minutes	E	\$9.00	\$8.64	\$0.86	\$9.50	Υ	Each
0271	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class Concession - 45 minutes 10 visits	Е	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
0272	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class Concession - 45 minutes 20 visits	Е	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Each
0273	Group exercise class for membership holder	E	\$7.50	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	Each
0274	Group exercise class for membership holder (10 visit pass)	E	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Each
0275	Group exercise class for membership holder (20 visit pass)	E	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0276	Casual Option – Yoga, Pilates, Salti and Hiit (per class)	Е	\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each
0277	Term Option (10 sessions) Yoga, Pilates, Salti and Hiit	E	\$180.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	Each
nflatabl								
0278	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Fun Run Week Day (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$300.00	\$272.73	\$27.27	\$300.00	Y	Hour
Excludes po	ool entry							
0279	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Mega Run Week Day (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	Hour
Excludes po	ool entry							
0280	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Fun Run Weekend Rate (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Y	Hour
Excludes po	ool entry							
0281	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Mega Run Weekend Rate (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$700.00	\$636.36	\$63.64	\$700.00	Υ	Hour
Excludes po	ool entry							
0282	Birthday Party 50m Fun Run (per child per hour)	С	\$27.00	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	Υ	Person
0283	Birthday Party Leisure Pool Jumping Jack (per child per hour)	С	\$21.00	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	Υ	Person

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Nullibel	Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Lane Hire Fees

A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams enter the event from outside the Wagga Wagga Local Government Area (LGA).

							-01.9.	
0284	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). (8 hours).	E	\$885.00	\$804.55	\$80.45	\$885.00	Υ	Each
0285	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 8 hours.	С	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Y	Hour
0286	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Half day (4 hours).	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Y	Each
0287	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 4 hours.	С	\$130.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	Υ	Hour
0288	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). (8 hours).	Е	\$1,650.00	\$1,500.00	\$150.00	\$1,650.00	Υ	Each
0289	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 8 hours.	С	\$220.00	\$200.00	\$20.00	\$220.00	Y	Hour
0290	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Half day (4 hours)	С	\$950.00	\$863.64	\$86.36	\$950.00	Y	Each
0291	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 4 hours.	С	\$240.00	\$218.18	\$21.82	\$240.00	Y	Hour
0292	Commercial Program Pool Lane Hire	С		Program Pool L Program Pool L		Last year fee	Y	Hour
0293	Commercial 25m Pool Lane Hire	С		(per 25m Pool L (per 25m Pool L	·	Last year fee	Y	Hour
0294	Commercial 50m Pool Lane Hire	С		(per 50m Pool L (per 50m Pool L		Last year fee	Y	Hour
0295	General Program Pool Lane Hire	Е	·	Program Pool L Program Pool L		Last year fee	Y	Hour

This fee excludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competitions and training unless the event is of a Regional Championship level or higher and then the Major Events hire fee would apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams enter the event from outside the Wagga Wagga Local Government Area (LGA).

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Rumber	I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Lane Hire Fees [continued]

0296	General 25m Pool Lane Hire	Е	\$15.00 (per 25m Pool Lane per Hour plus pool entry)	Υ	Hour
			Last year fee \$15.00 (per 25m Pool Lane per Hour plus pool entry)		

This fee excludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competitions and training unless the event is of a Regional Championship level or higher and then the Major Events hire fee would apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams enter the event from outside the Wagga Wagga Local Government Area (LGA).

0297	General 50m Pool Lane Hire	E	\$30.00 (per 50m Pool Lane per Hour plus pool entry)	Υ	Hour
			Last year fee \$30.00 (per 50m Pool Lane per Hour plus pool entry)		

This fee excludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competitions and training unless the event is of a Regional Championship level or higher and then the Major Events hire fee would apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams enter the event from outside the Wagga Wagga Local Government Area (LGA).

0298	General Dive Pool Hire	E	\$40.00 (per Hour plus pool entry)	Υ	Hour
			Last year fee \$40.00 (per Hour plus pool entry)		

This fee excludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competitions and training unless the event is of a Regional Championship level or higher and then the Major Events hire fee would apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams enter the event from outside the Wagga Wagga Local Government Area (LGA).

Locker Hire Fees

0299	Locker Hire – Up to 4 hours	С	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Each
0300	Complimentary Locker Hire for all Oasis 12 month membership holders (One locker usage per membership per visit)	E				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	Y	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Fitness	/ Sports / School Holiday Program Fees							
0301	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program / Option 1	E		Pool Entry may 0 (per 1 hour s	Y	Hour		
0302	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program / Option 2	E		Pool Entry may	. GST: \$20.00	Y	Hour	
0303	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program / Option 3	E		Pool Entry may 0 (per 1 hour s	. GST: \$30.00	Y	Hour	
0304	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program - Additional Staff (Per Hour)	Е	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
Other F	ees							
0305	Retail Merchandise (Market Value)	E				Market Value Last year fee Market Value	Y	Each
0306	Retail Merchandise Membership discount (10% off set prices)	E				Last year fee ail price - 10%	Y	Each

Other Fees [continued]

0307	Retail Merchandise Aqua-Aerobics voucher users discount (10% off set prices)	E			·	Last year fee etail Price - 10%	Y	Each
0308	Retail Merchandise Swim and Survive discount (10% off set prices)	E				Last year fee Retail price - 10%	Y	Each
0309	Oasis – Membership card replacement	С	\$3.50	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	Υ	Each
0310	Oasis Administration Charge	С	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Each
0311	Payment Failure Fee	С				Cost Recovery Last year fee Cost Recovery	N	Transaction
0312	Leisure Water Activity (Inflatables & Aquatic Equipment)	С	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Session
0313	Private Function rate includes: 1 Duty Manager, 2 Life Guards (Maximum 4 hours hire) - Private Function only includes indoor pools. Outdoor pools available on request. Extra fee / charge will apply.	С	\$2,000.00	\$1,909.09	\$190.91	\$2,100.00	Y	Each
0314	Additional staff for functions (Per staff / Per Hour)	С	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0315	Booking Cancellation Fee	E		% of booking fe	Y	Each		
0316	Aquatic Rescue Sequence Test	С	\$10.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	Test

Wagga Workout

Individual Membership

0317	12 month membership	E	\$0.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	Υ	
0318	12 month membership - direct debit weekly	Е	\$0.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	
0319	12 month membership - Concession/Student	Е	\$0.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	
0320	12 month membership - Family (inc 2 adults, 2 children under 18)	Е	\$0.00	\$909.09	\$90.91	\$1,000.00	Υ	

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Individ	ual Membership [continued]							
0321	12 month membership - Family Direct Debit (per week)	Е	\$0.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Y	
0322	No contract membership - direct debit weekly (cancel anytime)	E	\$0.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	
0323	No contract membership - joining fee	E	\$0.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	
0324	6 month membership	E	\$0.00	\$409.09	\$40.91	\$450.00	Υ	
0325	6 month membership - Concession/Student	E	\$0.00	\$363.64	\$36.36	\$400.00	Υ	
0326	6 month membership - family (inc 2 adults, 2 under children under 18)	E	\$0.00	\$681.82	\$68.18	\$750.00	Υ	
0327	3 month membership	E	\$0.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	Υ	
0328	3 month membership - Concession/Student	E	\$0.00	\$272.73	\$27.27	\$300.00	Υ	
0329	3 month membership - Family (2 adults, 2 children under 18)	E	\$0.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	Υ	
0330	1 month membership	E	\$0.00	\$159.09	\$15.91	\$175.00	Υ	
0331	1 month membership - Concession/Student	E	\$0.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	
0332	14 day membership	E	\$0.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	
0333	7 day membership	E	\$0.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	
0334	12 month Gym/Swim Membership	Е	\$0.00	\$931.82	\$93.18	\$1,025.00	Υ	
0335	6 month Gym/Swim Membership	E	\$0.00	\$727.27	\$72.73	\$800.00	Υ	
0336	3 month Gym/Swim Membership	E	\$0.00	\$563.64	\$56.36	\$620.00	Υ	
0337	24 hours access tag (one off fee)	E	\$0.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	
0338	24 hours access tag replacement	E	\$0.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	
Casual	Visitation							
0339	Single Visit	E	\$0.00	\$15.45	\$1.55	\$17.00	Y	
0340	Single Visit - concession/student	E	\$0.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Υ	
0341	Sauna only	E	\$0.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Y	
0342	Student school group fee (per student - applies to groups only)	E	\$0.00	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	
0343	Sporting group fee (per player - applies to groups only)	E	\$0.00	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	
0344	10 visit pass	E	\$0.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	
0345	10 visit pass - concession/student	E	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Υ	
0346	20 visit pass	E	\$0.00	\$200.00	\$20.00	\$220.00	Υ	

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis		
Casual	Visitation [continued]									
0347	20 visit pass - concession/student	E	\$0.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ			
Miscellaneous Hire										
0348	Towel hire	E	\$0.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Y			
0349	Health Assessment/Fitness testing		\$0.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ			
0350	Workout Group Fitness room hire inc equipment (per hour)	E	\$0.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ			

Bolton Park Stadium

While Bolton Park Stadium fees have been set based on competitive market rates, and also on maximising visitation and bookings to the venue, from time to time a reduced pricing point may be offered up to a maximum of 50% of the approved price at the discretion of the Oasis Manager aimed at increasing participation, usage of the facility and/or attracting new customers. A 100% discount of Fees and Charges for Community Events and Charities may apply with prior approval by Wagga Wagga City Council.

0351	Show Court Hire (per hour)	E	\$77.00	\$70.00	\$7.00	\$77.00	Υ	Hour
0352	Competition all users (per hour per court)	Е	\$0.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Hour
0353	Training all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Hour
0354	School Sport hire (per hour per court)	E	\$34.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Hour
0355	Special events (full stadium per hour)	E	\$165.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	Hour
0356	Special events (per day full stadium – 8 hours hire)	E	\$990.00	\$900.00	\$90.00	\$990.00	Υ	Day
0357	Special events (full stadium – after 8 hours – per hour)	E	\$110.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Y	Hour
0358	Casual Sport Minimum 1 hour per person	E	\$8.00	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Υ	Person
0359	Bolton Park Stadium Special Events – Full stadium hire – All day	E	\$0.00	\$1,181.82	\$118.18	\$1,300.00	Υ	Each
0360	Meeting room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking)	E	\$26.00	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	Υ	Hour
0361	Security Bond Special/Commercial Events	С	\$740.00	\$740.00	\$0.00	\$740.00	N	Each
0362	Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking)	E	\$35.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Hour
0363	Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff)	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Hour
Staff requ	uired to set up or pack up for events/bookings							

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number	rolley ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Bolton Park Stadium [continued]

0364	Booking Cancellation Fee	E	20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Last year fee 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15)	Y	Each
0365	Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment	D	Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0366	Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings	D	Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0367	Additional requirements and staffing for events	D	Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each

Jim Elphick Tennis Centre

Casual Hire

0368	ITF Court Hire (per hour, inc lights if applicable)	E	\$0.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Per hour
0369	Community Court Hire (per hour, inc lights if applicable)	E	\$0.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Hours
0370	Multi Purpose Court Hire (per hour, inc lights if applicable)	E	\$0.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Υ	Hours
0371	Tournament Rate Court Hire (per hour, per court)	E	\$0.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	Hours
0372	School Court Hire (Community court, per hour)	E	\$0.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	Hours

Adult Programming & Competitions

0373	Social/Competitions (per 10 week competition or school term)	E	\$0.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	Hours
0374	Pro-Am Matchplay - 1 Pro, 3 players (per player per one hour session)	E	\$0.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Υ	hours
0375	Adult competitions (Singles, Doubles, mixed doubles per 10 week competition or school term)	E	\$0.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Y	Hours

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Adult P	rogramming & Competitions [continued]							
0376	Adult Private coaching per half hour	E	\$0.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Hours
0377	Adult Private coaching per hour	E	\$0.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hours
lunior	Programming and Competitions							
0378	Junior competition fee per match	E	\$0.00	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Y	Each
0379	Hot Shots Blue	E	\$0.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	
0380	Hot Shots Red	E	\$0.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	
0381	Red Squad	E	\$0.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	
0382	Hot Shots Orange	E	\$0.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	
0383	Orange Squad	E	\$0.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	
384	Hot Shots Green	E	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Υ	
0385	Green Squad	E	\$0.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	
386	Hot Shots Yellow	E	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Υ	
)387	Yellow Squad	E	\$0.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	
0388	Group Coaching (per hour)	E	\$0.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Υ	Hours
0389	Private Coaching (per half hour)	E	\$0.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Hours
0390	Private Coaching (per hour)	E	\$0.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hours
391	Tennis School Holiday Program (per 4 hour clinic)	E	\$0.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	4 Hours
392	Sporting Schools Play Program (per child, per week)	E	\$0.00	\$9.00	\$0.90	\$9.90	Y	Per week
Room F	Hire/Events							
0393	Jim Elphick Meeting room (per hour)	Е	\$0.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Hours
0394	Jim Elphick Function room (per hour inc kitchen/bar)	E	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Hours
0395	Event staff member per hour	E	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Hours
liscella	aneous Hire							
0396	Ball Machine (per hour)	E	\$0.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Hours
0397	Re-stringing (per racquet, not inc strings)	Е	\$0.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Miscell	aneous Hire [continued]							
0398	Racquet Hire	Е	\$0.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Y	

Exhibition Centre - Multi Purpose Stadium

While the Multi-Purpose Stadium fees have been set based on competitive market rates, and also on maximising visitation and bookings to the venue, from time to time a reduced pricing point may be offered up to a maximum of 50% of the approved price at the discretion of the Oasis Manager aimed at increasing participation, usage of the facility and/or attracting new customers. A 100% discount of Fees and Charges for Community Events and Charities may apply with prior approval by Wagga Wagga City Council.

0399	Exhibition Centre – Multi Purpose Stadium Special events – Full stadium hire – All day	E	\$0.00	\$2,272.73	\$227.27	\$2,500.00	Y	Each
0400	Kiosk hire	С	Included at no	charge when 3	courts and/or	entire facility is booked	Υ	Each
			Included at no	charge when 3	courts and/or	Last year fee entire facility is booked		
0401	Special events (full stadium per hour)	E	\$280.00	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	Y	Hour
0402	Special events (full stadium – 8 hours hire)	E	\$1,985.00	\$1,804.55	\$180.45	\$1,985.00	Υ	Day
0403	Special events (full stadium – after 8 hours – per hour)	E	\$225.00	\$204.55	\$20.45	\$225.00	Y	Hour
0404	Security Bond Special/Commercial Events	С	\$2,205.00	\$2,205.00	\$0.00	\$2,205.00	N	Each
0405	Show Court competition (per hour)	E	\$115.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Y	Hour
0406	Competition all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$56.36	\$5.64	\$62.00	Υ	Hour
0407	Training all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$43.64	\$4.36	\$48.00	Y	Hour
0408	School hire (per hour per court)	E	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Hour
0409	School Holiday Program (half day per head)	E	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Half Day
0410	School Holiday Program (full day per head)	E	\$90.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Full Day
0411	Social Mixed Competition (per head, minimum 1 hour)	E	\$12.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Y	Person
0412	Standalone Court Hire Booking (minimum 2 hours)	E	Pre	Approval by MP Standalone		nt applies to all all user groups	Υ	Each
			Pre	Approval by MP Standalone		Last year fee nt applies to all all user groups		

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Exhibit	tion Centre - Multi Purpose Stadium [continued]							
0413	Meeting Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking)	E	\$42.00	\$38.18	\$3.82	\$42.00	Y	Hour
0414	Foyer hire (per hour for special events)	E	\$65.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Hour
0415	Kiosk hire per hour (minimum 1 hour)	E	\$14.00	\$12.73	\$1.27	\$14.00	Υ	Hour
Full use of	f all equipment, cleaning of kiosk area and equipment completed by user							
0416	Bump In and Bump Out Fee (per hour per staff)	С	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0417	Locker Hire (per block per booking)	E	\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ	Per Block
0418	Booking Cancellation Fee	Е		% of booking fe % of booking fe	e, terms and co	minimum \$15) Last year fee	Y	Each
0419	Cost of replacement or repairs of MPS equipment	D				Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0420	Additional requirements and staffing for events	D				Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0421	Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings	D				Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each

Gregadoo Waste Management Centre

In support of any future clean-up effort, waste directly caused by a severe weather event in the Wagga Wagga local government area may be disposed of free of charge, with Management approval, at any Council Recycling and Waste Depot for a specific time period advertised. Visitors to a facility will be required to provide proof of residency and also sign a declaration that the waste being disposed of is as a result of the severe weather event.

Item Number Fee Name Pricing Policy ID Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST) (e	Year 24/25 Fee GST Total Fee (excl. GST) (incl. GST)	GST Basis Applicable
---	--	-------------------------

Gregadoo Waste Management Centre [continued]

0422	Waste services - Non Compliance charge	С				Last year fee D + Actual Cost	Y	Each
This may	be charged when non compliance issues require additional council resources	and is found to	be continual, de	liberate or malic	cious.			
0423	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – minimum disposal charge per load	E	\$17.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	Each
0424	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – putrescible waste per tonne	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Tonne
0425	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – green waste per tonne	E	\$155.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	Tonne
0426	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – clean & separated rubble or recyclable materials – per tonne	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Tonne
0427	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – specialist wastes: e.g. Industrial wastes, medical and asbestos wastes (minimum charge 1 tonne) – per tonne	D	\$325.00	\$313.64	\$31.36	\$345.00	Y	Tonne
0428	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Unauthorised or Dumping waste – Cleanup Costs	D				Last year fee t + 20% Admin	Υ	Each
0429	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Unsorted construction waste	D	\$270.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Tonne
0430	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – non specified industrial waste (minimum charge 1 tonne) per tonne	D	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Y	Tonne
0431	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Sorted construction waste	D	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Tonne
0432	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Penalty rate per tonne for disposal of >20% level of recoverable material in either Construction Demolition or General Solid Waste Loads (contamination level determined by site supervisor - recoverable materials include Cardboard and Polystyrene products)	D	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Y	Tonne

This fee has been established as a penalty for disposing of unsorted materials which contain greater than 20% recyclable materials. Council provides free cardboard and polystyrene recycling and also provides a much cheaper rate for sorted materials or customers utilising the transfer station to sort materials onsite.

0433	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Car bodies	D	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Each
0434	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Large Tractor	D	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	Each
0435	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Small Tractor	D	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0436	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Super Single	D	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
0437	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Truck	D	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Gregad	loo Waste Management Centre [continued]							
0438	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Truck Small	D	\$32.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	Y	Each
0439	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Passenger	D	\$19.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each
0440	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Bicycle	D	\$14.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Each
0441	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – polystyrene	Е				Free	Υ	Tonne
						Last year fee Free		
0442	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – cardboard and paper, bottles and cans	E				Free Last year fee	Y	Tonne
						Free		
0443	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Batteries (car, trucks etc)	E				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0444	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Oil (up to 20L motor oil etc, does not include cooking oils etc)	Е				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0445	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Dead animals – cats & dogs	D	\$17.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	Each
0446	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Dead animals – small stock	D	\$32.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	Y	Each
0447	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Dead animals – large stock	D	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Y	Each
0448	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Refrigerative equipment CFC removal (per unit)	D	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Y	Each
0449	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Mattresses	E	\$30.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	Y	Each
0450	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – LPG & Propane Gas Bottles up to & including 45kg	E				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0451	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – TV and computer under the National Television Recycling Scheme	А				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0452	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – scrap steel – per tonne	D	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Y	Tonne
0453	Sale of Aggregate	С	\$28.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Tonne

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Gregac	doo Waste Management Centre [continued]							
0454	Sale of Concrete	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Tonne
0455	Sale of Mulch	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Tonne
0456	Sale of Soil	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Tonne
0457	Sale of recyclable materials	С	Market drive	en, as agreed w regional		as approved in oder processes	Y	Each
			Market drive	en, as agreed w regional		Last year fee as approved in der processes		
0458	Sale of WWCC Fogo Compost	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Bag
0459	Any requests for video footage, photo requests, weighbridge dockets and administration requests (Please note any requests that may relate to privacy issues would be subject to a GIPA request).	D	\$34.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Y	Each
0460	Gregadoo Waste Management Centre - Access Fee - Access Road	С	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Per Tonne
0461	Gregadoo Waste Management Centre - Access Fee - Weighbridge	С	\$3.62	\$3.45	\$0.35	\$3.80	Υ	Per Waste Vehicle Entry
0462	HID Fob Replacement Fee	С	\$42.00	\$40.00	\$4.00	\$44.00	Υ	Each
Special	ist Waste							
0463	Specialist Waste – Asbestos <150kg or less than 10m2 – minimum charge	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Y	Each
0464	Specialist Waste – Homeowners Asbestos Scheme <150kg with registration and purchase of DIY PPE kit, or up to 5000kg free disposal with a registered licenced contractor. (for domestic properties only, charges are paid prior to disposal)	Е	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Y	Each
This charg	ge is for the continuation of the Asbestos Pilot Scheme							
Rural V	Waste Management Centres							
0465	Rural Waste Disposal – general putrescible waste - per bin, bag or box (approximately 40kg)	E	\$5.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Y	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
TWITING!	i olioy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	пррпоцые	

Rural Waste Management Centres [continued]

0466	Rural Waste Disposal – Recyclables (Tarcutta, Mangoplah, Uranquinty, Galore, Humula, Collingullie and Currawarna only)	E				Free	Υ	Each
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,					Last year fee Free		
0467	Rural Waste Disposal – general putrescible waste – utility, single axle trailer (1.8m \times 1.2m)	E	\$30.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Each
0468	Rural Waste Disposal – general putrescible waste – large loads, utility with single axel trailer	E	\$45.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each

Crematorium and Cemeteries

Cemeteries

0469	Lawn Cemetery Right of interment (Adult)	С	\$3,170.00	\$3,027.27	\$302.73	\$3,330.00	Υ	Each
0470	Lawn Cemetery Right of interment (Forget-Me-Not)	С	\$1,750.00	\$1,672.73	\$167.27	\$1,840.00	Υ	Each
0471	Lawn Cemetery Infant interment Fee	С	\$1,210.00	\$1,159.09	\$115.91	\$1,275.00	Υ	Each
0472	Lawn & Monumental Cemeteries 1st interment	С	\$2,405.00	\$2,300.00	\$230.00	\$2,530.00	Υ	Each
0473	Lawn & Monumental Cemeteries 2nd interment	С	\$1,775.00	\$1,695.45	\$169.55	\$1,865.00	Υ	Each
0474	Monumental Cemetery Right of Interment	С	\$4,245.00	\$4,054.55	\$405.45	\$4,460.00	Υ	Each
0475	Monumental Cemetery Interment fee - Baby/Infant 1.2m deep	С	\$1,690.00	\$1,613.64	\$161.36	\$1,775.00	Υ	Each
0476	Monumental / Rural Cemeteries – shallow interment – concrete handling	С	\$960.00	\$918.18	\$91.82	\$1,010.00	Y	Each
0477	Monumental Permit to carry out work in the Monumental Cemetery	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	Each
0478	Rural Cemeteries Right of Interment	С	\$4,245.00	\$4,054.55	\$405.45	\$4,460.00	Υ	Each
0479	Rural Cemeteries Interment Fee 1st interment including contract/hand dig	С	\$3,375.00	\$3,222.73	\$322.27	\$3,545.00	Y	Each
0480	Rural Cemeteries Interment Fee 2nd interment including contract/hand dig	С	\$2,730.00	\$2,609.09	\$260.91	\$2,870.00	Y	Each
0481	Rural Cemeteries Grave Digging Infant/Baby 1.2m deep includes contract/hand dig	С	\$2,590.00	\$2,472.73	\$247.27	\$2,720.00	Y	Each
0482	Contract Dig/Hand Dig surcharge fee – Lawn & Monumental	С	\$1,020.00	\$977.27	\$97.73	\$1,075.00	Υ	Each
0483	Natural Burial Interment – without memorial items	С	\$2,860.00	\$2,731.82	\$273.18	\$3,005.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Cemete	eries [continued]							
0484	Exhumation Fee- All Cemeteries (includes both Adult and Baby exhumations in all cemeteries)	С	\$6,055.00	\$5,781.82	\$578.18	\$6,360.00	Y	Each, up to 4 hours
Any addition	onal cemetery ground's staff required to assist would be at an additional \$68.	00 per person, p	per hour.					
0485	All Cemeteries – Reservation Deposit	С	\$1,030.00	\$986.36	\$98.64	\$1,085.00	Υ	Each
0486	Administration Fee - Transfer or Cancellation of Reservation (Cemetery or Crematorium)	С	\$95.00	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	N	Each
0487	Fee for late arrivals for burials	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	Each, per half hour
For arrival of 4.30pm	e arrivals for burials. s later than 30 minutes after the booked commencement time. Per half hour ground staff required to assist with completion of the grave, over the standar	·	J	·	0 0.	ast normal ceme	etery operations	closing hour
0488	Fee for booked interment of ashes service (family attending)	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0489	Interment of ashes in burial position	С	\$735.00	\$763.64	\$76.36	\$840.00	Υ	Each
Interment	of ashes in a burial position. A burial position cannot be used soley for intern	nent of ashes no	or can an interme	ent of ashes be	the first interme	nt into a burial	position.	
0490	Application for 1st or 2nd Interment with existing Monument	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	
0491	Application for 2nd interment where applicant and/or deceased does not hold Right of Interment (Burial or Ashes)	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Y	Each
0492	Application for Transfer of Right of Interment (Burial or Ashes)	С	\$185.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
0493	Application to install Memorial plaque or headstone where applicant is not the Grantee or does not hold Right of Interment (Burial or Ashes)	С	\$185.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
0494	Admin fee re cancellation or changes to funeral bookings	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Each
0495	Fee for additional grave preparation undertaken by Cemetery staff	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Y	Each, per half hour
to allow co	Iditional grave preparation undertaken by Cemetery staff involving either/or a completion of the interment where the Funeral Director has failed or been useffin (greater than 700mm wide), incorrect coffin size and/or lining of the grand costs incurred such as materials and/or any additional cemetery staff reconstructions.	unable to under ave when requi	take their respor red for religious	nsibilities. The and/or cultural	fee may be ap purposes. A se	plied for any of eparate invoice	f the following c may be issued	ircumstances: by Council for
0496	Interment Services Levy - Per burial	Α			emeteries & Cre 56 per burial fro		Y	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Cremat	orium							
0497	Crematorium Cremation Fee – 13 yrs to adult	С	\$1,390.00	\$1,327.27	\$132.73	\$1,460.00	Υ	Each
0498	Crematorium Cremation Fee – 5 yrs to 12 yrs	С	\$1,225.00	\$1,172.73	\$117.27	\$1,290.00	Υ	Each
0499	Crematorium Cremation Fee – 1 yr to 4 yrs	С	\$560.00	\$536.36	\$53.64	\$590.00	Υ	Each
0500	Crematorium Cremation Fee – Gestation to 12 months	С	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Each
0501	Crematorium Positions – Single – non-rose from	С	\$760.00	\$727.27	\$72.73	\$800.00	Υ	Each
0502	Crematorium Positions – Single – rose from	С	\$915.00	\$877.27	\$87.73	\$965.00	Υ	Each
0503	Crematorium Positions – Double – non-rose from	С	\$1,080.00	\$1,031.82	\$103.18	\$1,135.00	Υ	Each
0504	Crematorium Positions – Double – rose from	С	\$1,240.00	\$1,186.36	\$118.64	\$1,305.00	Υ	Each
0505	Crematorium Positions – Single – No ashes allowed from	С	\$480.00	\$459.09	\$45.91	\$505.00	Υ	Each
0506	Crematorium – Chapel	С	\$435.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Each
0507	Crematorium - Chapel Fee - Committal only (30 mins maximum)	С	\$150.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	Each
0508	Crematorium – Courier of Ashes – NSW only - From	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
For Courie	er fees over \$100.00 a quote will be provided to the Funeral Director for appro	oval and accept	tance prior to Cou	ıncil booking th	e Courier servi	ce.		
0509	Interment of ashes in existing cremation garden position (2nd interment)	С	\$435.00	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00	Υ	Each
	of ashes (2nd or subsequent interment) in existing cremation garden position dmin fee for completion of cemetery registration and/or records.	n or ashes place	d in coffin of othe	r person for inte	erment at time	of burial (1st or	2nd interment/bur	ial).
0510	Crematorium – Reservation Deposit	С	\$280.00	\$268.18	\$26.82	\$295.00	Υ	Each
0511	Crematorium – Cremation of materials following an Exhumation	С	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Each
0512	Administration fee to recover cremated remains	С	\$310.00	\$300.00	\$30.00	\$330.00	Υ	Each
0513	Fee for late, incorrect and/or incomplete burial or cremation paperwork	С	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	Each
0514	Splitting ashes into additional urns or jewellery from	С	\$38.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each
0515	Fee for late arrivals for cremations and/or cremations with incorrect or incomplete paperwork	С	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Y	Each
_	in Cremation being delayed and/or rescheduled. The fee includes additional out a cremation having occurred or the delay resulting in the processing of the	•				•	r being heated up	and shut
0516	Crematorium - Chapel Fee - Additional Chapel time (per half hour or part there of)	С	\$150.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Cremat	orium [continued]							
0517	Penalty fee re Cremations & extraneous items	С	\$180.00	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00	Υ	Each
costs incu	ree for non-compliance with guidelines in relation to cremations and extraned red when crematorium staff are required to remove items which have melted ch as repair costs and delays to crematorium operations, due to any damage	to the cremator	brick lining and	any delays to c	rematorium op	erations incurred	d. Additional fees	
0518	Interment Services Levy - per cremation	А		ordance with Co Charge - \$41 po			Y	Each
0519	Interment Services Levy - per ash interment	А		ordance with Ce y Charge - \$63		ematoria NSW	Y	Each
Memori	al Items							
0520	Concrete paver backing for bronze plaques from	С	\$55.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
0521	Granite Headstone Sets (Sections 8 & 12) from	С	\$2,070.00	\$1,977.27	\$197.73	\$2,175.00	Υ	Each
0522	Memorial Seat with Small Bronze plaque from	С	\$3,460.00	\$3,304.55	\$330.45	\$3,635.00	Υ	Each
0523	Niche Wall positions from	С	\$595.00	\$568.18	\$56.82	\$625.00	Υ	Each
0524	Cremation plaques from	С	\$290.00	\$277.27	\$27.73	\$305.00	Υ	Each
0525	Burial plaques from	С	\$400.00	\$381.82	\$38.18	\$420.00	Υ	Each
0526	Additions to plaques (extra lines, motifs, non-standard colour, etc) from	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0527	Reconditioning of plaques from	С	\$170.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	Each
0528	Reconditioning postage surcharge	С	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Each
0529	Plaque memorialisation base (granite) from	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0530	Ceramic photos from	С	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	Each
0531	Memorialisation Deposit	С		50%	6 of memorial i	Last year fee nvoice amount	Y	Each
0532	Fee for draft designs and proofs of special orders or additional memorial items from (including non-standard memorial items and/or multiple draft designs requested)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Y	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Bob Os	sborne Skills Centre							
0533	External Hire Charges – Leavenworth Room – full day	Е	\$355.00	\$322.73	\$32.27	\$355.00	Υ	Day
0534	External Hire Charges – Leavenworth Room – half day	Е	\$290.00	\$263.64	\$26.36	\$290.00	Υ	Half Day
0535	External Hire Charges – Nordlingen Room – full day	E	\$290.00	\$263.64	\$26.36	\$290.00	Υ	Day
0536	External Hire Charges – Nordlingen Room – half day	E	\$225.00	\$204.55	\$20.45	\$225.00	Υ	Half Day
0537	External Hire Charges – Combined Rooms – full day	E	\$565.00	\$513.64	\$51.36	\$565.00	Υ	Day
0538	External Hire Charges – Combined Rooms – half day	Е	\$435.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Half Day
0539	External Hire Charges – Kunming Room – full day	E	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	Day
0540	External Hire Charges – Kunming Room – half day	Е	\$355.00	\$322.73	\$32.27	\$355.00	Υ	Half Day
0541	Software installation	E	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Each
0542	Print or Copy A4 single sided Black & White	С	\$0.69	\$0.66	\$0.07	\$0.73	Υ	Each
0543	Tea and Coffee/Cleaning Charge (mandatory) per person (per day)	E	\$4.72	\$4.50	\$0.45	\$4.96	Y	Per Persoi Per Day
0544	Booking Cancellation Fee	С		20% Bo	ooking Fee (mir	nimum \$15.00)	Υ	Each
				20% Bo	ooking Fee (mir	Last year fee nimum \$15.00)		
0545	Late Lockup Fee	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0546	Administration/Participant Fee	E	\$29.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Each
Nagga	Wagga Seniors Community Centre							
0547	Wiradjuri Hall – 4 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	4 Hours
0548	Wiradjuri Hall – 4 hours (Friday Nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	4 Hours
0549	Wiradjuri Hall – 8 hours (Friday nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$210.00	\$204.55	\$20.45	\$225.00	Υ	8 Hours
0550	Wiradjuri Hall – 8 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	8 Hours
0551	Sturt Meeting Room – 4 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0552	Sturt Meeting Room – 4 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$0.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Y	4 Hours
0553	Sturt Meeting Room – 8 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$0.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	8 Hours
0554	Sturt Meeting Room – 8 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$0.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	8 Hours

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
			(((
Wagga	Wagga Seniors Community Centre [continued]							
0555	Senior / disability focused community group or service or AA / NA meeting - Non fee charging group	E				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Each
0556	Senior / disability focused community group or service or AA / NA meeting - Fee charging group	Е				f standard cost Last year fee of standard cost	Υ	Each
0557	Booking Cancellation Fee	С				nimum \$15.00) Last year fee nimum \$15.00)	Y	Each
0558	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings eg. presentation nights. Applied at Cour	ncil's discretion.						
0559	Hall Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee ual Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0560	Replacement/Additional Access Card Fee	С	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Each
Glenfie	ld Park Community Centre							
0561	Meeting Room Weekday (4 hours)	Е	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0562	Meeting Room – 4 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	Е	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0563	Meeting Room Weekday (8 hours)	Е	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0564	Meeting Room – 8 hours (Friday nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	Е	\$145.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours
0565	Office Space (week)	Е	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Week
0566	Office Space – Full Day	E	\$38.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Day
0567	Indoor Court Weekday (4 hours)	E	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0568	Indoor Court - 4 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	Е	\$0.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0569	Indoor Court (8 hours)	E	\$0.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0570	Indoor Court - 8 hours (Friday nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$0.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number	Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Glenfield Park Community Centre [continued]

0571	Other social / community group (not for profit)	E				on in hire rates Last year fee on in hire rates	Y	Each
0572	Replacement/Additional Access Card Fee	С	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Each
0573	Booking Cancellation Fee	С				Last year fee nimum \$15.00)	Y	Each
0575	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings, e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	uncil's discretion	•					
0574	Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee ual Cost + 10%	Y	Each

Ashmont Ngurra Hub

0576	Large Meeting Room (4 hours)	E	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	4 Hours
0577	Large Meeting Room (8 hours)	E	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	8 Hours
0578	Large Function Room (4 hours)	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	4 Hours
0579	Large Function Room (8 hours)	E	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	8 Hours
0580	Other social / community group / Youth related activity (not for profit) - Non fee charging group	Е				Free Last year fee Free	Υ	Each
0581	Other Social / Community Group (Not for Profit) - Fee charging group	Е			50% o	f standard cost Last year fee	Υ	Each
0582	Booking Cancellation Fee	С		20% Bo	Y	Each		

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Ashmo	nt Ngurra Hub [continued]							
0583	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	y be applicable for certain bookings, e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	uncil's discretion	1.					
0584	Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee al Cost + 10%	Y	Each
Lake A	lbert Hall							
0585	Hall – 4 hours - Weekday	D	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
Includes fu	ıll usage of kitchen, hall and other facilities in the centre							
0586	Hall – 4 hours - Weekend	D	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0587	Hall – 8 hours – Weekday	D	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0588	Hall – 8 hours (Friday night, weekend and public holidays)	D	\$115.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours
0589	Other social / community group (not for profit)	E				Last year fee on in hire rates	Y	Each
0590	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Cou	ıncil's discretion						
0591	Booking Cancellation Fee	С			Booking Fee min	Last year fee	Y	Each
0592	Hall Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee al Cost + 10%	Y	Each
Estella	Community Meeting Space							
0593	Meeting Room - 4 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0594	Meeting Room - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Estella	Community Meeting Space [continued]							
0595	Meeting Room - 8 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$130.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	Υ	8 Hours
0596	Meeting Room - 8 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$150.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	8 Hours
0597	School Hall - 2 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$40.00	\$38.18	\$3.82	\$42.00	Υ	2 Hours
0598	Community & Not For Profit Group	С			50% reduction	on in hire rates Last year fee	Υ	Each
					50% reduction			
0599	School Hall - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	4 Hours
Duke o	f Kent Community Centre							
0600	Half Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$50.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ	4 Hours
0601	Half Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	4 Hours
0602	Half Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	8 Hours
0603	Half Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$110.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	8 Hours
0604	Full Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	4 Hours
0605	Full Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$120.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	Υ	4 Hours
0606	Full Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$180.00	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00	Υ	8 Hours
0607	Full Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	8 Hours
0608	Community & Not For Profit Group	С			50% reduction	n in hire rates	Υ	Each
					50% reduction	Last year fee n in hire rates		
O'Hallo	ran Park Hall							
Currently	not available for booking							
0609	Hall - 4 Hours - Weekday	D	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0610	Hall - 4 Hours - Weekend	D	\$0.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0611	Hall - 8 Hours - Weekday	D	\$0.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0612	Hall - 8 Hours - (Friday Night, Weekend and Public Holidays)	D	\$0.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours

Item Fac Name	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Trumpor	i oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисаыс	

O'Halloran Park Hall [continued]

0613	Other Social / Community Group (Not for Profit)	E			50% reduct	ion in hire rates	Y	
0614	Bond	D	\$0.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
0014	Boliu	D	φυ.υυ	φ550.00	φ0.00	\$550.00	IN	Eacii
0615	Booking Cancellation Fee	С		20% E	ooking Fee N	linimum \$15.00	Y	
0616	Hall Cleaning Fee	D			Act	tual Cost + 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		

Civic Centre

0617	Council Meeting Room – Weekdays – full day hire (9.00am to 5.00pm)	С	\$305.00	\$295.45	\$29.55	\$325.00	Υ	Day
0618	Council Meeting Room – Weekdays – half day hire (i.e. 4 hours)	С	\$180.00	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00	Υ	Half Day
0619	Council Meeting Room – Weekdays – after 5.00pm – per hour	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Hour
0620	Council Meeting Room – Saturday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Hour
0621	Council Meeting Room – Sunday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Hour
0622	Council Meeting Room – Setting up charge (seating, equipment, etc)	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Each
0623	Committee Room – Weekdays – full day hire (9.00am to 5.00pm)	С	\$195.00	\$186.36	\$18.64	\$205.00	Υ	Day
0624	Committee Room – Weekdays – half day hire (i.e. 4 hours)	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Half Day
0625	Committee Room – Weekdays – after 5.00pm – per hour	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0626	Committee Room – Saturday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0627	Committee Room – Sunday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0628	Committee Room – Setting up charge (seating, equipment, etc)	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Each
0629	Committee Room – Use of Video Conferencing Facilities (per booking)	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Booking

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Арріїсавіс	

Community Services

Visitors Information Centre

0630	Visitor Information Centre Sales	D			Cost +	minimum 30% Last year fee	Υ	Each
					Cost +	minimum 30%		
0631	Commission on tickets	D			10%	of Ticket Value	Υ	Each
					10%	Last year fee of Ticket Value		
0632	Guided City Tours	D	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Each
0633	Guided City Tours – Saturday/Sunday	D	\$250.00	\$236.36	\$23.64	\$260.00	Υ	Each
0634	Guided City Tours Public Holidays	D	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Each
0635	Visitor Information Centre Promotion Days and Events	Е	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Υ	Each

A number of promotional days or events will be held during the year which may vary the normal retail pricing. These days & events fees and charges will be advertised on social media, digital and print platforms.

Partnership Program

0636	Regional Tourism Partner Council Member	С	\$1,600.00	\$1,531.82	\$153.18	\$1,685.00	Υ	Year
	al councils, industry groups and local or regional tourism associations who esociation membership is available for those within a 120km radius of the W					marketing service	es. Regional co	uncil or
0637	Regional Tourism Partner Council Additional	С	\$870.00	\$790.91	\$79.09	\$870.00	Υ	Year
	Regional Tourism Partner Council Member. Where a regional council or tou which has two or more distinct destination areas or towns within their shire a				estination area	a included in their	membership. I	or example,
0638	Small Business Tourism Partner	С	\$250.00	\$240.91	\$24.09	\$265.00	Υ	Year
Refer to V	/agga Tourism Partner Program prospectus.							
0639	Medium Business Tourism Partner	С	\$490.00	\$450.00	\$45.00	\$495.00	Υ	Year
Refer to V	/agga Tourism Partner Program prospectus.							
0640	Large Business Tourism Partner	С	\$695.00	\$631.82	\$63.18	\$695.00	Υ	Year
Refer to V	/agga Tourism Partner Program prospectus.							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Partner	ship Program [continued]							
0641	New Tourism Business (first 2 years of operation)	С	\$250.00	\$240.91	\$24.09	\$265.00	Υ	Year
For new b	usinesses to the tourism industry wishing to join the Wagga Tourism Partne	r Program, availa	able for first 2 yea	rs of the busin	ess establishinç].		
0642	Not for Profit	E				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Year
Volunteer	run not for profit business.							
0643	Additional Businesses	С	\$185.00	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	Υ	Year
	more than one business and would like a second business listed as a Wagg nesses include an accommodation operator who also would like to promote		er, an additional բ	payment of \$19	95 is applicable	for each additior	nal business. Exa	amples of
Mary K	idson Hall							
0644	Hall - 4 hours - Weekday	D	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0645	Hall - 4 hours - Weekend	D	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0646	Hall - 8 hours - Weekday	D	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0647	Hall – 8 hours (Friday night, weekend and public holidays)	D	\$115.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours
0648	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	uncil's discretion						
0649	Other social / community group (not for profit)	E				Last year fee on in hire rates	Y	Each
0650	Booking Cancellation Fee	С			Booking Fee m Booking Fee m	Last year fee	Y	Each
0651	Hall Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee ual Cost + 10%	Y	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Maniber		I olloy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Civic Theatre

Commercial Hire

0652	Full-Day Hire Rate (8am – Midnight)	С	\$2,300 or 12%	of the Gross B	ox Office tak	ings (which ever is greater)	Y	Day
			\$2,300 or 12%	of the Gross B	ox Office tak	Last year fee ings (which ever is greater)		
0653	Access fee per additional hour outside regular hire period (Between midnight and 8am)	С	\$130.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	Y	Hour
0654	Show Rescheduling Fee	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Each
0655	Commercial Theatre Hire Deposit	С	\$1,000.00	\$909.09	\$90.91	\$1,000.00	Υ	Each
0656	External Staffing	С				Cost plus 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Cost plus 10%		

Community Hire

0657	Full-Day Hire Rate (8am – Midnight)	Е	\$895.00	\$813.64	\$81.36	\$895.00	Y	Day
0658	Half-Day Hire Rate (8 hours, 8am – 4pm or 4pm – Midnight)	Е	\$685.00	\$622.73	\$62.27	\$685.00	Υ	Half-Day
0659	Rehearsal blocks (4 hours, no public access. Dates by negotiation, only one per season)	E	\$275.00	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$275.00	Y	4 hours
0660	Access fee per additional Hour outside 8 hour hire period	E	\$120.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	Hour
0661	Weekly Community Hire	С	\$3,675.00	\$3,340.91	\$334.09	\$3,675.00	Υ	Per Week
0662	Show Rescheduling Fee	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Each
0663	Upper Foyer Hire	С	\$200.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Each
0665	Community Theatre Hire Deposit	С	\$600.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	Υ	Each
0664	Community Theatre Weekly Hire Deposit	С	\$1,200.00	\$1,090.91	\$109.09	\$1,200.00	Υ	Each
0666	External Staffing	С				Cost plus 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Cost plus 10%		

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Equipm	nent Charges - Commercial Hire							
0667	Livestream Equipment	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Y	Each, pe
0668	Foldback Monitors	С	\$15.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Each
This is add	ditional to the two included in the hire.							
0669	Haze Machine	С	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Per Day
Includes u	ise of machine and liquid.							
0670	Lectern with Microphone	С	\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ	Per Hire
Includes u	ise of lectern.							
0671	Piano Hire	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Da
Use of gra	and piano for performance - Tuning additional.							
0672	Piano Tune	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0673	Projector and Screen	С	\$160.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of screen and projector.							
0674	Radio Microphones	С	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Per Hire
Handheld	or headset/lapel microphones.							
0675	Rostra	С	\$15.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of the rostera and appropriate accessories.							
0676	Technical Specifications/FOH Requirements late fee	С	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Per Day
Technical	specifications and FOH information is required 30 days prior to the show as	per the hire agre	eement. This fee	will be imposed	every day the	requirements are	e late.	
0677	Testing and Tagging of Equipment	С	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
Where equ	uipment needs to be tested and tagged before a performance.							
0678	Hospitality Delivery Fee	С	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Equipm	nent Charges - Commercial Hire [continued]							
0679	Orchestra Pit removal/replacement	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0680	Additional equipment	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
Equipm	nent Charges - Community Hire							
0681	Livestream Equipment	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Y	Each, pe hire
0682	Haze Machine	С	\$25.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Υ	Per Day
Includes u	ise of machine and liquid.							
0683	Lectern with Microphone	С	\$27.00	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	Υ	Per Hire
Includes u	ise of lectern.	_						
0684	Piano Hire	С	\$105.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Per Day
Use of gra	and piano for performance - tuning additional.							
0685	Piano Tune	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0686	Projector & Screen	С	\$85.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of screen and projector.							
0687	Radio Microphones	С	\$32.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	Υ	Per Hire
Handheld	or headset/lapel microphones.							
0688	Rostra	С	\$11.00	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of the rostera and appropriate accessories.							
0689	Technical specifications/FOH requirements late fee	С	\$50.00 eement. This fee	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Per Day

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Equipn	nent Charges - Community Hire [continued]							
0690	Testing and Tagging of Equipment	С	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
Where eq	uipment needs to be tested and tagged before a performance.							
0691	Orchestra Pit removal/replacement	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0692	Additional equipment	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Υ	Each
	Staff - Civic Theatre							
0693	Duty Technician / Front of House (per hour). (Monday to Friday)	С	\$55.00	\$51.82	\$5.18	\$57.00	Y	Hour
0694 0695	Duty Technician / Front of House (per hour). (Saturday inclusive) Duty Technician / Front of House Manager (per hour). (Sunday inclusive)	С	\$63.00 \$75.00	\$60.00 \$70.91	\$6.00 \$7.09	\$66.00 \$78.00	Y	Hour Hour
0696	Additional Staff (backstage, followspot, box office, ushers, programme sellers, administration, bar supervisor) (per hour). Minimum 3 hour call. (Monday to Friday)	С	\$48.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Hour
0697	Additional Staff (backstage, followspot, box office, ushers, programme sellers, administration, bar supervisor) (per hour). Minimum 3 hour call. (Saturday inclusive)	С	\$55.00	\$51.82	\$5.18	\$57.00	Y	Hour
0698	Additional Staff (backstage, followspot, box office, ushers, programme sellers, administration, bar supervisor) (per hour). Minimum 3 hour call. (Sunday inclusive)	С	\$63.00	\$59.55	\$5.95	\$65.50	Y	Hour
Genera	I							
0699	Civic Theatre Toilet Hire	С	\$110.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Υ	Per Day
0700	Consumables (tape, gels, etc) - Daily rate	D	\$30.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Daily
0701	Consumables (tape, gels, etc) - Weekly rate	D	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Weekly

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
General	[continued]							
0702	Marketing / Advertising handling	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Hour
0703	Additional Email to Marketing List	С	\$300.00	\$272.73	\$27.27	\$300.00	Υ	Each
Hire of F	Foyers							
0704	Foyer Lighting Package	E	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
0705	Hire per 4 hours	E	\$350.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	Υ	4 Hours
0706	Additional hourly rate	E	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
Box Offi	ice - Community Hirer							
0707	Booking Fee - Tickets under \$20.00	D	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
0708	Booking Fee - All other tickets (i.e. \$20 or over)	D	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Each
0709	Complimentary ticket printing	D	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Each
0710	Printing of ticket for door sale	D	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	Υ	Each
0711	Cancellation of Performance - Refund Fee (per booking)	D	\$6.00	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	Υ	Each
Box Offi	ice - Commercial Hirer							
0712	Booking Fee - All Tickets	D	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
0713	Credit card handling charge	С	1% to the			Mastercard and merchandising.	Y	Ticket
			1% to the			Last year fee Mastercard and merchandising.		
0714	Complimentary ticket printing	D	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Each
0715	Printing of ticket for door sale	D	\$0.52	\$0.47	\$0.05	\$0.52	Υ	Each
0716	Cancellation of Performance - Refund Fee (per booking)	D	\$8.00	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Box Of	fice - Customer							
0717	Season tickets processing deferred	С	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
Deferred	payment per ticket - processing 48hrs before show							
0718	Transaction Fee	D	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
Applies to	all transactions except initial purchase of subscriptions, gift certificates and f	ree events						
0.5								
30X UT	fice - Civic Theatre							
0719	Booking Fee	D	\$5.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Υ	Each
0720	Booking Fee - All Kids Seasons Shows	D	\$3.50	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	Υ	Each
0721	Show set up – Commercial	D	\$80.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Each
0722	Show set up – Community	D	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each
0723	External Ticketing Venue Build	D	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
Art Ga E3 Hire	Rates E3 Exhibition Program – Hire (Monday to Sunday) - 2 week minimum hire	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Y	Week
0725	E3 Community Hire - Room Hire (Monday to Sunday) - Half Day	С	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Half Da
0726	E3 Community Hire - Room Hire (Monday to Sunday) - Full Day	С	\$85.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Y	Day
0727	E3 Commercial/Corporate Hire - Room Hire (Monday to Sunday) - Full Day	С	\$335.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Y	Day
0728	Hire Set Up Fee	E	\$65.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Each
0729	Commission on artwork sold through E3 Exhibition Program	Е				20% Last year fee 20%	Y	Each
0730	Commission on Student artwork sold through E3 Exhibition Program presented by Wagga Wagga based Educational Institutions and NFP Creative Arts Organisations	E				Commission Last year fee Commission	Y	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Norksh	nop Fees							
0731	Workshop fee – Adult art workshops (6 hours)	E			·	ding on content Last year fee ding on content	Y	Each
0732	Workshop fee – Adult art workshops (3 hours)	Е			·	Last year fee ding on content	Y	Each
0733	Workshop fee – Children & Youth art workshops	E		Last year fee	Y	Each		
/enue l	Hire							
0734	Community - Main Gallery – Monday to Sunday, Evening Only (4:30pm to 11:00pm)	С	\$665.00	\$636.36	\$63.64	\$700.00	Y	Each
0735	Commercial/Corporate - Main Gallery – Monday to Sunday, Evening Only (4:30pm to 11:00pm)	D	\$1,325.00	\$1,268.18	\$126.82	\$1,395.00	Υ	Each
0736	Gallery Venue Staff - 7 hour flat rate	С	\$500.00	\$504.55	\$50.45	\$555.00	Υ	Each
	hire attracts this fee. Any additional hours after 11:00pm will attract fee base	d on overtime ra	ites.					
Event S	Staff - Art Gallery							
0737	Community - Per hour per staff member – Monday to Friday	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Hour
0738	Community - Per hour per staff member – Saturday	С	\$66.20	\$63.18	\$6.32	\$69.50	Υ	Hour
0739	Community - Per hour per staff member – Sunday	С	\$115.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0740	Commerical/Corporate - Per hour per staff member – Monday to Friday	D	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	Hour
0741	Commerical/Corporate - Per hour per staff member – Saturday	D	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	Hour
0742	Commerical/Corporate - Per hour per staff member – Sunday	D	\$155.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Υ	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Gallery	Shop							
0743	Sales	D			Cost plus comme	Last year fee	Y	Each
0744	Commission on Consigned Artist Goods	D		ommission of 3		Last year fee	Y	Each
0745	Discount – 10% discount on retail items offered to current (paid up) Members of the Friends of Wagga Wagga Art Gallery. Excluding items under \$10.00, books, cards, consignment items, commissioned and exhibition merchandise.	E				Price less 10% Last year fee Price less 10%	Y	Each
Other A	art Gallery							
0746	Security Deposit (Bond) Charged to all Hirers	С	\$265.00	\$280.00	\$0.00	\$280.00	N	Each
0747	Companion Card Program – Waiver of admission and/or booking fees for the carer of a person with disability upon presentation of a valid NSW Companion Card (or interstate equivalent)	E				Nil Last year fee Nil	Y	Each
Museu	ms							
Historio	Council Chambers Museum							
0748	Tuesday – Friday – day hire (10.00am – 4.00pm)	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Day
0749	Tuesday – Friday – before 10.00 am and after 4.00pm – per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0750	Saturday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0751	Saturday – 10.00am – 4.00pm – day hire	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Day
0752	Saturday – after 4.00pm – per hour or part thereof	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0753	Sunday/Public Holiday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0754	Sunday/Public Holiday – 12.00 noon – 2.00pm – day hire	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Day

Sunday/Public Holiday – after 2.00pm – per hour

0755

Ε

\$75.00

\$68.18

\$6.82

\$75.00

Υ

Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
listorio	Council Chambers Museum [continued]							
0756	Setting up charge (seating, equipment, crockery/urn, etc + After hours supervision of museum exhibition spaces and security) – per staff member per hour	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Y	Hour
0757	Museum Public Programs	E		\$0	0 - \$500 depend	ing on content Last year fee	Y	Program
0758	Reproduction of Images	E	\$65.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each
0759	Research Fee	E	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Hour
Villans ⁰⁷⁶⁰	Friday – day hire (10.00am – 4.00pm) Community Education Space	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Y	Day
0761	Tuesday – Friday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0762	Tuesday – Friday – after 4.00pm – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0763	Saturday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0764	Saturday – 10.00am – 4.00pm – day hire	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Day
0765	Saturday – after 4.00pm – per hour or part thereof	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0766	Sunday / Public Holiday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0767	Sunday / Public Holiday – 10.00am – 2.00pm – day hire	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Day
0768	Sunday / Public Holiday – after 2.00pm – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0769	Sunday / Public Holiday – Setting up/ Cleaning charge (seating, equipment, crockery/urn, etc) + After hours supervision of museum exhibition spaces & security per staff member per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Y	Hour
0770	Museum Public Programs	E			0 - \$500 depend 2 - \$300 depend	Last year fee	Y	Program
0771	Reproduction of Images	E	\$0.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each
0772	Research Fee	E	\$0.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Event S	Staff - Museums							
0773	Casual Staff. Minimum 3 hour call. (Monday to Friday Inclusive) per hour	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Hour
0774	Casual Staff. Minimum 3 hour call. (Saturday Inclusive) per hour	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Hour
0775	Casual Staff. Minimum 3 hour call. (Sunday Inclusive) per hour	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Hour
Library	•							
0776	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined - NGO's or Incorporated Associations (Over 4 Hours)	С	\$52.50	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Over 4 Hours
0777	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined - NGO's or Incorporated Associations (Up to 4 Hours)	С	\$30.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Y	Up to 4 Hours
0778	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined – Commercial/For Profit (Over 4 Hours)	С	\$110.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Y	Over 4 Hours
0779	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined – Commercial/For Profit (Up to 4 Hours)	С	\$60.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Up to 4 Hours
0780	Community Learning Spaces - 1, 2, 3, 4 or 5 - Not for Profit/Community (Up to 2 Hours)	E				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Up to 2 Hours
0781	Photocopying – Black and white – A4	С	\$0.15	\$0.18	\$0.02	\$0.20	Υ	Each
0782	Photocopying – Black and white – A3	С	\$0.30	\$0.36	\$0.04	\$0.40	Υ	Each
0783	Photocopying – Colour – A4	С	\$0.75	\$0.68	\$0.07	\$0.75	Υ	Each
0784	Photocopying – Colour – A3	С	\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	Υ	Each
0785	Supply Tea Trolley	С	\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each hire
0786	Provide staff for RSA/Supervision per hour per staff for External Event booking	С	\$50.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Y	Each
0787	Public Library – Wagga Library Public Programs	Е			to \$500 depend to \$150 depend	Last year fee	Y	Program
0788	Local Studies reproduction of images	E	\$42.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each
0789	Wagga City Library Children's Library Bags	С	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Y	Each
0790	Friends of the Library Bags	С	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
rtamber		i olioy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	пррпоцые	

Library [continued]

0791	Inter Library Loan	С				Up to \$30.00 Last year fee	Y	Each
						Up to \$30.00		
0792	Inter Library Loan from overseas	С				Cost Recovery	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		
						Cost Recovery		
0793	Replace lost member card	С	\$2.00	\$2.00	\$0.00	\$2.00	N	Each
0794	Replacement charge for lost/damaged MP3 audio and DVD	С		Processing fee \$	610.00 plus re	Last year fee	N	Each
				Flat fee \$	310.00 plus re	placement cost		
0795	Replacement charge for lost/damaged periodicals	С	Р	rocessing fee of	\$5.00 plus re	placement cost	N	Each
						Last year fee		
				Flat fee of	\$5.00 plus re	placement cost		
0796	Replacement charge for lost/damaged collection item other than periodicals	С	Pro	ocessing fee of \$	10.00 plus re	placement cost	N	Each
				Flat fee of \$	310.00 plus re	Last year fee placement cost		
0797	Lost or damaged DVD single cases	С	\$3.00	\$3.00	\$0.00	\$3.00	N	Each
0798	Lost or damaged DVD cases (multi disk cases)	С	\$11.00	\$11.00	\$0.00	\$11.00	N	Each
0799	Visitor's Fee (non-refundable) one-month	С	\$37.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	Υ	Each
0800	Visitor's Fee (non-refundable) three-months	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
0801	Wagga Library Book Club Membership p.a. (per club up to 10 members)	С	\$400.00 per	club or pro-rata	if joining throu	ughout the year	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		
			\$400.00 per	club or pro-rata	if joining throu			
0802	Replacement charge for lost/damaged Wagga Book Club title	E	\$37.00	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	N	Each
0803	An exemption applies on lost or damaged items due to the following	Е				Nil	N	Each
	causes: natural disaster, victim of crime, member/guarantor deceased, low literacy, and institutional membership (under extenuating					Last year fee		
	circumstances)					Nil		

Itom	Driging	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Арріїсавіс	

Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds

0804	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Small Commercial Events hire per ground up to 1000 people	D	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Day
0805	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Medium Commercial Events hire per ground 1001-4000 people	D	\$465.00	\$445.45	\$44.55	\$490.00	Y	Day
0806	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Large Commercial Events hire per ground 4000 plus people	С	\$3,010.00	\$2,877.27	\$287.73	\$3,165.00	Υ	Day
0807	Sportsgrounds and Reserves – Large Commercial Events hire per ground per day minimum 4 days (excludes Robertson Oval and Exhibition Centre Field 2A)	С	\$1,135.00	\$1,086.36	\$108.64	\$1,195.00	Y	Day
8080	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl Not for profit – casual hire – per bookable space (includes schools outside LGA) Less than 1000 People	Е	\$125.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Y	Each
0809	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl Not for profit – casual hire – per bookable space (includes schools outside LGA) More than 1000 People	E	\$195.00	\$186.36	\$18.64	\$205.00	Y	Each
0810	Recreation Reserves – casual hire – per reserve	E	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Each
0811	Park Booking fee for Weddings, Naming days and Christenings etc - per 2 hours hire	Е	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Y	Each
0812	Bond for special/feature events and festivals at McDonald's Park/ Robertson Oval	С		•	,	Based on Risk) Last year fee Based on Risk)	N	Each
0813	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Commercial Event Bond per 1000 in attendance	С	\$1,050.00	\$1,102.50	\$0.00	\$1,102.50	N	Each
0814	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Community Fundraising Event Bond per 1000 in attendance	С	\$105.00	\$110.00	\$0.00	\$110.00	N	Each
0815	Bond for Access to Council Reserves	С	\$810.00	\$855.00	\$0.00	\$855.00	N	Each
0816	Parks and Reserves – booking fee for funeral and memorial services	С	\$346.50	\$331.82	\$33.18	\$365.00	Υ	Each
0817	Parks and Reserves – annual operating fee per annum for pony ride operator	С	\$273.00	\$260.91	\$26.09	\$287.00	Y	Each
0818	Sportsgrounds and Parks – Allocated groups Senior (per person/per season)	E	\$37.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	Y	Season
0819	Sportsgrounds and Parks – Allocated groups Juniors (per person/per season)	E	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Y	Season

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Parks,	Reserves and Sportsgrounds [continued]							
0820	Sportsgrounds/Halls – Key fee	С	\$48.00	\$43.64	\$4.36	\$48.00	Υ	Each
0821	Jubilee Park Athletics Track – Track marking	E	\$1,075.00	\$1,027.27	\$102.73	\$1,130.00	Υ	Season
0822	Jubilee Park Athletics Track – Special events (school carnivals etc)	E	\$435.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Event
0823	Jubilee Park Athletics Track – Amenities cleaning fee	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Each
0824	Access across Council Land inspection fee	D	\$125.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Y	Each
0825	Display of Banner at Bolton Park Underpass and Western Gateway site booking fee – 1 week period	С	\$55.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Week
0826	Banner raising and removal across the main street	D	\$195.00	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	Y	Each
0827	Fees for supply of waste bins at events	С	\$32.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	Υ	Each
0828	End of Trip Facility Access Card - First Card	С	\$6.00	\$5.91	\$0.59	\$6.50	Y	First Card
Fee includ	es access to bike storage facilities only.							
0829	End of Trip Facility Access Card - Replacement Card	С	\$12.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Replacemen t Card
Fee includ	es access to bike storage facilities only.							
0830	Cost Recovery for specific works provided to Community Groups on Council parks & sportsgrounds at request of Community Group	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0831	Music Bowl 1 (non-profit organisations, weddings, educational, sporting groups, community based performing groups) Minimum charge 2 hrs	С	\$33.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Hour

С

Ε

С

Е

Ε

Α

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1993 - SECT 629

place

Tree Management Application

0832

0833

0834

0835

0836

0837

629 Injuring or removing plants, animals, rocks and soil in or from public place

Wollundry Lagoon Precinct Commercial Event

Wollundry Lagoon Precinct Not for Profit/Community Event

Bond for Commercial events at Wollundry Lagoon Precinct

Bond for Not for Profit/Community events at Wollundry Lagoon Precinct

Injuring or removing plants, animals, rocks and soil in or from public

\$365.00

\$200.00

\$1,290.00

\$200.00

\$135.00

\$0.00

\$350.00

\$190.91

\$1,355.00

\$210.00

\$131.82

\$220.00

\$35.00

\$19.09

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$13.18

\$0.00

\$385.00

\$210.00

\$1,355.00

\$210.00

\$145.00

\$220.00

Υ

Υ

Ν

Ν

Υ

Ν

Day

Day

Each

Each

Each

Each

⁽¹⁾ A person who, without lawful excuse, wilfully or negligently injures, damages or unnecessarily disturbs any plant, animal, rock or soil in a public place is guilty of an offence.

⁽²⁾ A person who, without lawful excuse, removes any plant, animal, rock or soil from a public place is guilty of an offence.

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Lightin	g Fees							
0838	Lighting call out fee for manual lighting operation	С	\$145.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Y	Each
0839	Lighting call out fee for cloud master operation	С	\$35.00	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00	Υ	Each
0840	Anderson Oval lighting fee	С	\$7.98	\$7.62	\$0.76	\$8.39	Υ	Hour
0841	Ashmont Oval lighting fee	С	\$3.88	\$3.71	\$0.37	\$4.08	Υ	Hour
0842	Bolton Park – Training lighting fee	С	\$24.36	\$23.25	\$2.32	\$25.57	Υ	Hour
0843	Bolton Park Lighting – Competition Lighting fee	С	\$48.61	\$46.40	\$4.64	\$51.04	Υ	Hour
0844	Conolly Park field 1 Competition Standard lighting fee	С	\$9.55	\$10.13	\$1.01	\$11.15	Υ	Hour
0845	Conolly Park field 1 Training Standard lighting fee	С	\$5.98	\$5.71	\$0.57	\$6.28	Υ	Hour
0846	Conolly Park field 2 lighting fee	С	\$6.70	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	Hour
0847	Conolly Park field 3 lighting fee	С	\$3.15	\$3.36	\$0.34	\$3.70	Υ	Hour
0848	Duke of Kent – Field 1 lighting fee	С	\$4.50	\$4.27	\$0.43	\$4.70	Υ	Hour
0849	Duke of Kent – Field 2 lighting fee	С	\$5.98	\$5.71	\$0.57	\$6.28	Υ	Hour
0850	Forest Hill amenities building lighting fee	С	\$2.10	\$2.01	\$0.20	\$2.21	Υ	Hour
0851	Gissing Oval training goal area lighting fee	С	\$2.52	\$2.40	\$0.24	\$2.65	Υ	Hour
0852	Gissing Oval training area south per area lighting fee	С	\$6.62	\$6.32	\$0.63	\$6.95	Υ	Hour
0853	Gissing Oval training area east per area lighting fee	С	\$3.47	\$3.31	\$0.33	\$3.64	Υ	Hour
0854	Gissing Main Oval lighting fee	С	\$15.22	\$14.53	\$1.45	\$15.99	Υ	Hour
0855	Glenfield Oval lighting fee	С	\$8.09	\$7.72	\$0.77	\$8.49	Υ	Hour
0856	Glenfield Oval - Netball	С	\$0.31	\$0.29	\$0.03	\$0.32	Υ	Hour
0857	Henwood Park lower lighting fee per ground	С	\$6.40	\$6.09	\$0.61	\$6.70	Υ	Hour
0858	Henwood Park upper field lighting fee per ground	С	\$4.93	\$4.70	\$0.47	\$5.17	Υ	Hour
0859	Jubilee Park – Touch Fields lighting fee per ground (Fields 1-4)	С	\$4.52	\$4.82	\$0.48	\$5.30	Υ	Hour
0860	Jubilee Park – Fields 9, 10 and 11 lighting fee	С	\$10.08	\$10.53	\$1.05	\$11.58	Υ	Hour
0861	Jubilee Park – Touch Fields 12 & 13 (per field)	С	\$3.05	\$3.16	\$0.32	\$3.47	Υ	Hour
0862	Jubilee Park – Touch Fields 14 & 15 (West)	С	\$3.05	\$3.16	\$0.32	\$3.47	Υ	Hour
0863	Jubilee Park Synthetic Hockey Field 1 lighting fee	С	\$32.55	\$35.47	\$3.55	\$39.02	Υ	Hour
0864	Jubilee Park – Hockey Field 2 Match Lights	С	\$16.91	\$17.95	\$1.79	\$19.74	Υ	Hour
0865	Jubilee Park – Hockey Field 2 Training Lights	С	\$8.50	\$9.00	\$0.90	\$9.90	Υ	Hour
0866	Kessler Park – Main Field	С	\$9.34	\$8.91	\$0.89	\$9.81	Υ	Hour

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
_ightin	g Fees [continued]							
0867	Kessler Park – Western training	С	\$3.47	\$3.31	\$0.33	\$3.64	Υ	Hour
0868	Kessler Park – Eastern training	С	\$3.26	\$3.11	\$0.31	\$3.42	Υ	Hour
0869	Lake Albert Oval lighting fee	С	\$12.71	\$12.13	\$1.21	\$13.34	Υ	Hour
0870	McDonalds Park (Exhibition Centre) training lighting	С	\$9.03	\$9.48	\$0.95	\$10.43	Υ	Hour
0871	McDonalds Park (Exhibition Centre) Competition lighting	С	\$17.84	\$18.78	\$1.88	\$20.66	Υ	Hour
0872	McPherson Oval lighting fee	С	\$10.19	\$9.72	\$0.97	\$10.70	Υ	Hour
0873	McPherson Oval training lighting fee (100 lux)	С	\$15.71	\$14.99	\$1.50	\$16.49	Υ	Hour
0874	McPherson Oval competition lighting fee (200 lux)	С	\$27.73	\$26.47	\$2.65	\$29.12	Υ	Hour
0875	Parramore Park – West Lights	С	\$10.40	\$10.89	\$1.09	\$11.98	Υ	Hour
0876	Parramore Park (Exhibition Centre) 3 Fields	С	\$20.69	\$21.78	\$2.18	\$23.96	Υ	Hour
0877	Parramore Park – East Lights	С	\$10.40	\$10.89	\$1.09	\$11.98	Υ	Hour
0878	Robertson Oval – Training lighting fee (250 lux)	С	\$53.80	\$51.36	\$5.14	\$56.50	Υ	Hour
0879	Robertson Oval – Competition lighting fee (500 lux)	С	\$107.42	\$102.53	\$10.25	\$112.79	Υ	Hour
0880	Uranquinty Oval lighting fee	С	\$2.10	\$2.01	\$0.20	\$2.21	Υ	Hour
0881	Wagga Cricket Ground cycle track lighting fee	С	\$8.19	\$7.81	\$0.78	\$8.59	Υ	Hour
0882	Wagga Cricket Ground lighting fee	С	\$19.95	\$19.04	\$1.90	\$20.94	Υ	Hour
0883	Equex Netball - Station 1	С	\$9.98	\$9.72	\$0.97	\$10.70	Υ	Hour
0884	Equex Netball – Station 2	С	\$10.81	\$10.57	\$1.06	\$11.63	Υ	Hour
0885	Equex Netball – Station 3	С	\$8.50	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Υ	Hour
0886	Equex Netball – Station 4	С	\$15.02	\$14.63	\$1.46	\$16.10	Υ	Hour

French Fields upper ground lighting fee

French Fields - Diamond 1 - 75 lux

French Fields - Diamond 1 - 150 Lux

French Fields - Diamond 1 - 300 Lux

Harris Park - 30 Lux

Harris Park - 100 Lux

Harris Park - 200 Lux

Rawlings Park 2 - 100 Lux

Rawlings Park 2 - 200 Lux

0887

0888

0889

0890

0891

0892

0893

0894

0895

С

С

С

С

С

С

С

С

С

\$0.95

\$8.29

\$11.76

\$16.69

\$7.98

\$12.81

\$19.00

\$9.98

\$13.86

\$0.09

\$0.79

\$1.12

\$1.59

\$0.76

\$1.22

\$1.81

\$0.95

\$1.32

\$0.99

\$8.71

\$12.35

\$17.52

\$8.39

\$13.44

\$19.95

\$10.48

\$14.55

Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

Υ

Hour

Hour

Hour

Hour

Hour

Hour

Hour

Hour

Hour

\$0.90

\$7.92

\$11.22

\$15.93

\$7.62

\$12.22

\$18.13

\$9.52

\$13.23

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Lightin	g Fees [continued]							
0896	Rawlings Park 3 - 100 Lux	С	\$10.29	\$9.83	\$0.98	\$10.81	Υ	Hour
0897	Rawlings Park 3 - 200 Lux	С	\$14.38	\$13.72	\$1.37	\$15.10	Υ	Hour
0898	Rawlings Park 4 - 100 Lux	С	\$10.29	\$9.83	\$0.98	\$10.81	Y	Hour
0899	Rawlings Park 4 - 200 Lux	С	\$14.38	\$13.72	\$1.37	\$15.10	Υ	Hour
0900	Rawlings Park 5 and 6 per field	С	\$8.60	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Y	Hour
0901	Rawlings Park 1 lighting fee training	С	\$7.40	\$7.09	\$0.71	\$7.80	Υ	Hour
0902	Rawlings Park 1 lighting fee Match	С	\$12.20	\$11.64	\$1.16	\$12.80	Y	Hour
0903	Rawlings Park - Cricket Nets	С	\$0.00	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	Υ	Hours
0904	WWMSCC - Velodrome 50%	С	\$12.20	\$11.64	\$1.16	\$12.80	Υ	Hour
0905	WWMSCC - Velodrome 100%	С	\$17.50	\$16.73	\$1.67	\$18.40	Υ	Hour
0906	WWMSCC – Criterium Track 50%	С	\$12.10	\$11.55	\$1.15	\$12.70	Υ	Hour
0907	WWMSCC – Criterium Track 100%	С	\$17.80	\$17.00	\$1.70	\$18.70	Υ	Hour
0908	WWMSCC – BMX Track	С	\$13.60	\$13.00	\$1.30	\$14.30	Y	Hour
Exhibit	ion Centre							
0909	Use of Dressage area for commercial groups	E	\$795.00	\$759.09	\$75.91	\$835.00	Υ	Site per Day
0910	Use of Dressage area and amenities building by Wagga Dressage Club	E	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Site per Day
0911	Use of Camping areas for community groups	E	\$460.00	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	Υ	Site per Day
0912	Use of Camping areas for commercial groups	E	\$685.00	\$654.55	\$65.45	\$720.00	Υ	Site per Day
0913	Use of Building facility at field 2A for community groups	E	\$160.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Site per Day
0914	Use of Building facility at field 2A for commercial groups	E	\$265.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Site per Day
0915	Use of Building facility at field 2A for meetings for Equex Outdoor	E				Free	Y	Site per Day
	Association					Last year fee Free		
0916	Bond on use of Building on field 2A	Е	\$475.00	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00	N	Each
0917	Use of Rodeo area at field 2B for community groups	Е	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Site per Day
0918	Use of Rodeo area at field 2B for commercial groups	Е	\$795.00	\$759.09	\$75.91	\$835.00	Υ	Site per Day
0919	Club Building Social/Community Group half day regular booking. 10 bookings per 6 month period	E	\$39.00	\$37.27	\$3.73	\$41.00	Y	Each Booking

Item Fee Name Number	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
			, ,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		

Exhibition Centre [continued]

092	O Club Building Social/Community Group full day regular booking. 10	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
	bookings per 6 month period							Booking

Public Event Bins

Additional bins available for use at Public Community events on request to Council. Fees include provision of bins, delivery, removal of bins and disposal of waste. Payment of fees will be required at time of customer making the booking.

0921	Waste bins - small public event - 2 x 240L	С	\$130.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	Υ	Per Event
0922	Waste bins - medium public event - 5 x 240L	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Event
0923	Waste bins - large public event - 10 x 240L	С	\$280.00	\$268.18	\$26.82	\$295.00	Υ	Per Event
0924	Waste bins - larger public event - 5 x 240L additional bins	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Per Event
0925	Waste bins - 1.0m3 front lift bin	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Per Event
0926	Waste bins - 1.5m3 front lift bin	С	\$250.00	\$240.91	\$24.09	\$265.00	Υ	Per Event
0927	Waste bins - 3.0m3 front lift bin	С	\$300.00	\$286.36	\$28.64	\$315.00	Υ	Per Event
0928	Waste bins - 4.5m3 front lift bin	С	\$387.90	\$370.27	\$37.03	\$407.30	Υ	Per Event
0929	Recycle bins - small public event - 2 x 240L	С	\$130.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	Υ	Per Event
0930	Recycle bins - medium public event - 5 x 240L	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Event
0931	Recycle bins - large public event - 10 x 240L	С	\$260.00	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$275.00	Υ	Per Event
0932	Recycle bins - larger public event - 5 x 240L additional bins	С	\$94.90	\$90.55	\$9.05	\$99.60	Υ	Per Event
0933	FOGO bins - small public event - 2 x 240L	С	\$120.40	\$114.91	\$11.49	\$126.40	Υ	Per Event
0934	FOGO bins - medium public event - 5 x 240L	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Event
0935	FOGO bins - large public event - 10 x 240L	С	\$290.00	\$277.27	\$27.73	\$305.00	Υ	Per Event
0936	FOGO bins - larger public event - 5 x 240L additional bins	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Per Event

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Maniber		I olloy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисаыс	

Planning and Development

Strategic Planning

Basic LEP Application

A basic planning proposal refers to any one or more of the following proposed LEP amendment types, including an amendment:

- To correct an administrative error
- For a few minor 'housekeeping' amendments
- To list a local heritage item
- To reclassify land where the Governor's approval is not required
- That is consistent with a Department endorsed/approved local strategy, such as a Local Housing Strategy
- That is consistent with section 3.22 Expedited amendments of environmental planning instruments of the EP&A Act

0937	Scoping Proposal	E	\$5,250.00	\$3,462.00	\$0.00	\$3,462.00	N	Each
0938	Preparation/Processing of Planning Proposal	E	\$5,250.00	\$9,250.00	\$0.00	\$9,250.00	N	Each
0939	Requires DCP Amendment	E	\$2,625.00	\$2,756.00	\$0.00	\$2,756.00	N	Each

Standard LEP Application

A standard planning proposal refers to any one or more of the following proposed LEP amendment types, including an amendment:

- To change the land use zone where the proposal is consistent with the objectives identified in the LEP for that proposed zone
- That relates to altering the principal development standards of the LEP
- That relates to the addition of a permissible land use or uses and/or any conditional arrangements under Schedule 1 Additional Permitted Uses of the LEP
- That is consistent with an endorsed District/Regional Strategic Plan and/or LSPS
- · Relating to classification or reclassification of public land through the LEP

0940	Scoping Proposal	Е	\$5,250.00	\$5,232.00	\$0.00	\$5,232.00	N	Each
0941	Lodgement of Application	E	\$5,460.00	\$5,460.00	\$0.00	\$5,460.00	N	Each
0942	Preparation/Processing of Planning Proposal	Е	\$6,510.00	\$22,417.00	\$0.00	\$22,417.00	N	Each
0943	Requires DCP Amendment	E	\$8,610.00	\$9,045.00	\$0.00	\$9,045.00	N	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Complex LEP Application

A complex planning proposal refers to any one or more of the following proposed LEP amendment types, including an amendment:

- To change in the land use zone and/or the principal development standards of the LEP, which would result in a significant increase in demand for supporting local, regional or State infrastructure and would require infrastructure funding
- To respond to a new policy e.g. local character or new provision not in the standard instrument template
- That is inconsistent with a District/Regional Plan or council's endorsed LSPS
- Responding to a change in circumstances, such as the investment in new infrastructure or changing demographic trends
- That is progressed under the Aboriginal Land SEPP
- Any other amendment or amendments that are not categorised as a principal LEP, standard or basic planning proposal

0944	Scoping Proposal	Е	\$5,250.00	\$6,589.00	\$0.00	\$6,589.00	N	Each
0945	Lodgement of Application	E	\$21,605.00	\$22,690.00	\$0.00	\$22,690.00	N	Each
0946	Preparation/Processing of Planning Proposal	E	\$22,655.00	\$21,935.00	\$0.00	\$21,935.00	N	Each
0947	Requires DCP Amendment	Е	\$24,755.00	\$25,995.00	\$0.00	\$25,995.00	N	Each

Standard DCP Application

DCP Application seeking amendment/s to the DCP for a site with no or little site complexities and not requiring the preparation or review of specialised studies. This could be minor adjustments to existing controls. This fee also applies to Master Plan and/or Concept Development Applications where site specific controls are required.

0948	Lodgement of Application	Е	\$4,040.00	\$4,245.00	\$0.00	\$4,245.00	N	Each
0949	Preparation/Processing of Amendment	Е	\$4,580.00	\$4,810.00	\$0.00	\$4,810.00	N	Each

Complex DCP Application

DCP Application seeking amendment/s to the DCP involving a site or a number of sites with complex planning issues requiring the preparation and review of a number of specialist studies (for example, new neighbourhood/precinct with a structure plan or where a specialised study is required to address service capacity or natural hazards like flooding). This fee also applies to Master Plan and/or Concept Development Applications where precinct specific controls are required.

0950	Lodgement of Application	E	\$12,380.00	\$13,000.00	\$0.00	\$13,000.00	N	Each
0951	Preparation/Processing of Amendment	E	\$12,380.00	\$13,000.00	\$0.00	\$13,000.00	N	Each
Docum	ent Fees							

0952	Wagga Wagga LEP and maps on USB	E	\$39.00	\$41.00	\$0.00	\$41.00	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Docume	ent Fees [continued]							
0953	Wagga Wagga DCP on USB	E	\$16.00	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	N	Each
Develop	per Contributions							
0954	Developer Contribution – Street tree establishment	С	\$675.00	\$710.00	\$0.00	\$710.00	N	Each
0955	Developer Contribution – Street tree establishment Lloyd development	С	\$995.00	\$1,045.00	\$0.00	\$1,045.00	N	Each
0956	Section 7.11 (S94), Section 7.12 (S94A) and Section 64 Contributions	С				Last year fee at adopted plan	N	N/A
These con	tributions are charged as per the current plans. A full list of developer contrib	utions charges	is available in Ap	pendix A - Dev	eloper Contribu	ıtions.		
0957	Printed copy of Development Contribution Plans – Section 7.11 (S94), Section 7.12 (S94A), Stormwater and Sewerage DSP	Е	\$85.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each plan
0958	Car Parking Cash Contribution – CBD	С	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	Each Space
Subdiv Constru	isions action Certificate Application Fee - Subdivision							
0959	Construction Certificate Fee	С	plus 0.3% of the next \$15 of the next \$15 states \$210.00 plus plus 0.3% of the states \$210.00 plus plus 0.3% of the states \$210.00 plus	0.5% of the firs next \$95,000 of 50,000 of the es	the estimated attimated cost pled cost in excess. Min. Fee incl. \$5,000 of the the estimated cost pled cost in excess.	cost plus 0.2% lus 0.1% of the ss of \$250,000 GST: \$210.00 Last year fee estimated cost cost plus 0.2%	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Constru	uction Certificate Inspection Fee - Subdivision							
0960	Quality control inspections – subdivisions (and associated works) (per inspection)	С	\$335.00	\$355.00	\$0.00	\$355.00	N	Each
Subdivi	ision Certificate Application Fees							
0961	Subdivision Certificate	С			Min. Fee incl.	Last year fee lus \$50 per lot	N	Each
0962	Subdivision Certificate – resigning (per sheet)	С	\$235.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
Section	68 Approval Fees - Engineering							
0963	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater	С	\$2.50	\$2.63	\$0.00	\$2.63	N	Linear Metre
0964	Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (includes site inspection only – other inspections as per fees and charges schedule) + Inspection Fees (4 X Quality Control Inspection Fee)	С			Min. Fee incl.	Last year fee inspection fee	N	Each
0965	Kerb and Gutter/ Footpath Bond administration fee	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each
Section	68 Inspection Fees - Engineering							
0966	Quality control inspections (per inspection)	С	\$355.00	\$375.00	\$0.00	\$375.00	N	Each
Section	68 (Public) Bonds							
0967	Section 68 (Public) Sewer and/or Stormwater Works bond Category 1	С	\$1,345.00	\$1,415.00	\$0.00	\$1,415.00	N	Each
0968	Section 68 (Public) Sewer and/or Stormwater Works bond Category 2	С	\$3,355.00	\$3,525.00	\$0.00	\$3,525.00	N	Each

			Year 23/24		Year 24/25			
Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Section	n 68 (Public) Bonds [continued]							
0969	Section 68 (Public) Sewer and/or Stormwater Works bond Category 3	С		\$3,	150 + \$73.50 p Min. Fee incl. G 150 + \$73.50 p Min. Fee incl. G	ST: \$3,150.00 Last year fee er lineal metre	N	Each
Develo	pment Assessment & Building Fees							
Develo	pment Application Fees							
0970	D.A. Fee for Advertisements	А	advertisement \$357.00 for 1	st advertisemer t (where fee exc st advertisemer t (where fee exc	eeds that paya 2.1 at plus \$93 for e eeds that paya	ble under item of Schedule 4) Last year fee each additional	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, Item 2.2 of EPA Regs 2021.							
0971	D.A. Fee (not involving erection of building, carrying out of work or subdivision of land)	Α	\$357.00	\$371.00	\$0.00	\$371.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 2.7 of EPA Regs 2021							
0972 See Sche	D.A. Fee (Dwelling with estimated construction cost \$100,000 or less) dule 4, item 2.3 of EPA Regs 2021	А	\$571.00	\$592.00	\$0.00	\$592.00	N	Each
0973	D.A. Fee – Subdivisions not involving opening of public road	А	\$430.00 plus	\$53.00 for eac	h additional lot	created by the subdivision	N	Each

See Schedule 4, item 2.5 of EPA Regs 2021

Last year fee \$414.00 plus \$53.00 for each additional lot created by the subdivision

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Develo	oment Application Fees [continued]							
0974	D.A. Fee – Subdivisions involving opening of public road	А		\$65.00 for each		subdivision Last year fee	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 2.4 of EPA Regs 2021. Fee not to be used for strata subdivision.							
0975	D.A. Fee – Strata Subdivision	А		\$65.00 for each		subdivision Last year fee	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 2.6 of EPA Regs 2021							
0976 See Scheo	D.A. Fee (estimated cost up to \$5,000) dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021	А	\$138.00	\$144.00	\$0.00	\$144.00	N	Each
0977	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$5,001 to \$50,000)	А	of \$1,000) \$212.00 plus	s an additional \$3 by which the est s an additional \$3 by which the est	imated cost exact exact in the second	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0978	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$50,001 – \$250,000)	А	of \$1,000) b \$442.00 plus	s an additional \$3 by which the esting s an additional \$3 by which the esting	mated cost exc 3.64 for each S	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Develo	pment Application Fees [continued]							
0979	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$250,001 – \$500,000)	Α			\$2.34 for each \$ mated cost exce		N	Each
					\$2.34 for each \$ nated cost exce			

edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				
D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000)	A	\$2,272.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 Last year fee \$2,190.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	N	Each
edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				
D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000)	A	\$3,404.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$3,281.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	N	Each
edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				
D.A. Fee (estimated cost of more than \$10,000,000)	A	\$20,667.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Last year fee \$19,917.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds	N	Each
	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000) edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021 D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000)	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000) A edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021 D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000) A edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000) A \$2,272.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 Last year fee \$2,190.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 Provided the stimated cost exceeds \$500,000 D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000) A \$3,404.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$3,281.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 D.A. Fee (estimated cost of more than \$10,000,000) A \$20,667.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Last year fee \$19,917.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000) A \$2,272.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 Last year fee \$2,190.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000) A \$3,404.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$3,281.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Each year fee \$3,281.00 plus an additional \$1.49 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Each year fee \$1,000 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Each year fee \$1,000 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated c

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
reamber		i olioy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	пррпоавте	

Development Application Fees [continued]

501010	princing Application in CCS [continued]							
0983	D.A. Fee – Modification of plans, documents, etc. prior to issue of consent	С		n \$70 or 25% of o n \$70 or 25% of o		greater) Last year fee	N	Each
						greater)		
An addition	onal fee for re-advertising may be required and shall accompany this fee if deem	ed applicable.	•					
0984	Proportion of DA fee to be remitted to Secretary for planning reform services (for development with estimated cost >\$50,000 involving the erection of a building, or the carrying out of a work, or the demolition of a work or a building)	А		0.00064 x cost o	·	Last year fee	N	Each
See Clau	se 266 of EPA Regs 2021							
0985	Development requiring Concurrence – Fee for Concurrence Authority plus additional Council processing fee	А	\$41	L6.00 per approva ad		a single Council fee of \$176.00	N	Each
			\$40	01.00 per approva ac		Last year fee a single Council fee of \$176.00		
	edule 4, item 3.2 of EPA Regs 2021. The Council administration fee must be paid ant authority.	d in addition to	the DA fee. The	e Concurrence Au	thority fee n	nust be in the form	of a cheque n	nade out to
0986	Integrated Development – Fee for approval body plus additional Council processing fee	A		01.00 per approva	lministration	fee of \$176.00 Last year fee	N	Each
See Sche	edule 4, item 3.1 of EPA Regs 2021. The Council administration fee must be paid authority.	d in addition to	the DA fee. The				eque made out	to the
0987	Designated Development (in addition to D.A. fee)	Α	\$1,154.00	\$1,198.00	\$0.00	\$1,198.00	N	Each
See Sche	edule 4, item 3.3 of EPA Regs 2021. This fee must be paid in addition to the DA	fee.						
0988	Giving of Notice of Development (including notice required under Community Participation Plan, Prohibited Development, Nominated Integrated Development, Threatened Species Development and Class 1 Aquaculture Development)	А	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$0.00	\$400.00	N	Each
See Sche	edule 4, items 3.6, 3.7, 3.8 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Develop	oment Application Fees [continued]							
0989	Giving of Notice of Designated Development	А	\$2,785.00	\$2,890.00	\$0.00	\$2,890.00	N	Each
See Sched	lule 4, item 3.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0990	Surrendering of Consents (Voluntary – not required by condition of consent)	С	\$95.00	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	N	Each
Modifica	ation of Consent Fees							
Fee to cov	ver the cost of assessing and determining the application.							
0991	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(1) (minor error, misdescription or miscalculation)	А	\$89.00	\$92.00	\$0.00	\$92.00	N	Each
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0992	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(1) (Council error)	Α				Nil	N	Each
						Last year fee Nil		
0993	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(1A) or S.4.56(1) (minimal environmental impact)	А	50% of or	riginal DA fee o	r \$839 whicheve	er is the lesser	N	Each
	environmental impacty		500/ -f	ining DA for a	. ф000 l-i-l	Last year fee		
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.2 of EPA Regs 2021		50% 01 01	iginai da tee o	r \$809 whicheve	er is the lesser		
	•	٨			F00/ of a	wining DA for	N.	□ aab
0994	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) where fee for original DA was less than \$107.28	Α			50% 01 0	original DA fee	N	Each
					50% of c	Last year fee original DA fee		
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
0995	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal	А			50% of c	original DA fee	N	Each
	environmental impact) Original DA fee \$107.28 or greater and not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building				50% of c	Last year fee original DA fee		
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.3 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Modifica	ation of Consent Fees [continued]							
0996	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) Original DA fee \$107.28 or greater and for the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less	Α	\$238.00	\$247.00	\$0.00	\$247.00	N	Each
See Sched	ule 4, item 4.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
0997	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	Α	\$69.00	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00	N	Each
See Sched	ule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0998	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$5,001 – \$250,000)	А	of \$1,000) \$106.00 plus	by which the es	\$1.50 for each \$ stimated cost ex \$1.50 for each \$ stimated cost ex	Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	ule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0999	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$250,001–\$500,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$628.00 plus	which the estin	\$0.85 for each \$ nated cost exce \$0.85 for each \$ nated cost exce	eds \$250,000 Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	ule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
1000	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$500,001–\$1,000,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$894.00 plus	which the estings an additional \$	\$0.50 for each \$ nated cost exce \$0.50 for each \$ nated cost exce	Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	ule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Modifica	ation of Consent Fees [continued]							
1001	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$1,000,001– \$10,000,000)	Α	of s \$1,238.00 plus	s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which	h the estimated 60.40 for each \$	cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
1002	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost more than \$10,000,000)	Α	of \$ \$5,943.00 plus	s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which	h the estimated 60.27 for each \$	cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021					Ψ10,000,000		
1003	D.A Modification of Consent under S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) requiring notification (by advertising) under these Sections	Α	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$0.00	\$400.00	N	Each
See Sched	lule 4, item 4.6 EPA Regs 2021							
Review	of Determination Fees							
1004	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review for the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less	А	\$238.00	\$247.00	\$0.00	\$247.00	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 7.2 of EPA Regs 2021							
1005	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building	А				Last year fee original DA fee	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 7.1 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Review	of Determination Fees [continued]							
1006	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	А	\$69.00	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
1007	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$5,001 – \$250,000)	А	of \$1,000) \$107.00 plu:	s an additional \$ by which the es s an additional \$ by which the es	stimated cost ex \$1.50 for each \$	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
1008	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$250,001–\$500,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$628.00 plu:	s an additional \$	nated cost exce \$0.85 for each \$	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
1009	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$894.00 plu:	s an additional \$	nated cost exce \$0.50 for each \$	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
1010	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$1,000,001– \$10,000,000)	А	of s \$1,238.00 plus	s an additional \$ \$1,000) by whic s an additional \$ \$1,000) by whic	h the estimated 60.40 for each \$	cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number	rolley ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Review of Determination Fees [continued]

1011	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost more than \$10,000,000)	Α	of	s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which s an additional \$	n the estimate	d cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Last year fee	N	Each
			of	\$1,000) by which	n the estimate	d cost exceeds \$10,000,000		
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
1012	D.A. Review of Decision – to reject a Development Application (estimated cost of development less than \$100,000)	Α	\$69.00	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00	N	Each
See Schee	dule 4, item 7.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
1013	D.A. Review of Decision – to reject a Development Application (estimated cost of development \$100,000 – \$1,000,000)	Α	\$188.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
1014	D.A. Review of Decision – to reject a Development Application (estimated cost of development greater than \$1,000,000)	Α	\$313.00	\$325.00	\$0.00	\$325.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
1015	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review requiring notification (by advertising) under these Sections	А	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$0.00	\$400.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.7 of EPA Regs 2021							

Construction Certificates (CC) and Complying Development Certificate (CDC) Application Fees - Building

Where Council determines the appropriate skill/resource is unavailable within Council, the application will be subject to a quote from an appropriately accredited certifier of Council's choosing, with an additional administration fee of 20% to be retained by Council.

1016	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	С	\$350.00 (inclusive of 2 inspections)	Y	Each
			Last year fee \$350.00 (inclusive of 2 inspections)		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Construction Certificates (CC) and Complying Development Certificate (CDC) Application Fees - Building [continued]

1017	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$5,000 but not exceeding \$100,000)	С	\$200.00 plus an additional 0.3% of the estimated cost exceeding over \$5,000 Last year fee \$200.00 plus an additional 0.3% of the estimated cost exceeding over \$5,000	Y	Each
1018	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$100,000 but not exceeding \$250,000)	С	\$530.00 plus an additional 0.2% of the estimated cost over \$100,000 Last year fee \$530.00 plus an additional 0.2% of the estimated cost over \$100,000	Υ	Each
1019	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$250,000 but not exceeding \$1,000,000)	С	\$880.00 plus an additional 0.1% of the estimated cost over \$250,000 Last year fee \$880.00 plus an additional 0.1% of the estimated cost over \$250,000	Y	Each
1020	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$1,000,000)	С	\$1,690.00 plus an additional 0.05% of the estimated cost over \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$1,690.00 plus an additional 0.05% of the estimated cost over \$1,000,000	Υ	Each
1021	Long Service Levy	A	0.25% of estimated cost of all building and subdivision work valued \$250,000 and over Last year fee 0.25% of estimated cost of all building and subdivision work valued \$250,000 and over	N	N/A
1022	Amendment to Application for a CC or CDC after determination	С	40% original fee with minimum of \$75 Last year fee 40% original fee with minimum of \$75	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Constru	uction Certificate Inspection Fees - Building							
1023	Building Inspection fee (including reinspections) – within 30 kms of Council Administration Building	С	\$550.00	\$527.27	\$52.73	\$580.00	Y	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council on behalf of a Private Certifier							
1024	Building Inspection fee (including reinspections) – outside of 30 kms of Council Administration Building	С	\$660.00	\$631.82	\$63.18	\$695.00	Υ	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council on behalf of a Private Certifier							
1025	Building inspection fee (including reinspections) – within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Y	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council as PCA							
1026	Building inspection fee (including reinspections) – outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$331.82	\$33.18	\$365.00	Υ	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council as PCA							
1027	Boarding House Inspection Fee	С			.50 cents per m	Last year fee	N	Each
Buildin	g Information Certificate Application Fees							
1028	Building Information Certificate for part of a building consisting of an external wall only or does not otherwise have a floor area (retaining wall/fence)	А	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
s608 of the	e Local Government Act 1993							
1029	Building Information Certificate for a class 1 building (together with any class 10 buildings on the site) or a class 10 building	Α	\$250.00 բ	olus an addition	al \$250.00 for e	ach additional dwelling	N	Each
			\$250.00 բ	olus an addition	al \$250.00 for e	Last year fee ach additional dwelling		
s608 of the	e Local Government Act 1993							
1030 s608 of the	Building Information Certificate (Class 2 to 9 buildings) (<=200m2) e Local Government Act 1993	А	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
2200 01 111	5 2550. 55755R710C 2555							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Building	Information Certificate Application Fees [continue	ed]						
1031	Building Information Certificate (Class 2 to 9 buildings) (>200m2 and <=2000m2)	А	·	us an additional	·	Last year fee	N	Each + per m2
s608 of the	Local Government Act 1993							
1032	Building Information Certificate (Class 2 to 9 buildings) (>200m2)	А		plus an addition		2,000 Last year fee ts per m2 over	N	Each + per m2
s608 of the	Local Government Act 1993					2,000		
1033	Building Information Certificate copy (duplicate) with owner written consent	Α	\$13.00	\$13.00	\$0.00	\$13.00	N	Each
s608 of the	Local Government Act 1993							
Building	Information Certificate Inspection Fees							
1034	Building Information Certificate re-inspection fee	А	\$90.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each
See Clause	260 of EPA Regs 2000.							
Building	Certification - Miscellaneous							
1035	Principal Certifier Signage	С	\$13.00	\$12.73	\$1.27	\$14.00	Υ	Each
1036	Lodgement fee for CDC & Part 4A Certificate (per certificate)	Α	\$39.00	\$41.00	\$0.00	\$41.00	N	Each
See Clause	263 of EPA Regs 2000.							
1037	Fee for Council to act as the Principal Certifying Authority	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Y	Each Application
1038	Fee for Council to act as the Principal Certifying Authority for construction certificates or complying development certificates where Council has not issued the certificate (application fee only)	С	\$695.00	\$663.64	\$66.36	\$730.00	Y	Each Application
1039	Fee for Council to accept nomination to act as replacement Principal Certifying Authority	С	\$0.00	\$3,636.36	\$363.64	\$4,000.00	Y	Each Application

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Buildin	g Certification - Miscellaneous [continued]							
1040	Certificate of Completion - Manufactured Home (cl:69 LG (MHE, CP, CG & MD Reg))	А	\$195.00	\$205.00	\$0.00	\$205.00	N	Each
Section	n 68 Approval Fees - Building							
1041	Part A(1) – Install a manufactured home, moveable dwelling or associated structure on land	С	\$535.00	\$565.00	\$0.00	\$565.00	N	Each
1042	Part F(4) – Install a domestic oil or solid fuel heating appliance, other than a portable appliance	С	\$330.00	\$350.00	\$0.00	\$350.00	N	Each
Section	n 68 Inspection Fees - Building							
1043	Section 68 approval inspection fee (including reinspections) – within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
1044	Section 68 approval inspection fee (including reinspections) – outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
Section	n 68 Approval Fees - Plumbing							
1045	Private Internal Sewer/Drainage Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (fee includes 2 inspections) within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
1046	Private Internal Sewer/Drainage works under Part B(4) - Carry out sewerage work and/or Part B(5) - Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) - Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (fee includes 2 inspections) outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$0.00	\$755.00	\$0.00	\$755.00	N	Each
1047	Additional Plumbing/Drainage fixtures (per fixture/per application)	С	\$48.00	\$55.00	\$0.00	\$55.00	N	Each
1048	Minor Works Permit Private (Plumbing) -1 fixture only or works with an estimated cost up to \$5,000 (fee includes 2 inspections) - outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$355.00	\$355.00	\$0.00	\$355.00	N	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Section	68 Approval Fees - Plumbing [continued]							
1049	Minor Works Permit Private (Plumbing) – 1 fixture only or works with an estimated cost up to \$5,000 (fee includes 2 inspections) - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$280.00	\$295.00	\$0.00	\$295.00	N	Each
Section	68 Inspection Fees - Plumbing							
1050	Sewer and Plumbing – inspection of un-permitted work (per hour)	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Hour
1051	Sewer and Plumbing Inspection Fee – Commercial/Industrial (per hour)	С	\$410.00	\$435.00	\$0.00	\$435.00	N	Hour
1052	Sewer and Plumbing Inspection Fee – within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
1053	Sewer and Plumbing Inspection Fee – outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
1054	Amended Section 68 Application (Parts A, B, E and F)	С			50% of original a	Last year fee	N	Each
Section	68 Approval Fees - Planning							
1055	Caravan Parks – approval (5 yearly or new approval) per site	С	\$9.00	\$9.50	\$0.00	\$9.50	N	5 Years p Site
1056	Caravan Parks – inspections (per hour)	С	\$410.00	\$435.00	\$0.00	\$435.00	N	Hour
1057	Caravan Parks – inspections (minimum)	С	\$155.00	\$165.00	\$0.00	\$165.00	N	Each
1058	Part F(1) – Operate a public car park	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
1059	Part F(2) – Operate a caravan park or camping ground includes one inspection	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
1060	Part F(2) – Renewal of Approval to operate a caravan park or camping ground	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
1061	Part F(3) – Operate a manufactured home estate	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
1062	Part F(5) Amusement Device (Application and Inspection)	Е	\$115.00	\$125.00	\$0.00	\$125.00	N	Each
1063	Part F(5) Amusement Device (Application and Inspection) (two or more devices)	E	\$225.00	\$240.00	\$0.00	\$240.00	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Section	68 Approval Fees - Planning [continued]							
1064	Part F(7) – Use a standing vehicle or any article for the purpose of selling any article in a public place (Fee waived for charitable organisations)	С	\$430.00	\$455.00	\$0.00	\$455.00	N	Each
Fire Sa	fety							
1065	Annual Fire Safety Statement – Inspection of premises regarding Annual Fire Safety Statement - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Y	Each
1066	Annual Fire Safety Statement – Inspection of premises regarding Annual Fire Safety Statement - outside 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$331.82	\$33.18	\$365.00	Y	Each
1067	Annual Fire Safety administration/registration fee	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Y	Each
1068	Enquiry re Fire Safety – Fire Safety Schedule (written response)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
1069	Occupation of Uncompleted Building (Inspection + advice) - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
1070	Occupation of Uncompleted Building (Inspection + advice) - outside 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
Swimm	ing Pool Safety							
1071	Swimming Pool Compliance Certificate Application – first inspection fee	Α	\$150.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	Each
See Section	on 19 of Swimming Pool Regulations 2018.							
1072	Swimming Pool Compliance Certificate Application – second inspection fee	А	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Y	Each
See Section	on 19 of Swimming Pool Regulations 2018.							
1073	NSW Swimming Pool Registration Fee – Council to register	С	\$12.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Each
1074	Swimming Pool Exemption Application	А	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
See Section	on 13 Swimming Pools Regulation 2018.							
1075	Swimming Safety Mandatory Inspection Fee (includes two inspections per certificate)	А	\$150.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Y	Each Certificate
See Section	on 19 of Swimming Pool Regulations 2018.							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Plannin	ng Certificates							
1076	Section 10.7(2) Certificate Fee	А	\$67.00	\$69.00	\$0.00	\$69.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 9.7 of EPA Regs 2021							
1077	Section 10.7(2) & (5) Certificate Fee	А	\$167.00	\$174.00	\$0.00	\$174.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, items 9.7 and 9.8 of EPA Regs 2021							
1078	Urgent Section 10.7(2) & (5) Certificates - additional fee (Processing to occur within one business day of lodgement)	С	\$150.00	\$160.00	\$0.00	\$160.00	N	Each
1079	Section 735A Certificate Fee	С	\$195.00	\$205.00	\$0.00	\$205.00	N	Each
1080	Sewer Diagrams	С	\$140.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	N	Each
1081	Certified copy of a document, map or plan (S.10.8(2))	Α	\$67.00	\$69.00	\$0.00	\$69.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 9.9 of EPA Regs 2021							
1082	BAL (Bush Fire Attack level) Assessment Certificate Fee	С	\$680.00	\$650.00	\$65.00	\$715.00	Υ	Each
	aneous Planning Fees							
1083	Written Response to Enquiry	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Each
1084	Occupation of Temporary Dwellings or Occupation of Land upon which Dwelling House is to be erected (Inspection + Advice) - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
1085	Occupation of Temporary Dwellings or Occupation of Land upon which Dwelling House is to be erected (Inspection + Advice) – outside 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
1086	Advertising – renaming fee (for roads, streets and localities)	С	\$470.00	\$495.00	\$0.00	\$495.00	N	Each
1087	Renaming fee (for roads, streets and localities)	С	\$1,225.00	\$1,290.00	\$0.00	\$1,290.00	N	Each
Applica	ation Withdrawal Fees							
1088	Prior to any assessment	С			or \$50 whicheve or \$50 whicheve	Last year fee	N	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Nullibel	Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Application Withdrawal Fees [continued]

1089	Prior to completion of preliminary assessment or prior to:	С	10%	N	Each
			Last year fee 10%		
2. comme	ncement of any referrals; or ncement of any notification/advertising; or n and issue of any initial additional information letter.				
1090	During:	С	20%	N	Each
			Last year fee 20%		
2. any not	mal external referral period; or ification/advertising period; or nated time period (or further agreed period) of any initial written request for a	additional informa	tion		
1091	During the continued assessment and prior to the issue of notice of determination	С	60% OR a % greater than that listed above as determined by the Manager Development Assessment & Building Certification.	N	Each
			Last year fee 60% OR a % greater than that listed above as determined by the Manager Development Assessment & Building Certification.		

Itom	Driging	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Nullibel	Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Environmental and Regulatory

Natural Environment

			44.44					
1092	Electric Vehicle Charge stations (Council operated)	С	\$0.28	\$0.26	\$0.03	\$0.29	Y	cents/Kwh
1093	Health Inspection Fee (excluding food) per hour	С	\$310.00	\$310.00	\$0.00	\$310.00	N	Hour
1094	Health Inspection Fee (excluding food) minimum	С	\$125.00	\$135.00	\$0.00	\$135.00	N	Each
1095	Food Shop Inspection Fee charged pro rata with a minimum charge of 30 minutes	С	\$235.00	\$235.00	\$0.00	\$235.00	N	Hour
1096	Food Shop Re-Inspection Fee charged pro rata with a minimum charge of 20 minutes	С	\$220.00	\$235.00	\$0.00	\$235.00	N	Hour
1097	Annual Administration Charge for Food shop (Charity and Community Organisations exempt)	С	\$230.00	\$240.00	\$0.00	\$240.00	N	Each
1098	Water sampling/testing	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	N	Each
1099	Consulting Fees (Health and Building)	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	N	Each
1100	Septic Tanks – Application to install (includes 3 inspections)	С	\$580.00	\$610.00	\$0.00	\$610.00	N	Each
1101	Septic Tanks – Amended application (includes 2 inspections)	С	\$400.00	\$420.00	\$0.00	\$420.00	N	Each
1102	Septic Tanks – Licence to operate	С	\$70.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Each
1103	Septic Tanks – Operational inspection	С	\$195.00	\$205.00	\$0.00	\$205.00	N	Each
1104	Septic Tank inspection (complied with licensing requirements)	С	\$100.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	N	Each
1105	Septic Tank re-inspection	С	\$130.00	\$140.00	\$0.00	\$140.00	N	Each
1106	Septic Tanks – Operational Licence Search	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each
1107	Monitoring Services	С	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	Hour
1108	Native Vegetation – Fee for Calculating Revegetation & Fencing Contributions – DCP11	С	\$390.00	\$410.00	\$0.00	\$410.00	N	Each
1109	Native Vegetation – Rural Residential Developer Contributions (Fencing) DCP11 – per kilometre	С	\$2,970.00	\$3,120.00	\$0.00	\$3,120.00	N	km
1110	Native Vegetation – Rural Residential Developer Contributions (Revegetation) DCP11 – per seedling	С	\$2.18	\$2.60	\$0.00	\$2.60	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis	
Natura	Environment [continued]								
1111	Native Vegetation – Rural Residential – Assessment costs – DCP11 – per hour	С	\$230.00	\$245.00	\$0.00	\$245.00	N	Hour	
1112	Water sampling	С	\$205.00	\$220.00	\$0.00	\$220.00	N	Each	
1113	Swimming Pool Safety Posters	С	\$34.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Each	
Noxiou	s Weeds Inspections								
1114	Reinspection fee after notice (per hour)	С	\$160.00	\$170.00	\$0.00	\$170.00	N	Hour	
1115	Reinspection fee after notice (minimum fee)	С	\$70.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Each	
1116	Private works	D			Actual	cost plus 10%	N	Each	
			Last year fee Actual cost plus 10%						
Range	Services								
1117	Community Microchip Program (Special events only)	E	Free (subject to payment of lifetime registration) Y						
			Fre	e (subject to pa	ayment of lifetim	Last year fee e registration)			
1118	Street Furniture Application Fee – CBD	С	\$140.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	N	Each	
1119	Street Furniture – Outside CBD Application Fee	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each	
1120	Display of Goods – Application	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each	
1121	Display of Goods – Lease fee (per square metre)	С	\$65.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	N	m2	
1122	Amendment to street activity approval	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each	
1123	Business promotion/display on footpath	С	\$70.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Day	
1124	Stock Impounding – cattle, horses and other per head	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Each	
1125	Stock Impounding – sheep, goats, pigs & other – per head for first 3	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Each	
1126	Stock Impounding – sheep, goats, pigs & other – subsequent stock	С	\$2.50	\$2.50	\$0.00	\$2.50	N	Each	
1127	Stock Impounding – sustenance per head per day, cattle, horses and other large animals	С	\$8.00	\$8.50	\$0.00	\$8.50	N	Each	
1128	Stock Impounding – sustenance for sheep, goats, pigs & other per head per day	С	\$2.00	\$2.00	\$0.00	\$2.00	N	Each	

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Ranger	Services [continued]							
1129	Ranger Services – administration charge	С	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each
1130	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – vehicle rate per hour	С	\$36.00	\$38.00	\$0.00	\$38.00	N	Hour
1131	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – ranger rate per office hour	С	\$55.00	\$60.00	\$0.00	\$60.00	N	Hour
1132	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – ranger rate after hours (Mon – Sat noon) – First 2 hours per hour	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Hour
1133	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – ranger rate after hours (Mon – Sat noon) – Subsequent hours	С	\$90.00	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00	N	Hour
1134	Stock Impounding – Walking of stock to pound / saleyards /owner's premises / etc	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
135	Stock Impounding – Driving of stock via transport vehicle	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
.136	Stock Impounding – Veterinary fees	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
137	Stock Impounding – Damage caused by trespassing of impounded stock	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
.138	Stock Impounding – Destroy and dispose of injured / diseased / distressed stock	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
L139	Stock Impounding – Portable stockyards (per day or part thereof)	С	\$390.00	\$410.00	\$0.00	\$410.00	N	Day
140	Abandoned Vehicles – Fee plus towing cost	С	\$100.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	N	Each
.141	Abandoned Vehicles – Towing Cost plus Fee above	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Each
L142	Abandoned Vehicles – Impounding fee	С	\$190.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	N	Each
1143	Serving of Notices – Administration charge (Recovery)	С	\$48.00	\$55.00	\$0.00	\$55.00	N	Each

			V 00/04		V 040			
Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Range	r Services [continued]							
1144	Impounding Fee – General	С	\$105.00	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	N	Each
1145	Impounding Fee – Signs	С	\$100.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	N	Each
1146	Impounded Shopping Trolleys – Release fee	С	\$85.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each
1147	Approved event signage at Council designated areas	E				Free of Charge	N	Each
						Last year fee Free of Charge		
Compa	nion Animals							
1148	Annual Companion Animal Permits	А			A	As per legislation	N	Each
					A	Last year fee As per legislation		
1149	Cat Annual Permit	А			P	As per legislation	N	Each
					A	Last year fee As per legislation		
1150	Dangerous Dog Annual Permit	A			A	As per legislation	N	Each
					A	Last year fee As per legislation		
1151	Dangerous Dog Collar (small/medium)	С	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
1152	Dangerous Dog Collar (Large)	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
1153	Dangerous Dog Collar (X large)	С	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Each
1154	Dangerous / Menacing Dog – Maintenance Fee (GRAS) per day	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Per Day
1155	Dangerous Dog Signs	С	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
1156	Dog Muzzle	С	\$28.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Each
1157	Dog Surrender – dog involved in an attack under investigation	С	\$65.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	N	Each
1158	ID tags (Metal)	С	\$19.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each
1159	ID tags (Plain)	С	\$14.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Nullibel	Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Companion Animals [continued]

	[continued]							
1160	Re-home Kittens/puppies under 8 weeks old to Accredited Rescue Group	E			N	Each		
1161	Dog and Cat (already micro-chipped) – Release fee to Accredited Rescue Group	E				Free Last year fee Free	N	Each
1162	Dog & Cat Registration – Lifetime Registration	A				per legislation Last year fee per legislation	N	Each
1163	Dog & Cat Registration – Desexed	A				per legislation Last year fee per legislation	N	Each
1164	Dog & Cat Registration – Desexed animal owned by pensioner etc	A				per legislation Last year fee per legislation	N	Each
1165	Dog Registration – Entire animal kept by recognised breeder	А				per legislation Last year fee per legislation	N	Each
1166	Dog Registration – Assistance dogs	A				per legislation Last year fee per legislation	N	Each
1167	Dog & Cat – Maintenance fee (GRAS) per day, maximum 10 days.	С	\$36.00	\$38.00	\$0.00	\$38.00	N	Day
1168	Dog & Cat Impounding fee	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Each
1169	Dog & Cat – Surrender or Euthanasia of animal for outside organisations / people (per animal)	С	\$245.00	\$300.00	\$0.00	\$300.00	N	Animal
1170	Dog Desexing – Male	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Each
1171	Dog Desexing – Female	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	Each
1172	Cat Desexing – Male	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each

Item Foo Name	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	I oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Companion Animals [continued]

1173	Cat Desexing – Female	С	\$140.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	Each
1174	Cat Vaccinations	С	\$37.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	Υ	Each
1175	Dog Vaccinations	С	\$52.00	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	Υ	Each
1176	Dog Heart Worm Test	С	\$38.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each
1177	Dog & Cat Worming	С	\$12.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Υ	Each
1178	Animal Flea Treatment	С	\$18.00	\$17.27	\$1.73	\$19.00	Υ	Each
1179	Dog & Cat – Microchipping	С	\$36.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Each
1180	Dog & Cat – Release fee to Accredited Rescue Group (includes microchipping)	С	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Each
1181	Cats – Hire of cat cages per week	С	\$30.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	Υ	Week
1182	Dogs – Parvo Test	С	\$36.00	\$34.55	\$3.45	\$38.00	Υ	Each
1183	Cat FIV Test	С	\$20.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Υ	Each
1184	Certificate of compliance dangerous and restricted dog enclosures	A				Last year fee per legislation	N	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Sewer Services

Sewage

1185	Reuse Water supply	E	66.67% cost of alternate supply Last year fee 66.67% cost of alternate supply	N	Each
1186	CCTV sewer/stormwater jet cleaning prior to inspections	E	\$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for CCTV inspections Please note: \$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for jet cleaning of Sewer and Stormwater lines if required prior to CCTV inspections Last year fee \$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for CCTV inspections Please note: \$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for jet cleaning of Sewer and Stormwater lines if required prior to CCTV inspections	N	Hour/LM

Liquid Trade Waste

1187	Application Fee – Category 1, 2, S and Category 3 with volumes < 20kl per day	С	\$105.00	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	N	Each
1188	Application Fee – Category 3 and volumes > 20kl per day	С	\$420.00	\$445.00	\$0.00	\$445.00	N	Each
1189	Annual Trade Waste Fee (minimum)	С	\$140.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	N	Year
1190	Annual Trade Waste Fee (Large Discharger >20kL per day)	С	\$885.00	\$930.00	\$0.00	\$930.00	N	Year
1191	Re-Inspection Fee	С	\$155.00	\$165.00	\$0.00	\$165.00	N	Each
1192	Re-Inspection Sampling Fees	С				Actual Cost	N	Each
						Last year fee Actual Cost		
1193	Trade Waste Usage Charges for Dischargers with appropriate pre- treatment	С	\$2.32	\$2.39	\$0.00	\$2.39	N	kl

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee	Fee	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	
Liquid	Trade Waste [continued]							
1194	Trade waste Usage Charges for Dischargers without appropriate pre- treatment	С	\$22.01	\$22.76	\$0.00	\$22.76	N	kl
1195	ph charge where it is outside the approved rate for the discharger	С	\$0.70	\$0.74	\$0.00	\$0.74	N	Coefficient
Excess	s Mass Charges							
1196	Aluminium	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1197	Ammonia (as N)	С	\$3.21	\$3.37	\$0.00	\$3.37	N	kg
1198	Arsenic	С	\$108.54	\$113.97	\$0.00	\$113.97	N	kg
1199	Barium	С	\$54.92	\$57.67	\$0.00	\$57.67	N	kg
1200	Biochemical oxygen demand (BOD)	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1201	Boron	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1202	Bromine	С	\$25.54	\$26.82	\$0.00	\$26.82	N	kg
1203	Cadmium	С	\$504.43	\$529.65	\$0.00	\$529.65	N	kg
1204	Chloride	С				No Charge	N	kg
						Last year fee No Charge		
1205	Chlorinated hydrocarbons	С	\$54.92	\$57.67	\$0.00	\$57.67	N	kg
1206	Chlorinated phenolics	С	\$2,183.70	\$2,292.89	\$0.00	\$2,292.89	N	kg
1207	Chlorine	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1208	Chromium	С	\$35.75	\$37.54	\$0.00	\$37.54	N	kg
1209	Cobalt	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
1210	Copper	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
1211	Cyanide	С	\$108.54	\$113.97	\$0.00	\$113.97	N	kg
1212	Fluoride	С	\$5.75	\$6.04	\$0.00	\$6.04	N	kg
1213	Formaldehyde	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1214	Oil & Grease (Total O & G)	С	\$1.92	\$2.02	\$0.00	\$2.02	N	kg
1215	Herbicides/defoliants	С	\$1,070.44	\$1,123.96	\$0.00	\$1,123.96	N	kg
1216	Iron	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1217	Lead	С	\$54.92	\$57.67	\$0.00	\$57.67	N	kg

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Excess	Mass Charges [continued]							
1218	Lithium	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
1219	Manganese	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
1220	Mercaptans	С	\$108.54	\$113.97	\$0.00	\$113.97	N	kg
1221	Mercury	С	\$3,639.49	\$3,821.46	\$0.00	\$3,821.46	N	kg
1222	Methylene blue active substances (MBAS)	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
L223	Molybdenum	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
L224	Nickel	С	\$35.75	\$37.54	\$0.00	\$37.54	N	kg
1225	Nitrogen (N) (Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen-TKN)	С	\$0.26	\$0.27	\$0.00	\$0.27	N	kg
L226	Organoarsenic compounds	С	\$1,091.84	\$1,146.43	\$0.00	\$1,146.43	N	kg
L227	Pesticides general (excludes organochlorides and organophosphates)	С	\$1,091.84	\$1,146.43	\$0.00	\$1,146.43	N	kg
.228	Petroleum hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	С	\$3.83	\$4.02	\$0.00	\$4.02	N	kg
L229	Phenolic compounds (non-chlorinated)	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
L230	Phosphorus (Total P)	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
L231	Polynuclear aromatic hydrocarbons	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
L232	Selenium	С	\$76.61	\$80.44	\$0.00	\$80.44	N	kg
L233	Silver	С	\$2.05	\$2.15	\$0.00	\$2.15	N	kg
L234	Sulphate (SO4)	С	\$0.26	\$0.27	\$0.00	\$0.27	N	kg
L235	Sulphide	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
L236	Sulphite	С	\$2.56	\$2.69	\$0.00	\$2.69	N	kg
.237	Suspended Solids (SS)	С	\$1.37	\$1.44	\$0.00	\$1.44	N	kg
L238	Thiosulphate	С	\$0.43	\$0.45	\$0.00	\$0.45	N	kg
.239	Tin	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
L240	Total dissolved solids (TDS)	С	\$0.16	\$0.17	\$0.00	\$0.17	N	kg
L241	Uranium	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
L242	Zinc	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
anker	ed Waste							
1243	Chemical Toilet	С	\$29.00	\$31.00	\$0.00	\$31.00	N	kl

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Tanker	red Waste [continued]							
1244	Septic Tank Waste – Effluent	С	\$3.00	\$3.00	\$0.00	\$3.00	N	kl
1245	Septic Tank Waste – Septage	С	\$29.00	\$31.00	\$0.00	\$31.00	N	kl
Pressu	ire Sewer							
1246	Pressure Sewer Application	С	\$0.00	\$210.00	\$0.00	\$210.00	N	Each
1247	Pressure sewer – Connection of residential and commercial properties in an existing pressure sewer area. Including areas of East Wagga Wagga, Gumly Gumly and Collingullie.	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Per Lot
	agga City Council does not approve of the use of pressure sewer systems fo tion in the approval of their use. Gravity mains are the preferred installation fo			ems will only be	approved und	er special circun	nstances and cos	st is not a
1248	Maintenance and repair of Pressure Sewer Systems outside of Municipality	D				Last year fee all Cost + 15%	N	Each
Joint S	Sewer Elimination							
1249	Elimination of joint sewer connections – As per Sewer Policy 5	E	\$1,015.00	\$1,070.00	\$0.00	\$1,070.00	N	Each

Build Overs

The preferred option for encumbering a Council main or easement is to relocate the main or easement clear of the proposed development, at full cost to the developer. If relocation of the main cannot be achieved, application can be made to encumber the main. Any required upgrades to a main are at full cost to the developer.

1250	Build over Council service or easement application	С	\$200.00	\$210.00	\$0.00	\$210.00	N	Each
1251	Build over Council service or easement encumbrance charge	С				Actual Cost	N	Each
						Last year fee Actual Cost		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Engineering

Technical Services

1252	Engineering consultancy (including as-built document searches etc)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1253	Data from existing Traffic Counts	С	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	Each Site
1254	New traffic counts 1 – 5 sites	С	\$270.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Each Site
1255	New traffic counts 6 – 20 sites	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Each Site
1256	New traffic counts 20 plus sites	E	\$195.00	\$186.36	\$18.64	\$205.00	Υ	Each Site
1257	New Traffic Counts - Where Traffic Control Required	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Υ	Each
1258	Street Closure with Barricades – for Special Event	С				Cost Recovery Last year fee Cost Recovery	N	Each
1259	Road Closure advertising (temporary road closure)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	N	Each
1260	Road Closure advertising each additional insertion	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	N	Each
1261	Loan of signs and traffic control devices to community groups for the purpose of events that require road closures or crowd control	Е				Last year fee lost or damaged	Y	Each
1262	Engineering assessment of bridges, culverts, road pavements and other structures required in consideration of an application for oversize/ overmass vehicle access pursuant to Part 4.7 Heavy Vehicle (Adoption of National Law) Act 2013	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	N	Each

Item Fee Name Number	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Works and Services							

1263	Private Works Inspection Fee (per hour)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Υ	Hour
1264	Street Sweeping	D	\$370.00	\$354.55	\$35.45	\$390.00	Υ	Hour
1265	Supply of Materials	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1266	Roadworks	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Υ	Each
1267	Earthworks	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1268	Civil Works	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1269	Approved Concrete Contractors Annual licence fee	С	\$190.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	N	Each
1270	Community Facility Signs	E	\$435.00	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00	Υ	Each Site
1271	Work on public roads and public property	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each

Activities in Road Reserves

1272	Section 68 Part E(1) Annual Fee	С	\$265.00	\$280.00	\$0.00	\$280.00	N	Year
-	hoist goods across or over any part of a public road by means of a lift, hoist ons as per fees and charges schedule)	r tackle projecti	ng over the footw	ay (including ho	arding approv	als) (includes site	inspection on	lly - other
1273	Section 68 Part E(1) Fee	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each Occasion

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Activit	ies in Road Reserves [continued]							
1274	Section 138 Permit – Application Fee (non-refundable)	С	\$155.00	\$265.00	\$0.00	\$265.00	N	Each
1275	Section 138 Application Fee (for community benefit)	Е				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	N	Each
1276	Section 138 Permit Fee – Urban – Landscaping (domestic)	E				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	N	Each

С

Ε

С

С

D

\$135.00

\$205.00

\$350.00

\$8.50

\$145.00

\$320.00

\$370.00

\$9.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

Amount varies dependant on works and associated risks

Amount varies dependant on works and associated risks

\$145.00

Last year fee

\$320.00

\$370.00

\$9.00

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

Each

Each

Each

Each

m2/Week

1277

1278

1279

1280

1281

Section 138 Inspection Fee - General

Section 138 Bond (as applicable per POL-008)

Section 138 Inspection Fee - Road Construction Works

Section 138 Permit – Annual Charge (Utilities as outlined in POL-008)

Occupation of the road reserve for building construction works fee – (per m2 of road reserve occupied per week or part thereof)





Rates & Annual Charges

The Independent Pricing & Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) announced a 4.6% core rate peg limit for 2024/25 in November 2023. In addition to the rate peg limit, Wagga Wagga City Council received an additional population factor of 0.4%, taking the total allowable rate peg to 5% for the 2024/25 financial year.

Rates are levied against properties in accordance with their classification as defined in the Local Government Act 1993. Properties are classified as Residential, Business or Farmland based on their dominant use. The calculation of the rateable amount for each property is determined by multiplying the valuation by the Ad valorem amount. Where this calculation results in an amount less than the Minimum Rate, the Minimum Rate applies.

The NSW Land & Property Management Authority (Valuer General's office) completed a revaluation of all rateable properties in the Local Government area in 2022. This was undertaken as part of a three-year revaluation cycle.

Rate Type	Category	Sub-Category	Minimum Rate	Ad Valorem Amount	Rate Yield	% Total
Ordinary	Residential	City and Suburbs	\$810.00	0.00640933	\$30,825,770	58.45%
Ordinary	Residential	Villages	\$302.00	0.00368146	\$570,354	1.08%
Ordinary	Residential	Other	\$362.00	0.00357367	\$2,086,231	3.96%
Ordinary	Business	City and Suburbs	\$775.00	0.01315399	\$13,314,309	25.25%
Ordinary	Business	Villages and Rural	\$127.00	0.00322113	\$163,607	0.31%
Ordinary	Farmland		\$349.00	0.00122483	\$5,779,834	10.96%
TOTAL	•	•			\$52,740,105	100.00%

The rate categories and sub-categories for the purposes of the levying of the 2024/25 rates are as follows:

Wagga Wagga and Forest Hill

Residential – City and Suburbs Business – City and Suburbs

Villages: San Isidore, Gumly Gumly, Tarcutta, Humula, Uranquinty, Mangoplah, Oura, Currawarna, Ladysmith, Galore, Collingullie, Belfrayden and North Wagga

Residential – Villages Business – Villages

Residential - Other is defined as land which is:

- a) Is not less than two (2) hectares and not more than 40 hectares in area
- b) Is either:
 - i. Not zoned or otherwise designated for use under an environmental planning instrument
 - ii. Zoned or otherwise designated for use under such an environmental planning instrument for non-urban purpose
- c) Does not have a significant and substantial commercial purpose or character

Excludes: Business – City and Suburbs land, rated in accordance with the provisions of Section 518 of the Local Government Act 1993, and also farmland, rated in accordance with the provisions of Section 515 of the Local Government Act, within such centres of population.

Categorisation of land for purposes of ordinary rates

In accordance with Section 514 of the Local Government Act 1993, Council must declare each parcel of rateable land within the Local Government Area to be within one of the following categories, before making an ordinary rate:

- Farmland
- Residential
- Business

Farmland rates will be levied on all rateable land, which, in Council's opinion, qualifies as "Farmland" as defined in Section 515 of the Local Government Act 1993.

The categorisation of land for the purposes of ordinary rates as per the Local Government Act 1993 is as follows:

Section 515 - Farmland

- (1) Land is to be categorised as "farmland" if it is a parcel of rateable land valued as one assessment and its dominant use is for farming (that is, the business or industry of grazing, animal feedlots, dairying, pig-farming, poultry farming, viticulture, orcharding, bee-keeping, horticulture, vegetable growing, the growing of crops of any kind, forestry or aquaculture within the meaning of the Fisheries Management Act 1994, or any combination of those businesses or industries) which:
 - (a) has a significant and substantial commercial purpose or character, and
 - (b) is engaged in for the purpose of profit on a continuous or repetitive basis (whether or not a profit is actually made).
- (2) Land is not to be categorised as farmland if it is rural residential land.
- (3) The regulations may prescribe circumstances in which land is or is not to be categorised as farmland.

Section 516 - Residential

- (1) Land is to be categorised as "residential" if it is a parcel of rateable land valued as one assessment and:
 - (a) its dominant use is for residential accommodation (otherwise than as a hotel, motel, guest-house, backpacker hostel or nursing home or any other form of residential accommodation (not being a boarding house or a lodging house) prescribed by the regulations), or
 - (b) in the case of vacant land, it is zoned or otherwise designated for use under an environmental planning instrument (with or without development consent) for residential purposes, or
 - (c) it is rural residential land.
- (1A) For the purposes of this section, a **"boarding house"** or a **"lodging house"** means a building wholly or partly let as lodging in which each letting provides the tariff-paying occupant with a principal place of residence and in which:
 - (a) each tariff charged does not exceed the maximum tariff for boarding houses or lodging houses for the time being determined by the Minister by order published in the Gazette for the purposes of this subsection, and
 - (b) there are at least 3 tariff-paying occupants who have resided there for the last 3 consecutive months, or any period totaling 3 months during the last year, and includes a vacant building that was so let immediately before becoming vacant, but does not include a residential flat building, licensed premises, a private hotel, a building containing serviced apartments or a backpacker hostel or other tourist establishment.
- (2) The regulations may prescribe circumstances in which land is or is not to be categorised as residential.

Section 518 - Business

Land is to be categorised as "business" if it cannot be categorised as farmland, residential or mining.

Pensioner Concession Rates Rebate

In accordance with Section 575 of the Local Government Act 1993, eligible pensioners are provided concessions on their ordinary rates, domestic waste management and sewerage service charges. The cost of providing these concessions is shared between the State Government (55%) and Council (45%).

Eligible ratepayers are entitled to receive up to:

- \$250.00 off ordinary rates and charges for domestic waste management services; and
- \$87.50 off annual sewerage rates and charges.

Holders of the below listed concession cards are eligible for the concession:

- Holders of a Pensioner Concession Card (PCC);
- Holders of a gold card embossed with 'TPI' (Totally Permanently Incapacitated);
- Holders of a gold card embossed with 'EDA' (Extreme Disablement Adjustment);
- War widow or widower or wholly dependent partner entitled to the DVA (Department of Veterans' Affairs) income support supplement.

In accordance with Section 575(2) of the Local Government Act 1993, the amount by which a rate or charge is required to be reduced is:

- if the person making the application is, on the date on which the rate or charge is levied, an eligible pensioner who is solely liable or jointly liable with one or more jointly eligible occupiers but with no other person for the rate or charge--one-half of the rate or charge; or
- if the person making the application is, on the date on which the rate or charge is levied, an eligible pensioner who is jointly liable with one other person who is not a jointly eligible occupier, or with two or more other persons, any of whom is not a jointly eligible occupier for the rate or charge--an amount that bears to one-half of the rate or charge the same proportion as the part of that rate or charge for which, as between all persons liable to pay the rate or charge, the applicant and any jointly eligible occupier are liable bears to the whole of that rate or charge.

Sewer Charges

With increasing demands on the limited water resources of NSW, it is vital that these resources are managed in an efficient and sustainable manner. Best-practice management is essential for efficient and sustainable management of water resources and the environment. It enables a Local Water Utility (LWU) to achieve sustainable water supply and sewerage businesses and comply with the Australian Government's National Competition Policy (NCP) and National Water Initiative (NWI). LWUs that achieve the outcomes required by these guidelines will have demonstrated best-practice management of these businesses. Best-practice management involves a triple bottom line focus that provides a balanced view of the long-term sustainability of NSW water utilities. Triple bottom line accounting (social, environmental and economic) involves consideration of a LWU's business plan together with its social and environmental management practices.

Best-practice management of water supply and sewerage involves the following six criteria:

- Strategic Business Planning
- Pricing (including Developer Charges, Liquid Trade Waste Policy and Approvals)
- Water Conservation
- Drought Management
- Performance Reporting
- Integrated Water Cycle Management

Best-practice sewerage pricing involves a uniform annual sewerage bill for residential customers. For Non-Residential customers an appropriate sewer usage charge is required for the estimated volume discharged to the sewerage system, together with an access charge based on the water meter size that is applied for each and every meter connection (based on the capacity requirements that their loads place on the system relative to residential customers).

Residential Properties (Developed)

The annual residential sewer charge is \$638.00 per residence. Multiple residence properties are charged \$638.00 per residence.

Vacant Land

Vacant land (including Residential and Non-Residential) which can be connected to the sewer system will be charged an annual sewer charge of \$638.00.

The annual residential sewer charge will commence either at the time waste management services commence and will be applied on a pro-rata basis for the remainder of the financial year, or at the start of the next rating year, whichever occurs first.

Non-Residential – Two Part Tariff Best Practice Sewer Charging

From 1 July 2012, Wagga Wagga City Council introduced two-part tariff sewer charging for Non-Residential customers. Non-Residential customers include (but not limited to) commercial, industrial, schools, small community properties and hospitals.

The Non-Residential Sewer Charge comprises of an access charge based on the water meter size of each connection on the property (see schedule below) and a usage charge.

Each property is assigned a discharge factor that refers to the property's estimated volume discharged to sewer. The Non-Residential usage charge is calculated by multiplying the total water usage (as measured by the water meter) by the applicable discharge factor. This value is then multiplied by the current usage charge of \$2.64 per kilolitre.

In accordance with best practice non-residential sewer guidelines, the minimum Non-Residential sewer charge must not be less than the residential charge of \$638.00 for 2024/25. Non-Residential properties that are deemed a low impact upon the sewerage system will be charged the minimum charge each quarter, as assessed and approved by Council officers. On application, Council will assess sewer access charges in circumstances where master and sub meters exist. This may include the removal and/or non-charging of a sewer access charge if considered appropriate based on assessment of the circumstances by the Council Officer.

Volume based and access charges are detailed below:

Name of Charge	Type of Service	Number of Services*	Charge Amount^	Yield
Residential Properties	Sewerage Services	27,104	\$638.00	\$17,333,184
Pump Service Agreement	Pressure Sewer Pump Maintenance	519	\$197.00	\$102,637
Non-residential includes Non Res Strata, Non Res services and small Community Property (excluding fire/parks)	Sewerage Services (by connections) The minimum Non-Residential sewer charge must not be less than the residential charge of \$638.00 for 2024/25	2,064	Two-part charge comprising of an access/s and volumetric charge	
Non-Residential Per kl Usage Charge: including Non-Res Strata and Non-Res additional services and small community property	Sewerage Services		\$2.64	\$4,839,683
Non Residential properties assessed as Minimum Charge	Access and Usage Charge	562	\$638.00	\$358,556
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 20mm	690	\$193.00	\$133,170
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 25mm	250	\$302.00	\$75,500
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 32mm	207	\$494.00	\$102,258
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 40mm	144	\$772.00	\$111,168
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 50mm	156	\$1,206.00	\$188,136
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 80mm	25	\$3,088.00	\$77,200
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 100mm	18	\$4,825.00	\$86,850
Sewer Access Charge (based on Meter size for each connection)	Access Charge - 150mm	12	\$10,856.00	\$130,272
TOTAL				\$23,538,614

^{*} Please note number of services and meter sizes are subject to change throughout the year.

[^] Please note that the charge amounts quoted above for the Sewer Access Charges are annual amounts, charged in quarterly instalments.

Waste Management Charges

Waste management charges are applied to both Residential and Commercial properties in the waste collection areas of Wagga Wagga, North Wagga Wagga, Gumly Gumly, Forest Hill, Kapooka, Tarcutta, Mangoplah, Oura, Ladysmith, Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwrights Hill.

Waste Management charges will be applied pro-rata to any property that starts to utilise these services during the financial year. A Vacant Residential Land Waste charge will be applied to a vacant residential lot once Council is advised the new lot has been created via a supplementary list supplied by the Valuer General.

Commercial properties (Non Residential and Non Rateable) have the ability to opt out of Council's Commercial Waste Service.

Name of Charge	Amount	Rate Yield
Domestic Waste Management Service Charge - Urban Residential	\$426.00	\$10,841,138
Domestic Waste Management Service Charge - Rural Residential	\$426.00	\$318,325
Domestic Waste - Additional Domestic Bin Service Charge	\$142.00	\$387,944
Commercial Waste Management Charge – Two Bin Service	\$426.00	\$542,725
Commercial Waste Management Charge – One Bin Service	\$213.00	\$2,130
Commercial Waste Management Service Charge – Additional Commercial Waste Service	\$142.00	\$176,506
Waste Management Service Charge - Vacant Residential Land	\$44.00	\$38,984
TOTAL		\$12,307,752

Stormwater Charges

Stormwater charges will be applicable to all properties, with the following exceptions, which are exempt from the charge:

- Crown Land
- Wagga Wagga City Council owned land
- Land held under lease for private purposes granted under the Housing Act 2001 or the Aboriginal Housing Act 1998
- Vacant Land
- Rural Residential land or Rural Business land, not located in a village, town or the city
- Land belonging to a Charity or Public Benevolent Institution

The annual stormwater charge will commence either at the time waste management services commence and will be applied on a pro-rata basis for the remainder of the financial year, or at the start of the next rating year, whichever occurs first.

Name of Charge	Amount	Rate Yield
Residential Stormwater	\$25.00	\$514,625
Residential Medium/High Density Stormwater	\$12.50	\$55,175
Business Stormwater	\$25.00	\$169,094
Business Strata Stormwater	\$5.00	\$1,230
TOTAL	\$740,124	

Development Contributions Plans

Development contributions are payments made during the course of the Development Application or Complying Development Certificate process to enable Local Government to provide public facilities, infrastructure and services required as a consequence of new development and to upgrade existing facilities and infrastructure to accommodate the impact of growth.

The respective adopted Development Contribution Plans for Wagga Wagga City Council are:

- Wagga Wagga Local Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2019-2034
- City of Wagga Wagga Section 94 Contributions Plan 2006-2019
- Development Servicing Plan Stormwater 2007
- Development Servicing Plan Sewerage Services 2013

A full list of applicable Developer contributions charges for 2024/25 are outlined in Appendix A – Developer Contributions.

Pricing Policy

Where it is legally permissible Wagga Wagga City Council intends to charge fees for the provision of all goods and services that it provides. These fees will be charged to all clients that utilise Council's goods and services.

The particular pricing policy of Wagga Wagga City Council, applying to the various fees, is as follows:

- these items are priced at the figure stipulated by legislation as applicable to this activity;
- (b) these items are priced at the maximum recommended by the Office of Local Government;
- these items are priced so as to return a total cost recovery for the activities provided;
- these items are priced to cover the cost of the item plus normal commercial mark-ups;
- (e) these items are priced at below the cost of providing this activity as Council considers that full cost recovery would deprive the members of the community of the ability to participate/enjoy these activities.

The pricing policy identifier appears beside the various fees shown in Wagga Wagga City Council's list of fees to be charged in 2024/25.

The list of fees and charges also shows the GST payable on Council fees and charges. Those items not showing a GST component have been determined to be GST exempt.

Proposed Fees

Wagga Wagga City Council may charge a fee for any service it provides. The purpose of raising these fees is to recover, or assist Council in recovering the cost of providing these services. Wagga Wagga City Council proposes to charge the fees shown in the following pages during the 2024/25 financial year.

If the cost of providing these goods and services rises due to increases in statutory fees or increases in other costs beyond Council's control then Wagga Wagga City Council will pass on to users the increased costs, or part thereof, via a Council resolution to increase the fees for the affected goods and services.

Community/Not-for-profit organisation – fees and charges less than \$250 (per event)

An individual fee or charge up to a maximum of \$250 be reduced to \$0 for public events organised by a community/Not-for-profit organisation. A maximum of four (4) fees and charges are able to be reduced to \$0 each financial year.

Sporting or other clubs that charge its members a fee, are excluded from this fee reduction.

This reduction also does not apply to charges for the Multi-Purpose Stadium (MPS).

Table Of Contents

Wagga Wagga City Council	
Governance and Administration	10
Access to Information	10
Customer Service	
Financial Services	1
Sale of Land for Unpaid Rates	
Contract Services	
Fleet Services	
Property Management	
Rates and Annual Charges	
•	
Rates	
Domestic Waste Management Annual Charges	
Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges	
Kerbside Waste Collection	
Residential & Non-Residential Sewer Charges	
Stormwater	
Council Facilities	
Airport	
Livestock Marketing Centre (LMC)	
Oasis Regional Aquatic Centre	30
Entry Fees	3
Swim & Survive Fees	3
Memberships	3
Aqua / Fitness Class Fees	4
Birthday Party Fees	4
Lane Hire Fees	4
Locker Hire Fees	
Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program Fees	
Other Fees	
Gregadoo Waste Management Centre	
Specialist Waste	

Rural Waste Management Centres	47
Crematorium and Cemeteries	48
Cemeteries	48
Crematorium	50
Memorial Items	51
Bob Osborne Skills Centre	52
Seniors Community Centre	52
Glenfield Community Centre	53
Ashmont Ngurra Hub	54
Lake Albert Hall	55
Estella Community Meeting Space	55
Duke of Kent Community Centre	56
O'Halloran Park Hall	
Exhibition Centre - Multi Purpose Stadium	
Bolton Park Stadium	
Civic Centre	
Community Services	
Visitors Information Centre	
Partnership Program	
Mary Kidson Hall	
Civic Theatre	63
Commercial Hire	63
Community Hire	63
Equipment Charges - Commercial Hire	64
Equipment Charges - Community Hire	65
Event Staff - Civic Theatre	66
General	66
Hire of Foyers	67
Box Office - Community Hirer	67
Box Office - Commercial Hirer	67
Box Office - Customer	68
Pay Office Civia Theatre	ec.

Art Gallery	68
E3 Hire Rates	68
Workshop Fees	69
Venue Hire	69
Event Staff - Art Gallery	69
Gallery Shop	70
Other Art Gallery	70
Museums	70
Historic Council Chambers Museum	70
Willans Hill Museum	71
Event Staff - Museums	71
Library	72
Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds	74
Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds	74
Lighting Fees	
Exhibition Centre	
Public Event Bins	
Planning and Development	
Strategic Planning	80
Basic LEP Application	80
Standard LEP Application	80
Complex LEP Application	
Standard DCP Application	
Complex DCP Application	
Document Fees	
Developer Contributions	
Subdivisions	
Construction Certificate Application Fee - Subdivision	
Construction Certificate Inspection Fee - Subdivision	
Subdivision Certificate Application Fees	
Section 68 Approval Fees - Engineering	
Section 68 Inspection Fees - Engineering	83

Section 68 (Public) Bonds	85
Development Assessment & Building Fees	84
Development Application Fees	84
Modification of Consent Fees	
Review of Determination Fees	90
Construction Certificates (CC) and Complying Development Certificate (CDC) Application Fees - Building	92
Construction Certificate Inspection Fees - Building	94
Building Information Certificate Application Fees	94
Building Information Certificate Inspection Fees	9!
Building Certification - Miscellaneous	9!
Section 68 Approval Fees - Building	90
Section 68 Inspection Fees - Building	90
Section 68 Approval Fees - Plumbing	90
Section 68 Inspection Fees - Plumbing	9
Section 68 Approval Fees - Planning	9
Fire Safety	98
Swimming Pool Safety	98
Planning Certificates	99
Miscellaneous Planning Fees	
Application Withdrawal Fees	99
Environmental and Regulatory	101
Natural Environment	102
Noxious Weeds Inspections	102
Ranger Services	102
Companion Animals	104
Sewer Services	107
Sewage	107
Liquid Trade Waste	107
Excess Mass Charges	108
Tankered Waste	109
Pressure Sewer	110
Joint Sewer Flimination	110

Е	uild Overs	110
En	gineering	. 111
	echnical Services	111
	Vorks and Services	112
	ctivities in Road Reserves	112

Itam	Driging	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Nulliper	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Wagga Wagga City Council

Governance and Administration

Access to Information

0001	Formal access to Information – Government Information Public Access (GIPA) Application fee	А	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Each
0002	Formal access to Information – GIPA Processing Fee (personal affairs after first 20 hours – per hour rate)	Α	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Hour
0003	Formal access to Information – GIPA Processing fee (Non personal after first hour – per hour rate)	А	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Hour
0004	Formal access to Information – GIPA Internal Review	Α	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	N	Each
0005	Access to Council Information – GIPA Informal	A				No Fee Last year fee No Fee	N	Each
0006	Conduct Money - Subpoenas	Α	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Each

Customer Service

0007	Print/Copy A4 single sided Black & White	С	\$0.15	\$0.18	\$0.02	\$0.20	Υ	Each
8000	Print/Copy A4 single sided Colour	С	\$0.75	\$0.68	\$0.07	\$0.75	Υ	Each
0009	Print/Copy A3 single sided Black & White	С	\$0.30	\$0.36	\$0.04	\$0.40	Υ	Each
0010	Print/Copy A3 single sided Colour	С	\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	Υ	Each
0011	Print/Copy A2 single sided Black & White	С	\$2.35	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	Υ	Each
0012	Print/Copy A2 single sided Colour	С	\$3.65	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Υ	Each
0013	Print/Copy A1 single sided Black & White	С	\$3.00	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Υ	Each
0014	Print/Copy A1 single sided Colour	С	\$5.50	\$6.82	\$0.68	\$7.50	Υ	Each
0015	Print/Copy B1 single sided Black & White	С	\$4.00	\$5.00	\$0.50	\$5.50	Υ	Each
0016	Print/Copy B1 single sided Colour	С	\$6.60	\$7.73	\$0.77	\$8.50	Υ	Each
0017	Print/Copy A0 single sided Black & White	С	\$5.00	\$5.91	\$0.59	\$6.50	Υ	Each
0018	Print/Copy A0 single sided Colour	С	\$8.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	Each
0019	Scanning placed on CD/DVD/USB	С	\$11.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Υ	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Hallige.	i olioy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	пррисави		

Customer Service [continued]

0020	Scanning documents not more than 20 pages	С	\$27.00	\$26.36	\$2.64	\$29.00	Υ	Each Occasion
0021	Scanning documents more than 20 pages	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Y	Per Hour; minimum charge for 30 minutes with 15 minute increments thereafter
0022	Sale of Retail Products	D		·	·	nercial markup Last year fee nercial markup	Y	Each

Financial Services

0023	Certificate pursuant to Section 603 LGA	В		cordance with cu		Last year fee	N	Each
0024	Urgent Section 603 Certificate – additional fee	С	\$85.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each
0025	Copy of Section 603 Certificate administration	С	\$20.00	\$21.00	\$0.00	\$21.00	N	Each
0026	Copy of Rate Notice/Instalment Notice or Copy of Financial Data (Rate Book) for Properties (current financial year excluded)	С	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	N	Each
0027	Interest payable on Overdue Rates and Charges	В		with current max		Last year fee	N	Each
0028	Dishonoured Cheque Fee plus administration charge	С		ost to Council pl		Last year fee	N	Each
0029	Merchant Fee – Mastercard and Visa	E				0.00% Last year fee 0.00%	N	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	Applicable	Basis

Financial Services [continued]

	[continued]							
0030	Merchant Fee – Payment made via Forms Express Portal	С		As per Forms	Express Po	rtal surcharge	N	Each
				As per Forms	Express Po	Last year fee rtal surcharge		
0031	Application Fee for interest payable on Security Deposits	D	\$500.00	\$525.00	\$0.00	\$525.00	N	Each
0032	Auspice Administration Fee	E		As p	er individual	l arrangement	N	Each
				As p	er individual	Last year fee arrangement		
0033	Debt recovery on Overdue Rates, Charges, and Debtor Accounts	С				Actual Cost	N	Each
						Last year fee Actual Cost		
Sale o	f Land for Unpaid Rates							
0004	Colo of Lond Administration Observe	-	Ф4 005 00	ф1 000 00	Φ0.00	Ф1 000 00	N.I	E

0034	Sale of Land Administration Charge	E	\$1,225.00	\$1,290.00	\$0.00	\$1,290.00	N	Each
Charge w	ill apply to properties that reach public auction							
0035	Advertising Fees	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
0036	Real Estate Agent Fee	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
0037	Solicitors Fee	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
0038	Title Searches	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Sale of	Land for Unpaid Rates [continued]							
0039	Valuation Fee	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Each
Contra	ct Services							
0040	Tender Documents collection fee	С	\$185.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
Fleet S	Services							
0041	Use of Council plant for external hire	D		-		Rate plus 50% Last year fee Rate plus 50%	Y	Each
Please no	te that the hire of Council's plant and equipment is only available if it does no	ot interfere with 0	Council's work pro	ogram.				
0042	Private Hire (No Dry Hire)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
Please no	te that the hire of Council's plant and equipment is only available if it does no	ot interfere with 0	Council's work pro	ogram.				
0043	Sale of Emulsion	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Per Litre
	of emulsion is operated as a commercial activity of the Council. Fees and Ch fer a commercial advantage on a competitor of the Council. Fees and charg							d charges
0044	Sale of Aggregate	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Per m3
	of aggregate is operated as a commercial activity of the Council. Fees and C Ifer a commercial advantage on a competitor of the Council. Fees and charg							and charges

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		CST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number	1 oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Property Management

O045 Rent or Licence Fees - Commercial Agreements D In accordance with Council's Policy POL 038 Acquisition, Disposal and Management of Land Policy, market value will be applied unless otherwise agreed by the Council Last year fee In accordance with Council's Policy POL 038 Acquisition, Disposal and Management of Land Policy, market value will be applied unless otherwise agreed by the Council	Annual Each Occasion
O046 Property Agreement Preparation C Recovery of legal fees and disbursements, survey fees, Y registration fees and other related costs incurred as per Policy POL 038 Acquisition, Disposal and Management of Land. Last year fee Recovery of legal fees and disbursements, survey fees, registration fees and other related costs incurred as per Policy POL 038 Acquisition, Disposal and Management of Land.	
0047 Community Licence Fee E \$800.00 \$763.64 \$76.36 \$840.00 Y	Each Occasion
0048 Community Licence Preparation Fee E \$275.00 \$268.18 \$26.82 \$295.00 Y	Each Occasion
0049 Permanent Road Closure Application Fee (non refundable) C \$5,000.00 \$5,000.00 \$0.00 N	Each Occasion
O050 Permanent Road Closure Costs & Disbursements C Recovery of legal fees and disbursements, survey fees, registration fees and other related costs incurred as per Policy Last year fee Recovery of legal fees and disbursements, survey fees, registration fees and other related costs incurred as per Policy	Each
O051 Administration fee for acquisition of Easement across Public Land E \$520.00 \$500.00 \$500.00 Y	Each Occasion
Administration fee for internal dealings relating to lease and licence C \$520.00 \$500.00 \$50.00 \$550.00 Y agreements (tenant initiated) such as assignments, sub-lease / sub-licence to third party, variation of Lease/Licence, amendment to terms etc	Each Occasion

Itam	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Wallinger	I Olicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Property Management [continued]

0053	External costs and disbursements for dealings relating to lease and licence agreements (tenant initiated) such as lease assignment, sublease to third party, variation of Lease, surrender of Lease, amendment to terms etc as per Policy POL 038 Acquisition, Disposal and Management of Land.	С	related e.	of 100% legal fexternal costs inco 100% legal fees a costs incurred by	urred by Cound tenant init and disbursem y Council in re	cil in relation to ciated dealings. Last year fee elents and other	Y	Each
0054	Replacement/additional swipe card for tenanted/licenced Council facility	С	\$0.00	\$26.36	\$2.64	\$29.00	Υ	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Number	Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Rates and Annual Charges

Rates

0055	Ordinary Rates - Residential - City and Suburbs	A	0.00640933 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$810.00 Last year fee 0.00609268 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$772.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0056	Ordinary Rates - Residential - Villages	A	0.00368146 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$302.00 Last year fee 0.00349913 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$288.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0057	Ordinary Rates - Residential - Other	A	0.00357367 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$362.00 Last year fee 0.00339858 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$345.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0058	Ordinary Rates - Business - City and Suburbs	A	0.01315399 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$775.00 Last year fee 0.01250941 Min. Fee incl. GST: \$739.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Rates	[continued]							
0059	Ordinary Rates - Business - Villages and Rural	A				0.00322113 GST: \$127.00 Last year fee 0.00306304 GST: \$121.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
0060	Ordinary Rates - Farmland	А			Min. Fee incl.	0.00122483 GST: \$349.00 Last year fee 0.00116480 GST: \$333.00	N	Ad Valorem Amount
Domes	tic Waste Management Annual Charges							
0061	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Urban Residential (per service on a per occupancy basis)	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Service
To be appl Ladysmith	lied to all developed residential properties in the waste collection service are , Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwrights Hill.	as of Wagga Wa	agga, North Wag	ga Wagga, Gu	mly Gumly, Fore	est Hill, Kapooka	, Tarcutta, Man	goplah, Oura,
0062	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Rural Residential (per service on a per occupancy basis)	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Service
To be appl	lied to all properties utilising a waste collection service managed by Council,	but outside the	Council's defined	d waste collecti	on service areas	S.		
0063	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – General Waste upsize from 140L to 240L	С	\$66.00	\$69.00	\$0.00	\$69.00	N	Each
This is an	annual fee for upgrading a general waste bin from 140L to 240L and is in ac	dition to the Dor	mestic Waste Ma	anagement Ser	vice Charge.			
0064	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – Recycling upsize from 240L to 360L	С	\$71.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Each
This is an	annual fee for upgrading a recycling bin from 240L to 360L and is in addition	n to the Domesti	c Waste Manage	ement Service (Charge.			

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Domes	tic Waste Management Annual Charges [contin	nued]						
0065	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – Wheel Out and Wheel In (WOWI) service for Multi-Unit Developments	С	\$241.00	\$253.00	\$0.00	\$253.00	N	Per Year, Per Service
housing de	el Out and Wheel In (WOWI) service involves the development of three (3) or evelopment. Service available only by application in writing to Council.	more residentia	l units, including	Strata and Non	Strata propertie	es on a site at a	ι higher density t	han general
This is an	annual fee in addition to the Domestic Waste Management Service Charge.							
0066	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Additional Bin Service (either General waste, Recycling or FOGO)	С	\$135.00	\$142.00	\$0.00	\$142.00	N	Each
All propert	ies requesting an additional general waste, recycling or FOGO bin will be ch	arged an additio	nal service fee p	er bin, per year.				
0067	Waste Management Service Charge – Vacant Residential Land	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Per Property
	lied to each parcel of undeveloped rateable residential land within the waste Mangoplah, Oura, Ladysmith, Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwright		ce areas of Wagg	ja Wagga, North	ı Wagga Wagga	a, Gumly Gumly	/, Forest Hill, Ka	pooka,
0068	Domestic Waste Management Service Charge - Multi Unit Developments (Non Strata)	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Property
Multi-Unit	developments (Non Strata) involve the development of three (3) or more res	idential units on	a site at a highe	r density than ge	eneral housing o	development.		
	charge of \$426.00 for each rateable property with an additional bin charge of the full Domestic Waste Management Service Charge applies for each unit.	f \$142.00 to app	ly for each additi	onal bin. This re	duced charge is	s available on a	application to Co	uncil,
0069	Domestic Waste Management Annual Charge – Additional Scheduled Services (Off Week Pickup)	С	\$537.00	\$565.00	\$0.00	\$565.00	N	Each Bin
	on application and subject to Council Officer approval. ased on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Dom	nestic Waste Mai	nagement Servic	e Charge.				
0070	Medical Needs: 1 Additional Domestic General Waste Bin	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	1 x 140L Bin
	on application and Council Officer approval - one additional general waste binat allow verification of the need for the additional domestic waste bin is requ			porting docume	ntation e.g. Dod	ctors Certificate	or similar docur	ments to be
Annual va	lidation of the application is required by the submission of current documenta	ation as detailed	above.					
0071	Medical Needs: Infirm Walk out/Walk in Service	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	Per Service
persons liv	on application and Council Officer approval - assistance with placing bins out ving with them - Supporting documentation e.g. Doctors Certificate or similar required to be provided.							
Annual va	lidation of the application is required by the submission of current documenta	ation as detailed	above.					

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
TWITING!	I oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисаыс	

Domestic Waste Management Annual Charges [continued]

0072	Large Family (5 or more dependents under the age of 18 residing at address): 1 Additional Domestic General Waste Bin	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	1 x 140L Bin	
	Provided on application and Council Officer approval - one additional general waste bin per residential household - Supporting documentation e.g. Medicare card/School letter or similar documents to be provided that allow verification of the number of dependents under 18 years of age currently residing at the applicants residence.								
Annual va	alidation of the application is required by the submission of current documenta	ation as detailed	above.						
0073	Family Secondary Dwelling: Additional Domestic Waste Management Service Charge	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	Per Service	

Waive on application and Council Officer approval – the second Domestic Waste Management Service Charge – Urban Residential - where the waste requirements deem the 2nd service unnecessary.

Supporting documentation: Statutory Declaration signed by all owners, stating relationship to occupant of second dwelling and request to remove service and associated charges.

Annual validation of the application is required by the submission of current documentation as detailed above. This will include review of any complaints (contamination, back yard burning, etc). Upon approval, property is no longer eligible for any other subsidised waste service (large family, medical waste).

0074 Domestic Waste Unscheduled Service – Resident at Fault C \$22.00 \$24.00 \$0.00 \$24.00 N Each Bin Residents will be required to pay fee upfront at time of customer request, with refund to be processed if missed service is deemed to be "contractor at fault" following review of customer request

by Council's contractor.

Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges

0075	Commercial Waste Management Service Charge - Two Bin Service	С	\$405.00	\$426.00	\$0.00	\$426.00	N	Per Service
------	--	---	----------	----------	--------	----------	---	-------------

The option of any combination of two bins:

- 240L fortnightly general waste bin
- 240L fortnightly recycling bin
- 240L weekly FOGO bin

If the above basic service is provided any additional bins are available at \$142.00 per bin (excludes upsizes).

To be applied to all developed commercial properties in the waste collection service areas of Wagga Wagga, North Wagga Wagga, Gumly Gumly, Forest Hill, Kapooka, Tarcutta, Mangoplah, Oura, Ladysmith, Brucedale, Uranquinty, Bomen and Cartwrights Hill.

Commercial properties (Non Residential and Non Rateable) have the ability to opt out of Council's Commercial Waste service.

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number	I oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges [continued]

0011111	icroidi waste management Annadi Ondiges [60	minueuj						
0076	Commercial Waste Management Service Charge - One Bin Service	С	\$202.50	\$213.00	\$0.00	\$213.00	N	Per Servic
240L240L	ce of any one of the following bins: . fortnightly general waste bin . fortnightly recycling bin . weekly FOGO bin							
f an add	e for Non-Residential (Commercial) and Non Rateable properties. itional commercial bin is required, the property will be charged the Commercial cal properties (Non-Residential and Non Rateable) have the ability to opt out of	_		•	Service.			
Commen								
0077	Commercial Waste Management Service Charge – Additional Commercial Bin Service	С	\$135.00	\$142.00	\$0.00	\$142.00	N	Each
All prope	rties requesting an additional general waste, recycling or FOGO bin will be cha	arged an additio	onal service fee p	er bin, per year.				
0078	Commercial Waste Management Annual Charge – Recycling upsize from 240L to 360L	С	\$73.00	\$77.00	\$0.00	\$77.00	N	Each
This is ar	n annual fee for upgrading a recycling bin from 240L to 360L and is in addition	to the Comme	rcial Waste Mana	gement Service	Charge.			
0079	Urban Area: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste): 1-2 Bins	С	\$532.00	\$559.00	\$0.00	\$559.00	N	Each 240L Bin
Council (to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group F Officer approval. based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Comm				esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to
0800	Urban Area: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste): 3-5 Bins	С	\$288.00	\$302.00	\$0.00	\$302.00	N	Each 240L Bin
Council C	to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group F Officer approval. based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Comm			•	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to
0081	Urban Area: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste): Over 5 Bins	С	\$219.00	\$230.00	\$0.00	\$230.00	N	Each 240I Bin
Provided	to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group H	Home or other I	businesses/Non F	Rateable (Non R	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to

Council Officer approval.
Charged based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Commercial Waste Management Service Charge.

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ		
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis	
Number	Folicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Commercial Waste Management Annual Charges [continued]

0082	Rural Areas & Villages: Scheduled Off Week Commercial Pickup Service (General Waste)	С	\$532.00	\$559.00	\$0.00	\$559.00	N	Each 240L Bin
Council C	to Preschools/Schools/Nursing Homes/Childcare Centres/Residential Group Officer approval. based on number of General Waste bins on site and is in addition to the Com			•	esidential Pro	perty owners) on a	application a	nd subject to
0083	Commercial Waste Unscheduled Service – Resident at Fault	С	\$22.00	\$24.00	\$0.00	\$24.00	N	Each Bin
Residents will be required to pay fee upfront at time of customer request, with refund to be processed if missed service is deemed to be "contractor at fault" following review of customer request by Council's contractor.								

Kerbside Waste Collection

0084	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 140 litre general waste MGB	E	\$65.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	N	Each
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.								
0085	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre general waste MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.								
0086	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre FOGO MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.								
0087	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre recycling MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.								
0088	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 240 litre commercial MGB	E	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.								
0089	Kerbside Waste Collection – replacement for missing/stolen/damaged 360 litre recycling MGB	E	\$148.00	\$155.00	\$0.00	\$155.00	N	Each
This fee will not be charged if a Police event number or Statutory Declaration is provided to Council in regard to missing/stolen bins or where the damage is not at the fault of the resident.								

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Kerbsi	de Waste Collection [continued]							
0090	Annual Allocation of Compostable Liners	E				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	Y	Roll of 150
0091	Additional Compostable Liners	E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Υ	Roll of 150
Limit of 1	roll per household or business per request.							
0092	Kitchen Caddy replacement	С	\$8.50	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Υ	Each
	rill not be charged if a Statutory Declaration is provided to Council stating that Intial & Non-Residential Sewer Charges	ı a kitchen cadd	y is not present a	u uie property.				
0093	Residential Sewer Charge	С	\$614.00	\$638.00	\$0.00	\$638.00	N	Per Residence
0094	Pressure sewer pump maintenance agreement – Annual fee	С	\$190.00	\$197.00	\$0.00	\$197.00	N	Year
Properties	serviced by pressure sewer are charged per pump installed for fault respon	se and replacem	nent service.					
0095	Non Residential Sewer - Minimum Charge	С	\$614.00	\$638.00	\$0.00	\$638.00	N	Per Propert
A minimur	n charge of \$159.50 each quarter will apply to those properties that are deer	ned as minimum	n charge.					
0096	Non-Residential Usage Charge	С	\$2.56	\$2.64	\$0.00	\$2.64	N	Per kl
0097	Non-Residential Access Charge – 20mm	С	\$187.00	\$193.00	\$0.00	\$193.00	N	Each Connection
0098	Non-Residential Access Charge – 25mm	С	\$292.00	\$302.00	\$0.00	\$302.00	N	Each Connection
0099	Non-Residential Access Charge – 32mm	С	\$479.00	\$494.00	\$0.00	\$494.00	N	Each Connection
0100	Non-Residential Access Charge – 40mm	С	\$748.00	\$772.00	\$0.00	\$772.00	N	Each Connection
0101	Non-Residential Access Charge – 50mm	С	\$1,169.00	\$1,206.00	\$0.00	\$1,206.00	N	Each Connection
0102	Non-Residential Access Charge – 80mm	С	\$2,992.00	\$3,088.00	\$0.00	\$3,088.00	N	Each Connection
0103	Non-Residential Access Charge – 100mm	С	\$4,675.00	\$4,825.00	\$0.00	\$4,825.00	N	Each Connection

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Reside	ntial & Non-Residential Sewer Charges [continu	ued]						
0104	Non-Residential Access Charge – 150mm	С	\$10,518.00	\$10,856.00	\$0.00	\$10,856.00	N	Each Connection
Stormv	vater							
0105	Stormwater Charge – Residential Urban	Α	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	N	Property
To be app	ied to all Residential properties (including rural residential and residential vil	lage lands) that	are not exempt f	rom the charge.				
0106	Stormwater Charge – Residential Rural	А	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	N	Property
To be app	ied to all Residential properties (including rural residential and residential vil	lage lands) that	are not exempt f	rom the charge.				
0107	Stormwater Charge – Residential Village	А	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	N	Property
To be app	ied to all Residential properties (including rural residential and residential vil	lage lands) that	are not exempt f	rom the charge.				
0108	Stormwater Charge – Residential Strata/Community Title	Α	\$12.50 per o	ccupancy - Min	charge \$12.50	, Max \$250.00	N	Property
			\$12.50 per o	ccupancy - Min	charge \$12.50	Last year fee , Max \$250.00		
	ied to all Residential Strata, Community Title, Multiple Occupancy properties a maximum charge of \$250.00.	s (flats and units	s), and Retiremen	t Village style de	evelopments, th	nat are not exen	npt from the cha	rge.
0109	Stormwater Charge – Business	A) per 350sq meto) per 350sq meto	_	\$250.00 Last year fee	N	Property
the proper	ied to all Business properties (including rural business lands) that are not ex ty. a maximum charge of \$250.00.	cempt from the c			·	\$250.00	uare metres of la	and area of

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
- Number	1 Olicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Stormwater [continued]

0110	Stormwater Charge – Business Village	Α	\$25.00 per 350sq me	ters - Min charg	e \$25.00, Max \$250.00	N	Property
			\$25.00 per 350sq me	ters - Min charg	Last year fee e \$25.00, Max \$250.00		
the prope	plied to all Business properties (including rural business lands) that erty. o a maximum charge of \$250.00.	t are not exempt from the charge	. Properties are charged c	on a basis of \$25	5.00 per 350 squa	re metres of	land area of
0111	Stormwater Charge – Business Strata	А	\$5.00 \$5.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N	Property
To be an	plied to all Pusiness Strata Title properties that are not exempt from	n the charge					

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee		GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
		(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		

Council Facilities

Airport

-								
0112	Airside Access Card – Initial	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Initial Issue
0113	Airside Access Card – Re-issue	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Replacemen t
0114	Authority to Drive Airside (ADA) – Initial	С	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Initial Issue
0115	Authority to Drive Airside (ADA) – Re-issue	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Renewal/ Replacemen t
0116	Landing charge – fixed wing aircraft (non RPT)	D	\$16.04	\$15.31	\$1.53	\$16.84	Y	Per tonne per landing (manufactur ers MTOW)
Landing ch	arges apply to non-resident aircraft landing at Wagga Wagga Airport, but ex	cludes RPT airc	craft and operato	rs exempted by	Council.			
0117	Landing charge – rotary wing aircraft (non RPT)	D	\$8.03	\$7.67	\$0.77	\$8.43	Y	Per tonne per landing (manufactur ers MTOW)
Landing ch	arges apply to non-resident aircraft landing at Wagga Wagga Airport, but ex	cludes RPT airc	craft and operato	rs exempted by	Council.			
0118	Landing Charge – Aircraft maintenance	D	Wagga. No test flights if p Standa Wagga. No	rd Rates per Tor o landing fees fo illots stated on C rd Rates per Tor o landing fees fo illots stated on C	r subsequent r TAF that it a m nne MTOW for r subsequent r	mainenance or naintenance or test flight. Last year fee first landing at mainenance or	Y	Each
						J		

Where an aircraft is being serviced by a locally based MRO, Landing Charges will apply at the standard rate for the first landing only. No Landing Charges will be raised for subsequent maintenance or test flights.

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Airport	[continued]							
0119	Resident Commercial and Pilot Training Aircraft – Annual Landing Permit	D	\$389.28	\$371.58	\$37.16	\$408.74	Y	Per tonne per annum (manufactur ers MTOW)
Annual perr	mits apply to, and are valid for, the financial year commencing 1 July.							
0120	Resident Freight Aircraft – Annual Landing Permit	D	\$196.05	\$187.14	\$18.71	\$205.86	Y	Per tonne per annum (manufactur ers MTOW)
Annual perr	mits apply to, and are valid for, the financial year commencing 1 July.							
0121	Resident Private Aircraft – Annual Landing Permit	D	\$194.63	\$185.79	\$18.58	\$204.37	Y	Per tonne per annum (manufactur ers MTOW)
	rmits applicable to resident aircraft only. Resident aircraft are such aircraft mits apply to, and are valid for, the financial year commencing 1 July.	that are hangar	ed at this airport.					
0122	ILS Approach	С	\$33.59	\$31.60	\$3.16	\$34.76	Υ	Each
0123	ILS Precision Approach Charge > 400 approaches per year	Е	\$24.19	\$22.76	\$2.28	\$25.04	Υ	Each
0124	Passenger Service Charge – Base rate for arriving and departing passengers	С				\$18.00 Last year fee \$15.80	Y	Passenger
New fee rat	e to commence from 1 August 2024.							
0125	Passenger Service Charge - Wagga/Sydney greater than 180,000 passengers threshold combined	E				\$9.00 Last year fee \$7.90	Y	Passenger
New fee rat	e to commence from 1 August 2024.							
0126	Passenger Service Charge - Wagga/Melbourne greater than 6,000 passengers threshold combined	Е				\$9.00 Last year fee \$7.90	Y	Passenger
New fee rat	e to commence from 1 August 2024.							

Itam	Driging	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Fee Name Number	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	Applicable	Basis

Airport [continued]

_								
0127	Angel Flights, Care Flight, Emergency Services and Other Not For Profit Charitable Organisation Flights	E				No Charge	Υ	Each
	3					Last year fee No Charge		
0128	Screening Fees – Departing Passenger (excludes infants 0-24 months)	С	\$16.14	\$14.39	\$1.44	\$15.83	Υ	Passenger
0129	Car Parking – Annual	D	\$1,830.00	\$1,750.00	\$175.00	\$1,925.00	Υ	Annual
0130	Car Parking – Weekly	D	\$67.50	\$61.36	\$6.14	\$67.50	Υ	Week
0131	Car Parking – Daily	D	\$13.50	\$12.27	\$1.23	\$13.50	Υ	Day
0132	Car Parking – Hourly	D	\$2.70	\$2.45	\$0.25	\$2.70	Υ	Hour
0133	Car Parking – Lost Ticket	D	\$135.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Υ	Each
0134	Car Park Access Card – Initial	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Initial Issue
0135	Car Park Access Card – Re-issue	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Replacemen t
0136	Car Rental Operators - use of Car Park	С	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	Υ	Each Use
To be inv	oiced monthly for each time the issued swipe cards are used by individual car	r rental operato	rs.					
0137	Replacement for lost parking permit	D	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
0138	Vic Cards Issue	С	\$44.00	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	Υ	Card Issue
0139	Promotional Displays	D	\$170.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	Week
0140	Pavement Concession Application Fee	С	\$265.00	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	Υ	Each
Applicabl	e to all aircraft with an ACN of more than 20 for which a Pavement Concession	n is to be gran	ted prior to the int	ended landing.				
0141	Pavement Concession Above Weight Charge	С	\$12.64	\$12.06	\$1.21	\$13.27	Υ	Per tonne MTOW above 30 tonnes
0142	Quarterly Water Access Fee per leased site at Airport	С	\$45.00	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	N	Per leased site
Livest	ock Marketing Centre (LMC)							
0143	Annual office rental	С	\$2,630.00	\$2,513.64	\$251.36	\$2,765.00	Υ	Year
0144	Annual paddock rental	С	\$1,570.00	\$1,500.00	\$150.00	\$1,650.00	Υ	Year

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Livesto	ock Marketing Centre (LMC) [continued]							
0145	Casual paddock rental (per day)	С	\$41.13	\$39.26	\$3.93	\$43.19	Υ	Day
0146	Telephone accounts (per unit)	С	\$0.63	\$0.61	\$0.06	\$0.67	Υ	Each
0147	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1 and under \$400	С	\$6.15	\$5.76	\$0.58	\$6.33	Υ	Each
0148	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$400 and under \$600	С	\$7.31	\$6.84	\$0.68	\$7.52	Υ	Each
0149	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$600 and under \$800	С	\$8.45	\$7.91	\$0.79	\$8.70	Υ	Each
0150	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$800 and under \$1000	С	\$9.60	\$8.98	\$0.90	\$9.88	Υ	Each
0151	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1000 and under \$1200	С	\$10.72	\$10.03	\$1.00	\$11.04	Υ	Each
0152	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1200 and under \$1400	С	\$11.87	\$11.11	\$1.11	\$12.23	Υ	Each
0153	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1400 and under \$1600	С	\$13.00	\$12.16	\$1.22	\$13.38	Υ	Each
0154	Vendors Yard Dues – cattle – \$1600 and over	С	\$14.40	\$13.48	\$1.35	\$14.83	Υ	Each
0155	Vendors Yard Dues – store cattle per head	С	\$4.60	\$4.31	\$0.43	\$4.74	Υ	Each
0156	Vendor Lot Fees – central display cattle (all lots)	С	\$8.44	\$7.90	\$0.79	\$8.69	Υ	Each
0157	Vendor Lot Fees – store cattle	С	\$5.17	\$4.84	\$0.48	\$5.33	Υ	Each
0158	Vendor Lot Fees – bulls	С	\$7.93	\$7.43	\$0.74	\$8.17	Υ	Each
0159	Yard Fees – pigs	С	\$3.66	\$3.50	\$0.35	\$3.85	Υ	Each
0160	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$1 and under \$20	С	\$0.62	\$0.59	\$0.06	\$0.65	Υ	Each
0161	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$20 and under \$40	С	\$0.75	\$0.70	\$0.07	\$0.77	Υ	Each
0162	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$40 and under \$60	С	\$0.92	\$0.85	\$0.09	\$0.94	Υ	Each
0163	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$60 and under \$80	С	\$1.07	\$1.00	\$0.10	\$1.10	Υ	Each
0164	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$80 and under \$100	С	\$1.22	\$1.14	\$0.11	\$1.26	Υ	Each
0165	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$100 and under \$120	С	\$1.44	\$1.35	\$0.13	\$1.48	Υ	Each
0166	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$120 and under \$140	С	\$1.56	\$1.46	\$0.15	\$1.61	Υ	Each
0167	Yard Fees – sheep and lambs – \$140 and over	С	\$1.72	\$1.62	\$0.16	\$1.78	Υ	Each
0168	Yard Fees – rams and stud sheep – under \$30	С	\$1.18	\$1.10	\$0.11	\$1.21	Υ	Each
0169	Yard Fees – rams and stud sheep – over \$30	С	\$1.48	\$1.39	\$0.14	\$1.53	Υ	Each
0170	Cattle buyer delivery fee	С		Cost Re	ecovery (in line	with Contract)	Υ	Each
				Cost Re	ecovery (in line	Last year fee with Contract)		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
TRUTIDE!	I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Livestock Marketing Centre (LMC) [continued]

0171	Agent Charges – Cattle Movement	С			, ,	Last year fee	Y	Each
					- ` `	with Contract)		
0172	Agent Charges – Sheep Receivals	С		Cost Re	ecovery (in line	with Contract)	Y	Sale
						Last year fee		
				Cost Re	covery (in line	with Contract)		
0173	Agent Charges – Cattle Receivals	С		Cost Re	covery (in line	with Contract)	Υ	Sale
						Last year fee		
				Cost Re	covery (in line	with Contract)		
0174	Agents Fees – central display cattle (all lots)	С	\$5.65	\$5.29	\$0.53	\$5.82	Υ	Each
0175	Agents Fees – central display cattle (per head)	С	\$0.51	\$0.47	\$0.05	\$0.52	Υ	Each
0176	Agents Fees – bulls and pen sold – cattle (per head)	С	\$0.90	\$0.83	\$0.08	\$0.92	Υ	Each
0177	Agents Fees – calves in dairy pen	С	\$0.32	\$0.30	\$0.03	\$0.33	Υ	Each
0178	Agents Fees – store cattle (per head)	С	\$0.96	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Each
0179	Agents Fees – pigs (per head)	С	\$1.73	\$1.63	\$0.16	\$1.79	Υ	Each
0180	Agents Fees – horses (per head)	С	\$3.44	\$3.22	\$0.32	\$3.55	Υ	Each
0181	Agents Fees – all sheep, lambs and rams (per head)	С	\$0.23	\$0.22	\$0.02	\$0.24	Υ	Each
0182	Store cattle Weigh Fee (per head per vendor)	С	\$3.58	\$3.35	\$0.33	\$3.68	Υ	Each
0183	Private Weighs	С	\$9.09	\$8.51	\$0.85	\$9.36	Y	Each
0184	National Livestock Identification System (NLIS)	С	\$2.74	\$2.56	\$0.26	\$2.82	Υ	Each
0185	Feeding all cattle in delivery yards per day	С	\$0.32	\$0.30	\$0.03	\$0.33	Υ	Each
0186	Bus Tours	С	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	Each
0187	Avdata Truck Wash – Avdata key	С	\$45.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each
0188	Avdata Truck Wash – water charge per minute	С	\$1.14	\$1.07	\$0.11	\$1.18	Υ	Each
0189	Agents Yard Dues (Dairy & Stores)	С	\$1.00	\$0.94	\$0.09	\$1.03	Υ	Each
0190	Destruction and disposal fee of non-sale cattle and non marketable cattle	С	\$406.56	\$388.08	\$38.81	\$426.89	Y	Each
0191	Weekday Facility Hire	С	\$1,755.00	\$1,677.27	\$167.73	\$1,845.00	Υ	Each
0192	Weekend Facility Hire	С	\$3,500.00	\$3,340.91	\$334.09	\$3,675.00	Υ	Each

	Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	
ock Marketing Centre (LMC) [continued]							
LMC Systems Administration Fee – per head (Store Sale)	С	\$0.88	\$0.84	\$0.08	\$0.92	Υ	Each
Destruction/Disposal of non Marketable Sheep and Lambs	С	\$174.24	\$166.32	\$16.63	\$182.95	Υ	Each
Transit Cattle	С	\$2.82	\$2.69	\$0.27	\$2.96	Υ	Each
Transit Sheep	С	\$1.21	\$1.16	\$0.12	\$1.27	Υ	Each
Sale Cattle post Tuesday 12pm	С	\$2.84	\$2.71	\$0.27	\$2.98	Υ	Each
Cattle work in yards per head (Third Party Users)	D	\$5.52	\$5.27	\$0.53	\$5.80	Υ	Per Head
Sheep work in yards per mob (Third Party Users)	D	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Per Mob
Services provided outside of standard LMC Operational Hours (Minimum 1 Hour)	D	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	Per Hour
Veterinary Services	D				Last year fee	Y	Each
Supply and Administer Animal Supplement	D	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Each
Additional Administrative Duties	D	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	Per Hour
Euthanise Transit Stock	D	\$530.00	\$509.09	\$50.91	\$560.00	Υ	Each
Call Out Fee	E	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Each
Any Registered Charity or Not for Profit Organisation and/or Group	Е				No Charge	Y	Each
	LMC Systems Administration Fee – per head (Store Sale) Destruction/Disposal of non Marketable Sheep and Lambs Transit Cattle Transit Sheep Sale Cattle post Tuesday 12pm Cattle work in yards per head (Third Party Users) Sheep work in yards per mob (Third Party Users) Services provided outside of standard LMC Operational Hours (Minimum 1 Hour) Veterinary Services Supply and Administer Animal Supplement Additional Administrative Duties Euthanise Transit Stock Call Out Fee	LMC Systems Administration Fee – per head (Store Sale) Destruction/Disposal of non Marketable Sheep and Lambs C Transit Cattle C Transit Sheep C Sale Cattle post Tuesday 12pm C Cattle work in yards per head (Third Party Users) Sheep work in yards per mob (Third Party Users) D Services provided outside of standard LMC Operational Hours (Minimum 1 Hour) Veterinary Services D Supply and Administer Animal Supplement Additional Administrative Duties Euthanise Transit Stock C C Cattle work in yards per mob (Third Party Users) D C Cattle work in yards per mob (Third Party Users) D Cattle work in yards per mob (Third Party Users	LMC Systems Administration Fee – per head (Store Sale) Destruction/Disposal of non Marketable Sheep and Lambs C \$174.24 Transit Cattle C \$2.82 Transit Sheep C \$1.21 Sale Cattle post Tuesday 12pm C \$2.84 Cattle work in yards per head (Third Party Users) Sheep work in yards per mob (Third Party Users) D \$5.52 Sheep work in yards of standard LMC Operational Hours (Minimum 1 Hour) Veterinary Services D \$60.00 Additional Administrative Duties E \$240.00 Call Out Fee E \$240.00	LMC Systems Administration Fee - per head (Store Sale) C	LMC Systems Administration Fee - per head (Store Sale) C \$0.88 \$0.84 \$0.08	LMC Systems Administration Fee - per head (Store Sale) C	LMC Systems Administration Fee – per head (Store Sale) C \$0.88 \$0.84 \$0.08 \$0.92 Y

Pricing

Year 23/24

Last Yr Fee

Year 24/25

GST

Fee

Total Fee

GST

Basis

Oasis Regional Aquatic Centre

While Oasis fees have been set based on competitive market rates, and also on maximising visitation to the centres, from time to time a reduced pricing point may be offered up to a maximum of 50% of the approved price at the discretion of the Oasis Manager aimed at increasing participation, usage of the facility and/ or attracting new customers. In the event where temperatures are forecast to reach 41 degrees Celsius and above according to the Bureau of Meteorology on the prior day 2.00pm, this reduced pricing point for admission fees will increase to 100%. This reduced pricing point will still require Oasis Management Approval. A 100% discount of Fees and Charges for Community Events and Charities may apply with prior approval by Wagga Wagga City Council.

Entry Fees

Item

Fee Name

							_	
0207	Adult Swim – Casual Entry	E	\$7.00	\$6.36	\$0.64	\$7.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Entry F	ees [continued]							
0208	Child/Student Swim - Casual Entry	E	\$4.50	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Υ	Each
0209	Pensioner/Concession Swim - Casual Entry	E	\$4.50	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Υ	Each
0210	Child Swim – under 3 years Casual Entry	E				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Each
0211	Family Swim - Casual Entry	E	\$17.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	Each
0212	Spectator/Shower - Entry	E	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
0213	School Carnivals – Swim – Outdoor/Indoor student entry (unlimited access)	E	\$4.50	\$4.09	\$0.41	\$4.50	Y	Student
0214	Spectator All Day Carnival Pass	E	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
0215	Defence Force/Emergency Services Discount (10% off set Casual Entry Fee price only)	E				ail price - 10% Last year fee ail price - 10%	Y	Each
0216	Swim Vouchers - 10 visits	E	\$63.00	\$57.27	\$5.73	\$63.00	Υ	Each
0217	Swim Vouchers - 20 visits	E	\$120.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	Each
0218	Swim Vouchers – Children/Pensioner/Student - 10 visits	E	\$38.00	\$34.55	\$3.45	\$38.00	Υ	Each
0219	Swim Vouchers – Children/Pensioner/Student - 20 visits	E	\$70.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0220	Family Swim Vouchers - 10 visits	Е	\$145.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	Each
0221	Family Swim Vouchers - 20 visits	E	\$270.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Each
Swim &	Survive Fees							
0222	Learn to Swim (1st Child)	E	\$16.00	\$16.00	\$0.00	\$16.00	N	Each
0223	Learn to Swim (2nd Child)	Е	\$15.20	\$15.20	\$0.00	\$15.20	N	Each
0224	Learn to Swim (3rd Child)	Е	\$14.40	\$14.40	\$0.00	\$14.40	N	Each
0225	Learn to Swim (1st Child – Direct Debit Payment)	Е	\$16.50	\$16.50	\$0.00	\$16.50	N	Each
0226	Learn to Swim (2nd Child – Direct Debit Payment)	E	\$15.68	\$15.68	\$0.00	\$15.68	N	Each
0227	Learn to Swim (3rd Child – Direct Debit Payment)	E	\$14.85	\$14.85	\$0.00	\$14.85	N	Each
0228	Adult Learn to Swim – 30 minute group class	Е	\$16.00	\$16.00	\$0.00	\$16.00	N	1/2 Hour
0229	Private Learn to Swim Lesson - 30 minutes	Е	\$55.00	\$55.00	\$0.00	\$55.00	N	1/2 Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Swim &	& Survive Fees [continued]							
0230	Private Learn to Swim 2nd Participant (Similar Ability) - 30 minutes	Е	\$36.00	\$36.00	\$0.00	\$36.00	N	1/2 Hour
0231	DET Swim Lesson (per child, per session)	Е	\$4.50	\$5.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	N	Each
0232	School Learn to Swim lesson – 30 minutes	E	\$11.50	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00	N	1/2 Hour
0233	School Learn to Swim lesson – 1 hour	Е	\$16.00	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	N	Hour
0234	School Learn to Swim lesson – 30 minutes (Winter off peak – Term 2 or 3)	E	\$9.50	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	N	1/2 Hour
0235	School Learn to Swim lesson – 1 hour (Winter off peak – Term 2 or 3)	E	\$14.00	\$15.00	\$0.00	\$15.00	N	Hour
0236	School Instructor Hire Charge	E	\$62.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Each
0237	Learn to Swim Squad	E	\$17.00	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	N	Each
0238	Learn to Swim Squad (Direct Debit Payment)	E	\$17.50	\$17.50	\$0.00	\$17.50	N	Each
Membe 0239 Valid from	Summer School Holiday Family Pass 1 23rd December 2024 - 30th January 2025. Families are eligible as per name	E es on Medicare	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Each
	·			-		\$ 222.22	.,	
0240	Individual Memberships – 12 months	E	\$580.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	Y	Year
0241	Individual Memberships – 6 months	E	\$335.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	Y	Half Year
0242	Individual Memberships – 3 months	E	\$260.00	\$245.45	\$24.55	\$270.00	Y	Quarter
0243 0244	Family Memberships (4 members, max 2 adults) - 12 months Family Membership (2 adults 3 children) or (1 adult 4 children) - 12 months	E E	\$945.00 \$1,050.00	\$863.64 \$954.55	\$86.36 \$95.45	\$950.00 \$1,050.00	Y	Year Year
0245	Family Memberships (Oasis user group members/Promotional membership) - (2 adults 3 children) or (1 adult 4 children) - 12 months	E	\$835.00	\$800.00	\$80.00	\$880.00	Y	Year
0246	Family Membership - 6 months	E	\$630.00	\$600.00	\$60.00	\$660.00	Υ	Half Year
0247	Additional Child for 6 month Family Membership	E	\$142.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	Half Year
0248	Family Membership - 3 months	Е	\$380.00	\$363.64	\$36.36	\$400.00	Υ	Quarter
				#01.00	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Quarter
0249	Additional Child for 3 month Family Membership	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	Φ0.10	φ90.00	ı	Quarter
0249 0250	Additional Child for 3 month Family Membership Spectator/ Shower annual membership entry (no swim)	E E	\$85.00 \$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Y	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Membe	rships [continued]							
0252	Additional child for 12 month family membership (Oasis user group members/Promotional membership)	Е	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Y	Year
0253	Concession Card Holder Membership - 12 months	E	\$480.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	Year
0254	Concession Card Holder Membership - 6 months	E	\$290.00	\$277.27	\$27.73	\$305.00	Υ	Half Year
0255	Concession Card Holder Membership - 3 months	E	\$185.00	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	Υ	Quarter
0256	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 12 months	E	\$835.00	\$795.45	\$79.55	\$875.00	Υ	Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on th	e concession ho	lder's Medicare o	card.				
0257	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 6 months	E	\$510.00	\$486.36	\$48.64	\$535.00	Υ	Half Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on th	e concession ho	lder's Medicare c	ard.				
0258	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 3 months	Е	\$315.00	\$300.00	\$30.00	\$330.00	Υ	Quarter
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on th	e concession ho	lder's Medicare c	ard.				
0259	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 12 months (4 members, max 1 adult)	E	\$685.00	\$654.55	\$65.45	\$720.00	Υ	Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on th	e concession ho	lder Medicare ca	rd.				
0260	Concession Card Holder Family Membership - 6 Months (4 members, max 1 adult)	E	\$415.00	\$400.00	\$40.00	\$440.00	Y	Half Year
Concessio	n holder must be the membership holder and all names must be listed on th	e concession ho	lder Medicare ca	rd.				
0261	Winter off Peak membership (April – September) (9am – 3pm)	E	\$210.00	\$200.00	\$20.00	\$220.00	Υ	Each
0262	All inclusive unlimited membership (Swimming and Oasis Fitness Classes)	Е	\$900.00	\$859.09	\$85.91	\$945.00	Y	Each
0263	Promotional Membership 12 months	E	\$460.00	\$436.36	\$43.64	\$480.00	Υ	Year
0264	Complementary casual entry for each child enrolled in swimming lessons for the current term. Swimming carnivals and school learn to swim excluded.	Е	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Υ	Period
0265	Group Memberships – Oasis user group members (minimum of 10)/ Promotional membership – per member	E	\$450.00	\$431.82	\$43.18	\$475.00	Y	Year
0266	Oasis Staff Membership for fitness training	Е				Free	Υ	Year
						Last year fee Free		

Year 23/24

Year 24/25

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Aqua / I	Fitness Class Fees							
0267	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class 45 minutes	Е	\$13.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Each
0268	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class 45 minutes 10 visits	E	\$125.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	Each
0269	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class 45 minutes 20 visits	E	\$235.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	Each
0270	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class Concession - 45 minutes	E	\$9.00	\$8.64	\$0.86	\$9.50	Υ	Each
0271	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class Concession - 45 minutes 10 visits	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
0272	Aqua Aerobics/Fitness Class Concession - 45 minutes 20 visits	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Each
0273	Group exercise class for membership holder	E	\$7.50	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	Each
0274	Group exercise class for membership holder (10 visit pass)	E	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Each
0275	Group exercise class for membership holder (20 visit pass)	E	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0276	Casual Option – Yoga, Pilates, Salti and Hiit (per class)	Е	\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each
0277	Term Option (10 sessions) Yoga, Pilates, Salti and Hiit	E	\$180.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	Each
0278	Birthday Party 50m Fun Run (per child per hour)	С	\$27.00	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	Y	Person
0279	Birthday Party Leisure Pool Jumping Jack (per child per hour)	С	\$21.00	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00	Υ	Person
	re Fees al level event will be declared if competitors or teams enter the Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). (8 hours).	event from o	outside the Wa \$885.00	ngga Wagga \$804.55	Local Gover \$80.45	nment Area (\$885.00	(LGA). Y	Each
0281	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 8 hours.	С	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0282	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Half day (4 hours).	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Y	Each
0283	Major Events 25m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 4 hours.	С	\$130.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	Υ	Hour
0284	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). (8 hours).	Е	\$1,650.00	\$1,500.00	\$150.00	\$1,650.00	Y	Each
0285	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 8 hours.	С	\$220.00	\$200.00	\$20.00	\$220.00	Υ	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Lane Hi	re Fees [continued]							
0286	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Half day (4 hours)	С	\$950.00	\$863.64	\$86.36	\$950.00	Y	Each
0287	Major Events 50m Pool (State, National and Regional level Events). Additional Cost per hour after 4 hours.	С	\$240.00	\$218.18	\$21.82	\$240.00	Υ	Hour
0288	Commercial Program Pool Lane Hire	С			ane per Hour p ane per Hour p	Last year fee	Y	Hour
0289	Commercial 25m Pool Lane Hire	С	·		ane per Hour p ane per Hour p	Last year fee	Y	Hour
0290	Commercial 50m Pool Lane Hire	С	Ì		ane per Hour p ane per Hour p	Last year fee	Y	Hour
0291	General Program Pool Lane Hire	Е	·		ane per Hour p ane per Hour p	Last year fee	Y	Hour
	ccludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competi ould apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams en						er and then the M	ajor Events
0292	General 25m Pool Lane Hire	E	Ì		ane per Hour p ane per Hour p	Last year fee	Y	Hour
	ccludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competi ould apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams en						er and then the M	ajor Events
0293	General 50m Pool Lane Hire	E	·		ane per Hour p ane per Hour p	Last year fee	Y	Hour
	ccludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competi ould apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams en						er and then the M	ajor Events

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
.ane Hi	ire Fees [continued]							
0294	General Dive Pool Hire	E			0.00 (per Hour p 0.00 (per Hour p	Last year fee olus pool entry)	Y	Hour
	xcludes local Aquatic Clubs based within Oasis, CHS & PSSA sport competitional apply. A Regional level event will be declared if competitors or teams en						r and then the M	ajor Events
.ocker	Hire Fees							
0295	Locker Hire – Up to 4 hours	С	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Each
റാറെ	Complimentary Legicar Hiro for all Oscie 12 month membership holders	Е				No Chargo	V	Each

0295	Locker Hire – Up to 4 hours	С	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Each
0296	Complimentary Locker Hire for all Oasis 12 month membership holders (One locker usage per membership per visit)	E				No Charge	Y	Each
						Last year fee No Charge		

Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program Fees

0297	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program / Option 1	E	\$10.00 (Pool Entry may apply depending on program)	Y	Hour
			Min. Fee incl. GST: \$10.00		
			Last year fee \$8.00 (per 1 hour session - Pool Entry may apply depending on program)		
			Min. Fee incl. GST: \$8.00		
0298	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program / Option 2	E	\$20.00 (Pool Entry may apply depending on program)	Υ	Hour
			Min. Fee incl. GST: \$20.00		
			Last year fee \$10.00 (per 1 hour session - Pool Entry may apply depending on program)		
			Min. Fee incl. GST: \$10.00		

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Fitness	/ Sports / School Holiday Program Fees [continued]							
0299	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program / Option 3	E			Min. Fee in ession - Pool E dependi	Last year fee Entry may apply ng on program) cl. GST: \$14.00	Y	Hour
0300	Fitness / Sports / School Holiday Program - Additional Staff (Per Hour)	Е	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
Other F	ees							
0301	Retail Merchandise (Market Value)	E				Market Value Last year fee Market Value	Y	Each
0302	Retail Merchandise Membership discount (10% off set prices)	Е				Last year fee etail price - 10%	Y	Each
0303	Retail Merchandise Aqua-Aerobics voucher users discount (10% off set prices)	E				tail Price - 10% Last year fee tail Price - 10%	Y	Each
0304	Retail Merchandise Swim and Survive discount (10% off set prices)	Е				Last year fee etail price - 10%	Y	Each
0305	Oasis – Membership card replacement	С	\$3.50	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	Υ	Each
0306	Oasis Administration Charge	С	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Each
0307	Payment Failure Fee	С				Cost Recovery Last year fee Cost Recovery	N	Transaction
0308	Leisure Water Activity (Inflatables & Aquatic Equipment)	С	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Session

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Other F	ees [continued]							
0309	Private Function rate includes: 1 Duty Manager, 2 Life Guards (Maximum 4 hours hire) - Private Function only includes indoor pools. Outdoor pools available on request. Extra fee / charge will apply.	С	\$2,000.00	\$1,909.09	\$190.91	\$2,100.00	Y	Each
0310	Additional staff for functions (Per staff / Per Hour)	С	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0311	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Fun Run Week Day (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$300.00	\$272.73	\$27.27	\$300.00	Y	Hour
Excludes p	pool entry							
0312	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Mega Run Week Day (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	Hour
Excludes p	pool entry							
0313	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Fun Run Weekend Rate (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Y	Hour
Excludes p	pool entry							
0314	Inflatable Exclusive Event Hire – 50m Mega Run Weekend Rate (minimum 2 hour hire - conditions apply re inflatable capacity)	С	\$700.00	\$636.36	\$63.64	\$700.00	Υ	Hour
Excludes p	pool entry							
0315	Booking Cancellation Fee	Е		% of booking fe % of booking fe	e, terms and co	minimum \$15) Last year fee	Y	Each
0316	Aquatic Rescue Sequence Test	С	\$10.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	Υ	Test

Gregadoo Waste Management Centre

In support of any future clean-up effort, waste directly caused by a severe weather event in the Wagga Wagga local government area may be disposed of free of charge, with Management approval, at any Council Recycling and Waste Depot for a specific time period advertised. Visitors to a facility will be required to provide proof of residency and also sign a declaration that the waste being disposed of is as a result of the severe weather event.

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis

Gregadoo Waste Management Centre [continued]

0317	Waste services - Non Compliance charge	С				Last year fee O + Actual Cost	Y	Each
This may b	ne charged when non compliance issues require additional council resources	and is found to	be continual, de	liberate or malic	cious.			
0318	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – minimum disposal charge per load	Е	\$17.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	Each
0319	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – putrescible waste per tonne	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Tonne
0320	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – green waste per tonne	E	\$155.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	Tonne
0321	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – clean & separated rubble or recyclable materials – per tonne	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Tonne
0322	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – specialist wastes: e.g. Industrial wastes, medical and asbestos wastes (minimum charge 1 tonne) – per tonne	D	\$325.00	\$313.64	\$31.36	\$345.00	Y	Tonne
0323	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Unauthorised or Dumping waste – Cleanup Costs	D				t + 20% Admin Last year fee t + 20% Admin	Υ	Each
0324	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Unsorted construction waste	D	\$270.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Tonne
0325	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – non specified industrial waste (minimum charge 1 tonne) per tonne	D	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Y	Tonne
0326	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Sorted construction waste	D	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Tonne
0327	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Penalty rate per tonne for disposal of >20% level of recoverable material in either Construction Demolition or General Solid Waste Loads (contamination level determined by site supervisor - recoverable materials include Cardboard and Polystyrene products)	D	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Y	Tonne

This fee has been established as a penalty for disposing of unsorted materials which contain greater than 20% recyclable materials. Council provides free cardboard and polystyrene recycling and also provides a much cheaper rate for sorted materials or customers utilising the transfer station to sort materials onsite.

0328	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Car bodies	D	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Each
0329	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Large Tractor	D	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	Each
0330	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Small Tractor	D	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0331	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Super Single	D	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
0332	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Truck	D	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Gregac	doo Waste Management Centre [continued]							
0333	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Truck Small	D	\$32.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	Υ	Each
0334	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Passenger	D	\$19.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each
0335	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Tyres – Bicycle	D	\$14.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Each
0336	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – polystyrene	Е				Free	Υ	Tonne
						Last year fee Free		
0337	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – cardboard and paper, bottles and cans	Е				Free	Υ	Tonne
						Last year fee Free		
0338	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Batteries (car, trucks etc)	Е				Free	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0339	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Oil (up to 20L motor oil etc, does not include cooking oils etc)	E				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0340	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Dead animals – cats & dogs	D	\$17.00	\$16.36	\$1.64	\$18.00	Υ	Each
0341	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Dead animals – small stock	D	\$32.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	Υ	Each
0342	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Dead animals – large stock	D	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0343	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Refrigerative equipment CFC removal (per unit)	D	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Each
0344	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – Mattresses	E	\$30.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	Υ	Each
0345	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – LPG & Propane Gas Bottles up to & including 45kg	E				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0346	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – TV and computer under the National Television Recycling Scheme	Α				Free	Y	Each
						Last year fee Free		
0347	Gregadoo Waste Disposal – scrap steel – per tonne	D	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Tonne
0348	Sale of Aggregate	С	\$28.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Tonne

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Gregac	doo Waste Management Centre [continued]							
0349	Sale of Concrete	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Y	Tonne
0350	Sale of Mulch	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Tonne
0351	Sale of Soil	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Tonne
0352	Sale of recyclable materials	С	Market drive	en, as agreed w regional	ith vendors or a joint waste ten		Υ	Each
			Market drive	en, as agreed w regional	ith vendors or a joint waste ten			
0353	Sale of WWCC Fogo Compost	С	\$15.00	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	Υ	Bag
0354	Any requests for video footage, photo requests, weighbridge dockets and administration requests (Please note any requests that may relate to privacy issues would be subject to a GIPA request).	D	\$34.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Y	Each
0355	Gregadoo Waste Management Centre - Access Fee - Access Road	С	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Per Tonne
0356	Gregadoo Waste Management Centre - Access Fee - Weighbridge	С	\$3.62	\$3.45	\$0.35	\$3.80	Y	Per Waste Vehicle Entry
0357	HID Fob Replacement Fee	С	\$42.00	\$40.00	\$4.00	\$44.00	Y	Each
Special	ist Waste							
0358	Specialist Waste – Asbestos <150kg or less than 10m2 – minimum charge	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Y	Each
0359	Specialist Waste – Homeowners Asbestos Scheme <150kg with registration and purchase of DIY PPE kit, or up to 5000kg free disposal with a registered licenced contractor. (for domestic properties only, charges are paid prior to disposal)	Е	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Y	Each
This charg	ge is for the continuation of the Asbestos Pilot Scheme							
Rural V	Waste Management Centres							
0360	Rural Waste Disposal – general putrescible waste - per bin, bag or box (approximately 40kg)	Е	\$5.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Y	Each

Itam	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Wallinger	I Olicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Rural Waste Management Centres [continued]

0361	Rural Waste Disposal – Recyclables (Tarcutta, Mangoplah, Uranquinty, Galore, Humula, Collingullie and Currawarna only)	E				Free	Υ	Each
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,					Last year fee Free		
0362	Rural Waste Disposal – general putrescible waste – utility, single axle trailer (1.8m \times 1.2m)	E	\$30.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Each
0363	Rural Waste Disposal – general putrescible waste – large loads, utility with single axel trailer	Е	\$45.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each

Crematorium and Cemeteries

Cemeteries

		_	_					
0364	Lawn Cemetery Right of interment (Adult)	С	\$3,170.00	\$3,027.27	\$302.73	\$3,330.00	Υ	Each
0365	Lawn Cemetery Right of interment (Forget-Me-Not)	С	\$1,750.00	\$1,672.73	\$167.27	\$1,840.00	Υ	Each
0366	Lawn Cemetery Infant interment Fee	С	\$1,210.00	\$1,159.09	\$115.91	\$1,275.00	Υ	Each
0367	Lawn & Monumental Cemeteries 1st interment	С	\$2,405.00	\$2,300.00	\$230.00	\$2,530.00	Υ	Each
0368	Lawn & Monumental Cemeteries 2nd interment	С	\$1,775.00	\$1,695.45	\$169.55	\$1,865.00	Υ	Each
0369	Monumental Cemetery Right of Interment	С	\$4,245.00	\$4,054.55	\$405.45	\$4,460.00	Υ	Each
0370	Monumental Cemetery Interment fee - Baby/Infant 1.2m deep	С	\$1,690.00	\$1,613.64	\$161.36	\$1,775.00	Υ	Each
0371	Monumental / Rural Cemeteries – shallow interment – concrete handling	С	\$960.00	\$918.18	\$91.82	\$1,010.00	Y	Each
0372	Monumental Permit to carry out work in the Monumental Cemetery	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	Each
0373	Rural Cemeteries Right of Interment	С	\$4,245.00	\$4,054.55	\$405.45	\$4,460.00	Υ	Each
0374	Rural Cemeteries Interment Fee 1st interment including contract/hand dig	С	\$3,375.00	\$3,222.73	\$322.27	\$3,545.00	Y	Each
0375	Rural Cemeteries Interment Fee 2nd interment including contract/hand dig	С	\$2,730.00	\$2,609.09	\$260.91	\$2,870.00	Υ	Each
0376	Rural Cemeteries Grave Digging Infant/Baby 1.2m deep includes contract/hand dig	С	\$2,590.00	\$2,472.73	\$247.27	\$2,720.00	Y	Each
0377	Contract Dig/Hand Dig surcharge fee – Lawn & Monumental	С	\$1,020.00	\$977.27	\$97.73	\$1,075.00	Υ	Each
0378	Natural Burial Interment – without memorial items	С	\$2,860.00	\$2,731.82	\$273.18	\$3,005.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Cemete	ries [continued]							
0379	Exhumation Fee- All Cemeteries (includes both Adult and Baby exhumations in all cemeteries)	С	\$6,055.00	\$5,781.82	\$578.18	\$6,360.00	Y	Each, up to 4 hours
Any addition	onal cemetery ground's staff required to assist would be at an additional \$68.	.00 per person,	per hour.					
0380	All Cemeteries – Reservation Deposit	С	\$1,030.00	\$986.36	\$98.64	\$1,085.00	Υ	Each
0381	Administration Fee - Transfer or Cancellation of Reservation (Cemetery or Crematorium)	С	\$95.00	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	N	Each
0382	Fee for late arrivals for burials	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	Each, per half hour
For arrivals of 4.30pm.	e arrivals for burials. s later than 30 minutes after the booked commencement time. Per half hour of ground staff required to assist with completion of the grave, over the standar	·	•	·		ast normal ceme	etery operations	closing hour
0383	Fee for booked interment of ashes service (family attending)	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0384	Interment of ashes in burial position	С	\$735.00	\$763.64	\$76.36	\$840.00	Υ	Each
Interment of	of ashes in a burial position. A burial position cannot be used soley for intern	nent of ashes no	or can an interme	ent of ashes be	the first interme	nt into a burial p	position.	
0385	Application for 1st or 2nd Interment with existing Monument	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	
0386	Application for 2nd interment where applicant and/or deceased does not hold Right of Interment (Burial or Ashes)	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Y	Each
0387	Application for Transfer of Right of Interment (Burial or Ashes)	С	\$185.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
0388	Application to install Memorial plaque or headstone where applicant is not the Grantee or does not hold Right of Interment (Burial or Ashes)	С	\$185.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
0389	Admin fee re cancellation or changes to funeral bookings	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Each
0390	Fee for additional grave preparation undertaken by Cemetery staff	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Y	Each, per half hour
to allow co Oversize c	ditional grave preparation undertaken by Cemetery staff involving either/or a completion of the interment where the Funeral Director has failed or been useful (greater than 700mm wide), incorrect coffin size and/or lining of the grand costs incurred such as materials and/or any additional cemetery staff records.	unable to under ave when requi	take their respor red for religious	nsibilities. The and/or cultural	fee may be ap purposes. A se	plied for any of eparate invoice	f the following c may be issued	ircumstances: by Council for
0391	Interment Services Levy - Per burial	Α	In acc	ordance with Ce		ematoria NSW Ilatory Charge	Y	Each
						Last year fee		

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Cremat	orium							
0392	Crematorium Cremation Fee – 13 yrs to adult	С	\$1,390.00	\$1,327.27	\$132.73	\$1,460.00	Υ	Each
0393	Crematorium Cremation Fee – 5 yrs to 12 yrs	С	\$1,225.00	\$1,172.73	\$117.27	\$1,290.00	Υ	Each
0394	Crematorium Cremation Fee – 1 yr to 4 yrs	С	\$560.00	\$536.36	\$53.64	\$590.00	Υ	Each
0395	Crematorium Cremation Fee – Gestation to 12 months	С	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Each
0396	Crematorium Positions – Single – non-rose from	С	\$760.00	\$727.27	\$72.73	\$800.00	Υ	Each
0397	Crematorium Positions – Single – rose from	С	\$915.00	\$877.27	\$87.73	\$965.00	Υ	Each
0398	Crematorium Positions – Double – non-rose from	С	\$1,080.00	\$1,031.82	\$103.18	\$1,135.00	Υ	Each
0399	Crematorium Positions – Double – rose from	С	\$1,240.00	\$1,186.36	\$118.64	\$1,305.00	Υ	Each
0400	Crematorium Positions – Single – No ashes allowed from	С	\$480.00	\$459.09	\$45.91	\$505.00	Υ	Each
0401	Crematorium – Chapel	С	\$435.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Each
0402	Crematorium - Chapel Fee - Committal only (30 mins maximum)	С	\$150.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	Each
0403	Crematorium – Courier of Ashes – NSW only - From	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
For Courie	r fees over \$100.00 a quote will be provided to the Funeral Director for appro	oval and accept	tance prior to Cou	uncil booking th	e Courier servi	ce.		
0404	Interment of ashes in existing cremation garden position (2nd interment)	С	\$435.00	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00	Υ	Each
	of ashes (2nd or subsequent interment) in existing cremation garden position dmin fee for completion of cemetery registration and/or records.	or ashes place	ed in coffin of othe	r person for int	erment at time	of burial (1st or	2nd interment/bu	rial).
0405	Crematorium – Reservation Deposit	С	\$280.00	\$268.18	\$26.82	\$295.00	Υ	Each
0406	Crematorium – Cremation of materials following an Exhumation	С	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Each
0407	Administration fee to recover cremated remains	С	\$310.00	\$300.00	\$30.00	\$330.00	Υ	Each
0408	Fee for late, incorrect and/or incomplete burial or cremation paperwork	С	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	Each
0409	Splitting ashes into additional urns or jewellery from	С	\$38.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each
0410	Fee for late arrivals for cremations and/or cremations with incorrect or incomplete paperwork	С	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Y	Each
	n Cremation being delayed and/or rescheduled. The fee includes additional out a cremation having occurred or the delay resulting in the processing of the						r being heated up	and shut
0411	Crematorium - Chapel Fee - Additional Chapel time (per half hour or part there of)	С	\$150.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Cremate	Drium [continued]							
0412	Penalty fee re Cremations & extraneous items	С	\$180.00	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00	Υ	Each
costs incur	ee for non-compliance with guidelines in relation to cremations and extraned red when crematorium staff are required to remove items which have melted the as repair costs and delays to crematorium operations, due to any damage.	d to the cremator	brick lining and	any delays to c	rematorium ope	erations incurred	d. Additional fees	
0413	Interment Services Levy - per cremation	А	In acco	ordance with Ce		ematoria NSW ulatory Charge Last year fee	Y	Each
0414	Interment Services Levy - per ash interment	A	In acco	ordance with Ce		ematoria NSW ulatory Charge Last year fee	Y	Each
Memoria	al Items							
0415	Concrete paver backing for bronze plaques from	С	\$55.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
0416	Granite Headstone Sets (Sections 8 & 12) from	С	\$2,070.00	\$1,977.27	\$197.73	\$2,175.00	Y	Each
0417	Memorial Seat with Small Bronze plaque from	С	\$3,460.00	\$3,304.55	\$330.45	\$3,635.00	Y	Each
0418	Niche Wall positions from	С	\$595.00	\$568.18	\$56.82	\$625.00	Υ	Each
0419	Cremation plaques from	С	\$290.00	\$277.27	\$27.73	\$305.00	Υ	Each
0420	Burial plaques from	С	\$400.00	\$381.82	\$38.18	\$420.00	Υ	Each
0421	Additions to plaques (extra lines, motifs, non-standard colour, etc) from	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0422	Reconditioning of plaques from	С	\$170.00	\$163.64	\$16.36	\$180.00	Υ	Each
0423	Reconditioning postage surcharge	С	\$80.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Each
0424	Plaque memorialisation base (granite) from	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
0425	Ceramic photos from	С	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	Each
0426	Memorialisation Deposit	С			6 of memorial ii 6 of memorial ii	Last year fee	Y	Each
0427	Fee for draft designs and proofs of special orders or additional memorial items from (including non-standard memorial items and/or multiple draft designs requested)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Y	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Bob Os	sborne Skills Centre							
0428	External Hire Charges – Leavenworth Room – full day	Е	\$355.00	\$322.73	\$32.27	\$355.00	Υ	Day
0429	External Hire Charges – Leavenworth Room – half day	E	\$290.00	\$263.64	\$26.36	\$290.00	Υ	Half Day
0430	External Hire Charges – Nordlingen Room – full day	E	\$290.00	\$263.64	\$26.36	\$290.00	Υ	Day
0431	External Hire Charges – Nordlingen Room – half day	E	\$225.00	\$204.55	\$20.45	\$225.00	Υ	Half Day
0432	External Hire Charges – Combined Rooms – full day	E	\$565.00	\$513.64	\$51.36	\$565.00	Υ	Day
0433	External Hire Charges – Combined Rooms – half day	Е	\$435.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Half Day
0434	External Hire Charges – Kunming Room – full day	E	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Υ	Day
0435	External Hire Charges – Kunming Room – half day	E	\$355.00	\$322.73	\$32.27	\$355.00	Υ	Half Day
0436	Software installation	E	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Each
0437	Print or Copy A4 single sided Black & White	С	\$0.69	\$0.66	\$0.07	\$0.73	Υ	Each
0438	Tea and Coffee/Cleaning Charge (mandatory) per person (per day)	E	\$4.72	\$4.50	\$0.45	\$4.96	Y	Per Perso Per Day
0439	Booking Cancellation Fee	С			ooking Fee (mir	Last year fee	Y	Each
					ooking Fee (mir			
0440	Late Lockup Fee	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0441	Administration/Participant Fee	E	\$29.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Each
Senior	s Community Centre							
0442	Wiradjuri Hall – 4 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	4 Hours
0443	Wiradjuri Hall – 4 hours (Friday Nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	Е	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	4 Hours
0444	Wiradjuri Hall – 8 hours (Friday nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$210.00	\$204.55	\$20.45	\$225.00	Υ	8 Hours
0445	Wiradjuri Hall – 8 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$175.00	\$168.18	\$16.82	\$185.00	Υ	8 Hours
0446	Sturt Meeting Room – 4 hours (Weekdays)	Е	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0447	Sturt Meeting Room – 4 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$0.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	4 Hours
0448	Sturt Meeting Room – 8 hours (Weekdays)	E	\$0.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	8 Hours
0449	Sturt Meeting Room – 8 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$0.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	8 Hours

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Seniors	Community Centre [continued]							
0450	Senior / disability focused community group or service or AA / NA meeting - Non fee charging group	E				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Each
0451	Senior / disability focused community group or service or AA / NA meeting - Fee charging group	E				standard cost Last year fee f standard cost	Υ	Each
0452	Booking Cancellation Fee	С			J ,	Last year fee nimum \$15.00)	Y	Each
0453	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	y be applicable for certain bookings eg. presentation nights. Applied at Cour	ncil's discretion.						
0454	Hall Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee all Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0455	Replacement/Additional Access Card Fee	С	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Each
Glenfie	ld Community Centre							
0456	Meeting Room Weekday (4 hours)	Е	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0457	Meeting Room – 4 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0458	Meeting Room Weekday (8 hours)	E	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0459	Meeting Room – 8 hours (Friday nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	Е	\$145.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours
0460	Office Space (week)	Е	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Week
0461	Office Space – Full Day	E	\$38.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Day
0462	Indoor Court Weekday (4 hours)	E	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
0463	Indoor Court - 4 hours (Friday night, Weekends and Public Holidays)	Е	\$0.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0464	Indoor Court (8 hours)	Е	\$0.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0465	Indoor Court - 8 hours (Friday nights, Weekends and Public Holidays)	E	\$0.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours

Item Fac Name	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	1 Olley ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Glenfield Community Centre [continued]

0466	Other social / community group (not for profit)	E				on in hire rates Last year fee on in hire rates	Y	Each
0467	Replacement/Additional Access Card Fee	С	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Each
0468	Booking Cancellation Fee	С				Last year fee nimum \$15.00)	Y	Each
0470	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings, e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	uncil's discretion	•					
0469	Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee ual Cost + 10%	Υ	Each

Ashmont Ngurra Hub

0471	Large Meeting Room (4 hours)	E	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	4 Hours
0472	Large Meeting Room (8 hours)	E	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	8 Hours
0473	Large Function Room (4 hours)	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	4 Hours
0474	Large Function Room (8 hours)	E	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	8 Hours
0475	Other social / community group / Youth related activity (not for profit) - Non fee charging group	E				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Each
0476	Other Social / Community Group (Not for Profit) - Fee charging group	Е			50% o	f standard cost Last year fee	Y	Each
0477	Booking Cancellation Fee	С				Last year fee nimum \$15.00)	Y	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Ashmo	ont Ngurra Hub [continued]							
0478	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings, e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	ouncil's discretion						
0479	Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee al Cost + 10%	Y	Each
Lake A	lbert Hall							
0480	Hall – 4 hours - Weekday	D	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
Includes f	ıll usage of kitchen, hall and other facilities in the centre							
0481	Hall – 4 hours - Weekend	D	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0482	Hall – 8 hours – Weekday	D	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0483	Hall – 8 hours (Friday night, weekend and public holidays)	D	\$115.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours
0484	Other social / community group (not for profit)	E				Last year fee on in hire rates	Y	Each
0485	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	uncil's discretion.						
0486	Booking Cancellation Fee	С			Booking Fee mi Booking Fee mi	Last year fee	Y	Each
0487	Hall Cleaning Fee	D				Last year fee all Cost + 10%	Y	Each
Estella	Community Meeting Space							
0488	Meeting Room - 4 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0489	Meeting Room - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Estella	Community Meeting Space [continued]							
0490	Meeting Room - 8 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$130.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	Υ	8 Hours
0491	Meeting Room - 8 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$150.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	8 Hours
0492	School Hall - 2 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$40.00	\$38.18	\$3.82	\$42.00	Υ	2 Hours
0493	Community & Not For Profit Group	С			50% reductio	n in hire rates	Υ	Each
					50% reduction	Last year fee in hire rates		
0494	School Hall - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	4 Hours
Duke o	f Kent Community Centre							
0495	Half Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$50.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ	4 Hours
0496	Half Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	4 Hours
0497	Half Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	8 Hours
0498	Half Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$110.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	8 Hours
0499	Full Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	4 Hours
0500	Full Meeting room - 4 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$120.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	Y	4 Hours
0501	Full Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekdays)	С	\$180.00	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00	Y	8 Hours
0502	Full Meeting room - 8 hours (Weekends and Public Holidays)	С	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Y	8 Hours
0503	Community & Not For Profit Group	С			50% reduction 50% reduction	Last year fee in hire rates	Y	Each
O'Hallo	oran Park Hall							
0504	Hall - 4 Hours - Weekday	D	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0505	Hall - 4 Hours - Weekend	D	\$0.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0506	Hall - 8 Hours - Weekday	D	\$0.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	8 Hours
0507	Hall - 8 Hours - (Friday Night, Weekend and Public Holidays)	D	\$0.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Υ	8 Hours

Item For Name	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	1 Olley ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

O'Halloran Park Hall [continued]

0508	Other Social / Community Group (Not for Profit)	Е			50% reduct	ion in hire rates Last year fee	Y	
0509	Bond	D	\$0.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
0510	Booking Cancellation Fee	С		20% B	ooking Fee M	linimum \$15.00	Y	
0511	Hall Cleaning Fee	D			Act	ual Cost + 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		

Exhibition Centre - Multi Purpose Stadium

While the Multi-Purpose Stadium fees have been set based on competitive market rates, and also on maximising visitation and bookings to the venue, from time to time a reduced pricing point may be offered up to a maximum of 50% of the approved price at the discretion of the Oasis Manager aimed at increasing participation, usage of the facility and/or attracting new customers. A 100% discount of Fees and Charges for Community Events and Charities may apply with prior approval by Wagga Wagga City Council.

0512	Exhibition Centre – Multi Purpose Stadium Special events – Full stadium hire – All day	E	\$0.00	\$2,272.73	\$227.27	\$2,500.00	Y	Each
0513	Kiosk hire	С	Included at no	charge when 3	courts and/or	entire facility is booked	Y	Each
			Included at no	charge when 3	courts and/or	Last year fee entire facility is booked		
0514	Special events (full stadium per hour)	E	\$280.00	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	Υ	Hour
0515	Special events (full stadium – 8 hours hire)	E	\$1,985.00	\$1,804.55	\$180.45	\$1,985.00	Υ	Day
0516	Special events (full stadium – after 8 hours – per hour)	E	\$225.00	\$204.55	\$20.45	\$225.00	Υ	Hour
0517	Security Bond Special/Commercial Events	С	\$2,205.00	\$2,205.00	\$0.00	\$2,205.00	N	Each
0518	Show Court competition (per hour)	E	\$115.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Hour
0519	Competition all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$56.36	\$5.64	\$62.00	Υ	Hour
0520	Training all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$43.64	\$4.36	\$48.00	Υ	Hour
0521	School hire (per hour per court)	Е	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Hour

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Exhibit	tion Centre - Multi Purpose Stadium [continued]							
0522	School Holiday Program (half day per head)	Е	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Half Day
0523	School Holiday Program (full day per head)	E	\$90.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Full Day
0524	Social Mixed Competition (per head, minimum 1 hour)	E	\$12.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Person
0525	Standalone Court Hire Booking (minimum 2 hours)	E	Pre	Approval by MF Standalone	nt applies to all all user groups	Y	Each	
			Pre	Approval by MF Standalone		Last year fee nt applies to all all user groups		
0526	Meeting Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking)	E	\$42.00	\$38.18	\$3.82	\$42.00	Υ	Hour
0527	Foyer hire (per hour for special events)	E	\$65.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Hour
0528	Kiosk hire per hour (minimum 1 hour)	E	\$14.00	\$12.73	\$1.27	\$14.00	Υ	Hour
Full use of	f all equipment, cleaning of kiosk area and equipment completed by user							
0529	Bump In and Bump Out Fee (per hour per staff)	С	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0530	Locker Hire (per block per booking)	E	\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ	Per Block
0531	Booking Cancellation Fee	E		% of booking fee	e, terms and c	(minimum \$15) Last year fee	Y	Each
0532	Cost of replacement or repairs of MPS equipment	D				Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0533	Additional requirements and staffing for events	D				Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each
0534	Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings	D				Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	Y	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Nullipei	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Bolton Park Stadium

While Bolton Park Stadium fees have been set based on competitive market rates, and also on maximising visitation and bookings to the venue, from time to time a reduced pricing point may be offered up to a maximum of 50% of the approved price at the discretion of the Oasis Manager aimed at increasing participation, usage of the facility and/or attracting new customers. A 100% discount of Fees and Charges for Community Events and Charities may apply with prior approval by Wagga Wagga City Council.

Show Court Hire (per hour) E \$77.00 \$70.00 \$77.00 Y Hour									
0537 Training all users (per hour per court)	0535	Show Court Hire (per hour)	E	\$77.00	\$70.00	\$7.00	\$77.00	Y	Hour
School Sport hire (per hour per court) E \$34.00 \$32.73 \$3.27 \$36.00 Y Hour	0536	Competition all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Hour
Special events (full stadium per hour) E \$165.00 \$150.00 \$165.00 Y Hour	0537	Training all users (per hour per court)	E	\$0.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Hour
0540 Special events (per day full stadium – 8 hours hire) E \$990.00 \$900.00 \$990.00 \$990.00 Y Day 0541 Special events (full stadium – after 8 hours – per hour) E \$110.00 \$10.00 \$110.00 Y Hour 0542 Casual Sport Minimum 1 hour per person E \$8.00 \$8.18 \$0.82 \$9.00 Y Person 0543 Bolton Park Stadium Special Events – Full stadium hire – All day E \$0.00 \$1,181.82 \$118.18 \$1,300.00 Y Each 0544 Meeting room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$26.00 \$23.64 \$2.36 \$26.00 Y Hour 0545 Security Bond Special/Commercial Events C \$740.00 \$740.00 \$740.00 \$740.00 \$740.00 N Each 0546 Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$35.00 \$31.82 \$3.18 \$35.00 Y Hour 0547 Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff) C \$75.00 \$72.73 \$7	0538	School Sport hire (per hour per court)	E	\$34.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Hour
0541 Special events (full stadium – after 8 hours – per hour) E \$110.00 \$100.00 \$110.00 Y Hour 0542 Casual Sport Minimum 1 hour per person E \$8.00 \$8.18 \$0.82 \$9.00 Y Person 0543 Bolton Park Stadium Special Events – Full stadium hire – All day E \$0.00 \$1,181.82 \$118.18 \$1,300.00 Y Each 0544 Meeting room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$26.00 \$23.64 \$2.36 \$26.00 Y Hour 0545 Security Bond Special/Commercial Events C \$740.00 \$740.00 \$0.00 \$740.00 N Each 0546 Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$35.00 \$31.82 \$3.18 \$35.00 Y Hour 0547 Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff) C \$75.00 \$72.73 \$7.27 \$80.00 Y Hour 0548 Booking Cancellation Fee E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Y Each	0539	Special events (full stadium per hour)	E	\$165.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Y	Hour
Casual Sport Minimum 1 hour per person E	0540	Special events (per day full stadium – 8 hours hire)	E	\$990.00	\$900.00	\$90.00	\$990.00	Υ	Day
Bolton Park Stadium Special Events – Full stadium hire – All day E \$0.00 \$1,181.82 \$118.18 \$1,300.00 Y Each 0544 Meeting room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$26.00 \$23.64 \$2.36 \$26.00 Y Hour 0545 Security Bond Special/Commercial Events C \$740.00 \$740.00 \$0.00 \$740.00 N Each 0546 Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$35.00 \$31.82 \$3.18 \$35.00 Y Hour 0547 Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff) C \$75.00 \$72.73 \$7.27 \$80.00 Y Hour Staff required to set up or pack up for events/bookings 0548 Booking Cancellation Fee E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Last year fee 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) C Sost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings	0541	Special events (full stadium – after 8 hours – per hour)	E	\$110.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Υ	Hour
Meeting room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$26.00 \$23.64 \$2.36 \$26.00 Y Hour	0542	Casual Sport Minimum 1 hour per person	E	\$8.00	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Υ	Person
Security Bond Special/Commercial Events C \$740.00 \$740.00 \$0.00 \$740.00 N Each Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$35.00 \$31.82 \$3.18 \$35.00 Y Hour 547 Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff) C \$75.00 \$72.73 \$7.27 \$80.00 Y Hour Staff required to set up or pack up for events/bookings Booking Cancellation Fee E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) C Sost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10%	0543	Bolton Park Stadium Special Events – Full stadium hire – All day	E	\$0.00	\$1,181.82	\$118.18	\$1,300.00	Y	Each
Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking) E \$35.00 \$31.82 \$3.18 \$35.00 Y Hour 0547 Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff) C \$75.00 \$72.73 \$7.27 \$80.00 Y Hour Staff required to set up or pack up for events/bookings 0548 Booking Cancellation Fee E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Last year fee 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) C 549 Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D C C 575.00 \$72.73 \$7.27 \$80.00 Y Hour E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) C 549 Last year fee C 549 Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D C C 549 Cost + 10% Y Each Last year fee C 550 Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings	0544	Meeting room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking)	E	\$26.00	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	Υ	Hour
Staff required to set up or pack up for events/bookings E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Y Each	0545	Security Bond Special/Commercial Events	С	\$740.00	\$740.00	\$0.00	\$740.00	N	Each
Staff required to set up or pack up for events/bookings Booking Cancellation Fee E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Last year fee 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Last year fee Last year fee Cost + 10% Last year fee Last year fee Last year fee Cost + 10%	0546	Training Room (Per hour, Minimum 1 hour booking)	E	\$35.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Hour
Booking Cancellation Fee E 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Last year fee 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings Last year fee Cost + 10% D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% D Cost	0547	Bump In and Bump Out Fee / Staff (per hour per staff)	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Hour
Last year fee 20% - 100% of booking fee, terms and conditions apply (minimum \$15) Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment D Cost + 10% Last year fee Cost + 10% Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings Last year fee Last year fee Last year fee Cost + 10% Y Each Last year fee	Staff requ	uired to set up or pack up for events/bookings							
Last year fee Cost + 10% O550 Additional cleaning requirements and staffing for after events or bookings Last year fee Cost + 10% Y Each bookings	0548	Booking Cancellation Fee	E		C C	e, terms and co	Last year fee onditions apply	Y	Each
bookings Last year fee	0549	Cost of replacement or repairs of Bolton Park Stadium equipment	D		Y	Each			
	0550		D		Υ	Each			

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Bolton	Park Stadium [continued]							
0551	Additional requirements and staffing for events	D				Cost + 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Cost + 10%		
Civic C	Centre							
0552	Council Meeting Room – Weekdays – full day hire (9.00am to 5.00pm)	С	\$305.00	\$295.45	\$29.55	\$325.00	Υ	Day
0553	Council Meeting Room – Weekdays – half day hire (i.e. 4 hours)	С	\$180.00	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00	Υ	Half Day
0554	Council Meeting Room – Weekdays – after 5.00pm – per hour	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Hour
0555	Council Meeting Room – Saturday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Hour
0556	Council Meeting Room – Sunday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Hour
0557	Council Meeting Room – Setting up charge (seating, equipment, etc)	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Each
0558	Committee Room – Weekdays – full day hire (9.00am to 5.00pm)	С	\$195.00	\$186.36	\$18.64	\$205.00	Υ	Day
0559	Committee Room – Weekdays – half day hire (i.e. 4 hours)	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Half Day
0560	Committee Room – Weekdays – after 5.00pm – per hour	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0561	Committee Room – Saturday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0562	Committee Room – Sunday – per hour from 9.00am	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0563	Committee Room – Setting up charge (seating, equipment, etc)	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Each

\$60.00

\$59.09

\$5.91

\$65.00

Booking

Committee Room – Use of Video Conferencing Facilities (per booking)

0564

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Community Services

Visitors Information Centre

0565	Visitor Information Centre Sales	D			Cost +	minimum 30%	Υ	Each
					Cost +	Last year fee minimum 30%		
0566	Commission on tickets	D			10%	of Ticket Value	Υ	Each
					10% (Last year fee of Ticket Value		
0567	Guided City Tours	D	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Each
0568	Guided City Tours – Saturday/Sunday	D	\$250.00	\$236.36	\$23.64	\$260.00	Υ	Each
0569	Guided City Tours Public Holidays	D	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Each
0570	Visitor Information Centre Promotion Days and Events	Е	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	Υ	Each

A number of promotional days or events will be held during the year which may vary the normal retail pricing. These days & events fees and charges will be advertised on social media, digital and print platforms.

Partnership Program

0571	Regional Tourism Partner Council Member	С	\$1,600.00	\$1,531.82	\$153.18	\$1,685.00	Υ	Year
	al councils, industry groups and local or regional tourism associations who isociation membership is available for those within a 120km radius of the W					marketing service	es. Regional co	uncil or
0572	Regional Tourism Partner Council Additional	С	\$870.00	\$790.91	\$79.09	\$870.00	Υ	Year
	Regional Tourism Partner Council Member. Where a regional council or tou which has two or more distinct destination areas or towns within their shire a				estination area	a included in their	membership. I	or example,
0573	Small Business Tourism Partner	С	\$250.00	\$240.91	\$24.09	\$265.00	Υ	Year
Refer to W	/agga Tourism Partner Program prospectus.							
0574	Medium Business Tourism Partner	С	\$490.00	\$450.00	\$45.00	\$495.00	Υ	Year
Refer to W	/agga Tourism Partner Program prospectus.							
0575	Large Business Tourism Partner	С	\$695.00	\$631.82	\$63.18	\$695.00	Υ	Year
Refer to W	/agga Tourism Partner Program prospectus.							

Item	For Name	Pricing	Year 23/24	F	Year 24/25	Tables	GST	Dania
Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	Applicable	Basis
Partner	ship Program [continued]							
0576	New Tourism Business (first 2 years of operation)	С	\$250.00	\$240.91	\$24.09	\$265.00	Υ	Year
For new b	usinesses to the tourism industry wishing to join the Wagga Tourism Partne	er Program, availa	able for first 2 yea	rs of the busine	ess establishinç	J .		
0577	Not for Profit	E				Free	Υ	Year
						Last year fee		
						Free		
Volunteer	run not for profit business.							
0578	Additional Businesses	С	\$185.00	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	Υ	Year
	more than one business and would like a second business listed as a Wago		er, an additional p	payment of \$19	5 is applicable	for each addition	ıal business. Exa	amples of
such busii	nesses include an accommodation operator who also would like to promote	their restaurant.						
Mary K	idson Hall							
0579	Hall - 4 hours - Weekday	D	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	4 Hours
0580	Hall - 4 hours - Weekend	D	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	4 Hours
0581	Hall - 8 hours - Weekday	D	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Y	8 Hours
0582	Hall – 8 hours (Friday night, weekend and public holidays)	D	\$115.00	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	Y	8 Hours
0583	Bond	С	\$550.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	N	Each
A bond ma	ay be applicable for certain bookings e.g. presentation nights. Applied at Co	uncil's discretion.						
0584	Other social / community group (not for profit)	E			50% reduction	on in hire rates	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		
					50% reduction	on in hire rates		
0585	Booking Cancellation Fee	С		20%	Booking Fee m	inimum \$15.00	Y	Each
						Last year fee		
				20%	Booking Fee mi			
0586	Hall Cleaning Fee	D			Actu	ıal Cost + 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		
					Actu	ıal Cost + 10%		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Maniber		I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Дриоцые	

Civic Theatre

Commercial Hire

0587	Full-Day Hire Rate (8am – Midnight)	С	\$2,300 or 12%	of the Gross B	ox Office tak	ings (which ever is greater)	Υ	Day
			\$2,300 or 12%	of the Gross B	ox Office tak	Last year fee ings (which ever is greater)		
0588	Access fee per additional hour outside regular hire period (Between midnight and 8am)	С	\$130.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	Y	Hour
0589	Show Rescheduling Fee	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Each
0590	Commercial Theatre Hire Deposit	С	\$1,000.00	\$909.09	\$90.91	\$1,000.00	Υ	Each
0591	External Staffing	С				Cost plus 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Cost plus 10%		

Community Hire

0592	Full-Day Hire Rate (8am – Midnight)	Е	\$895.00	\$813.64	\$81.36	\$895.00	Y	Day
0593	Half-Day Hire Rate (8 hours, 8am – 4pm or 4pm – Midnight)	Е	\$685.00	\$622.73	\$62.27	\$685.00	Υ	Half-Day
0594	Rehearsal blocks (4 hours, no public access. Dates by negotiation, only one per season)	E	\$275.00	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$275.00	Y	4 hours
0595	Access fee per additional Hour outside 8 hour hire period	E	\$120.00	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00	Υ	Hour
0596	Weekly Community Hire	С	\$3,675.00	\$3,340.91	\$334.09	\$3,675.00	Υ	Per Week
0597	Show Rescheduling Fee	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Each
0598	Upper Foyer Hire	С	\$200.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Each
0599	Community Theatre Hire Deposit	С	\$600.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	Υ	Each
0600	Community Theatre Weekly Hire Deposit	С	\$1,200.00	\$1,090.91	\$109.09	\$1,200.00	Υ	Each
0601	External Staffing	С				Cost plus 10%	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Cost plus 10%		

Item		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	Applicable	Basis
	ant Ohamaa Oammanial Him							
quipm	nent Charges - Commercial Hire							
0602	Livestream Equipment	С	\$500.00	\$454.55	\$45.45	\$500.00	Y	Each, pe
0603	Foldback Monitors	С	\$15.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Each
This is add	ditional to the two included in the hire.							
0604	Haze Machine	С	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Per Day
Includes u	ise of machine and liquid.							
0605	Lectern with Microphone	С	\$55.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Υ	Per Hire
Includes u	ise of lectern.							
0606	Piano Hire	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Day
Use of gra	and piano for performance - Tuning additional.							
0607	Piano Tune	D			(Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
					C	Last year fee Cost plus 10%		
0608	Projector and Screen	С	\$160.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of screen and projector.							
0609	Radio Microphones	С	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Per Hire
Handheld	or headset/lapel microphones.							
0610	Rostra	С	\$15.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of the rostera and appropriate accessories.							
0611	Technical Specifications/FOH Requirements late fee	С	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Per Day
Technical	specifications and FOH information is required 30 days prior to the show as $$	per the hire agre	eement. This fee	will be imposed	every day the	requirements are	e late.	
0612	Testing and Tagging of Equipment	С	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
Where equ	uipment needs to be tested and tagged before a performance.							
0613	Hospitality Delivery Fee	С	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Equipm	nent Charges - Commercial Hire [continued]							
0614	Orchestra Pit removal/replacement	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0615	Additional equipment	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
≣quipm	nent Charges - Community Hire							
0616	Livestream Equipment	С	\$250.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Y	Each, pei hire
0617	Haze Machine	С	\$25.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Υ	Per Day
Includes u	use of machine and liquid.							
0618	Lectern with Microphone	С	\$27.00	\$24.55	\$2.45	\$27.00	Υ	Per Hire
Includes u	use of lectern.							
0619	Piano Hire	С	\$105.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Per Day
Use of gra	and piano for performance - tuning additional.							
0620	Piano Tune	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0621	Projector & Screen	С	\$85.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of screen and projector.							
0622 Handheld	Radio Microphones or headset/lapel microphones.	С	\$32.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	Y	Per Hire
0623	Rostra	С	\$11.00	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00	Υ	Per Hire
This includ	des use of the rostera and appropriate accessories.							
0624	Technical specifications/FOH requirements late fee	С	\$50.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Per Day
Technical	specifications and FOH information is required 30 days prior to the show a	as per the hire agre	eement. This fee	will be imposed	d every day th	e requirements lat	e fee.	

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Equipm	nent Charges - Community Hire [continued]							
0625	Testing and Tagging of Equipment	С	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
Where eq	uipment needs to be tested and tagged before a performance.							
0626	Orchestra Pit removal/replacement	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0627	Additional equipment	С				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
Event S	Staff - Civic Theatre							
0628	Duty Technician / Front of House (per hour). (Monday to Friday)	С	\$55.00	\$51.82	\$5.18	\$57.00	Υ	Hour
0629	Duty Technician / Front of House (per hour). (Saturday inclusive)	С	\$63.00	\$60.00	\$6.00	\$66.00	Υ	Hour
0630	Duty Technician / Front of House Manager (per hour). (Sunday inclusive)	С	\$75.00	\$70.91	\$7.09	\$78.00	Y	Hour
0631	Additional Staff (backstage, followspot, box office, ushers, programme sellers, administration, bar supervisor) (per hour). Minimum 3 hour call. (Monday to Friday)	С	\$48.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Υ	Hour
0632	Additional Staff (backstage, followspot, box office, ushers, programme sellers, administration, bar supervisor) (per hour). Minimum 3 hour call. (Saturday inclusive)	С	\$55.00	\$51.82	\$5.18	\$57.00	Y	Hour
0633	Additional Staff (backstage, followspot, box office, ushers, programme sellers, administration, bar supervisor) (per hour). Minimum 3 hour call. (Sunday inclusive)	С	\$63.00	\$59.55	\$5.95	\$65.50	Υ	Hour
Genera								
0634	Civic Theatre Toilet Hire	С	\$110.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	Υ	Per Day
0635	Consumables (tape, gels, etc) - Daily rate	D	\$30.00	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	Υ	Daily
0636	Consumables (tape, gels, etc) - Weekly rate	D	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Weekly

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
General	[continued]							
0637	Marketing / Advertising handling	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Υ	Hour
0638	Additional Email to Marketing List	С	\$300.00	\$272.73	\$27.27	\$300.00	Υ	Each
Hire of F	Foyers							
0639	Foyer Lighting Package	E	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
0640	Hire per 4 hours	E	\$350.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	Υ	4 Hours
0641	Additional hourly rate	Е	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
Box Offic	ce - Community Hirer							
0642	Booking Fee - Tickets under \$20.00	D	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
0643	Booking Fee - All other tickets (i.e. \$20 or over)	D	\$3.00	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	Υ	Each
0644	Complimentary ticket printing	D	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Each
0645	Printing of ticket for door sale	D	\$0.50	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	Υ	Each
0646	Cancellation of Performance - Refund Fee (per booking)	D	\$6.00	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	Υ	Each
Box Offic	ce - Commercial Hirer							
0647	Booking Fee - All Tickets	D	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
0648	Credit card handling charge	С	1% to the			Mastercard and merchandising.	Y	Ticket
			1% to the			Last year fee Mastercard and merchandising.		
0649	Complimentary ticket printing	D	\$1.00	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	Υ	Each
0650	Printing of ticket for door sale	D	\$0.52	\$0.47	\$0.05	\$0.52	Υ	Each
0651	Cancellation of Performance - Refund Fee (per booking)	D	\$8.00	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Box Of	fice - Customer							
0652	Season tickets processing deferred	С	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
Deferred	payment per ticket - processing 48hrs before show							
0653	Transaction Fee	D	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each
Applies to	all transactions except initial purchase of subscriptions, gift certificates and f	ree events						
Box Of	fice - Civic Theatre							
0654	Booking Fee	D	\$5.00	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00	Υ	Each
0655	Booking Fee - All Kids Seasons Shows	D	\$3.50	\$3.18	\$0.32	\$3.50	Υ	Each
0656	Show set up – Commercial	D	\$80.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Each
0657	Show set up – Community	D	\$40.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each
0658	External Ticketing Venue Build	D	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Y	Hour
Art Ga E3 Hire	•	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Y	Week
0660	E3 Community Hire - Room Hire (Monday to Sunday) - Half Day	С	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Half Day
0661	E3 Community Hire - Room Hire (Monday to Sunday) - Full Day	С	\$85.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Day
0662	E3 Commercial/Corporate Hire - Room Hire (Monday to Sunday) - Full Day	С	\$335.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Day
0663	Hire Administration Fee	E	\$65.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Each
0664	Commission on artwork sold through E3 Exhibition Program	Е				20% Last year fee 20%	Y	Each
0665	Commission on Student artwork sold through E3 Exhibition Program presented by Wagga Wagga based Educational Institutions and NFP Creative Arts Organisations	Е				o Commission Last year fee o Commission	Y	Each

Itom		Driging	Year 23/24	Year 24/25			ССТ	
Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Moulsol	van Faca							
worksn	op Fees							
0666	Workshop fee – Adult art workshops (6 hours)	Е			·	Last year fee	Y	Each
0667	Workshop fee – Adult art workshops (3 hours)	Е				ding on content	Υ	Each
0007	Workshop ice Madit art workshops (5 hours)	_			·	Last year fee	·	Eddii
0668	Workshop fee – Children's art workshops	E			·	Last year fee	Y	Each
Venue I	Hire							
0669	Community - Main Gallery – Monday to Sunday, Evening Only (4:30pm to 11:00pm)	С	\$665.00	\$636.36	\$63.64	\$700.00	Y	Each
0670	Commercial/Corporate - Main Gallery – Monday to Sunday, Evening Only (4:30pm to 11:00pm)	D	\$1,325.00	\$1,268.18	\$126.82	\$1,395.00	Υ	Each
0671	Gallery Venue Staff - 7 hour flat rate	С	\$500.00	\$504.55	\$50.45	\$555.00	Υ	Each
All venue	nire attracts this fee. Any additional hours after 11:00pm will attract fee base	d on overtime ra	tes.					
Event S	staff - Art Gallery							
0672	Community - Per hour per staff member – Monday to Friday	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Υ	Hour
0673	Community - Per hour per staff member – Saturday	С	\$66.20	\$63.18	\$6.32	\$69.50	Υ	Hour
0674	Community - Per hour per staff member – Sunday	С	\$115.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Hour
0675	Commerical/Corporate - Per hour per staff member – Monday to Friday	D	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	Hour
0676	Commerical/Corporate - Per hour per staff member – Saturday	D	\$115.00	\$113.64	\$11.36	\$125.00	Υ	Hour
0677	Commerical/Corporate - Per hour per staff member – Sunday	D	\$155.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Υ	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Gallery	Shop							
0678	Sales	D			Cost plus comm	Last year fee	Y	Each
0679	Commission on Consigned Artist Goods	D		ommission of 30	· ·	Last year fee	Y	Each
0680	Discount – 10% discount on retail items offered to current (paid up)Members of the Friends of Wagga Wagga Art Gallery. Excluding items under \$10.00, books, cards, consignment items, commissioned and exhibition merchandise.	E				Price less 10% Last year fee Price less 10%	Y	Each
Other A	rt Gallery							
0681	Security Deposit (Bond) Charged to all Hirers	С	\$265.00	\$280.00	\$0.00	\$280.00	N	Each
0682	Companion Card Program – Waiver of admission and/or booking fees for the carer of a person with disability upon presentation of a valid NSW Companion Card (or interstate equivalent)	E				Nil Last year fee Nil	Y	Each
Museu	ms							
Historic	Council Chambers Museum							
0683	Tuesday – Friday – day hire (10.00am – 4.00pm)	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Day
0684	Tuesday – Friday – before 10.00 am and after 4.00pm – per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0685	Saturday – before 10.00am – per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0686	Saturday – 10.00am – 4.00pm – day hire	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Day
0687	Saturday – after 4.00pm – per hour or part thereof	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour
0688	Sunday/Public Holiday – before 10.00am – per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Y	Hour
0689	Sunday/Public Holiday – 12.00 noon – 2.00pm – day hire	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Day
0690	Sunday/Public Holiday – after 2.00pm – per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Historio	Council Chambers Museum [continued]							
0691	Setting up charge (seating, equipment, crockery/urn, etc + After hours supervision of museum exhibition spaces and security) – per staff member per hour	E	\$75.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Y	Hour
0692	Museum Public Programs	E		\$0	- \$500 depend	ling on content	Υ	Program
						Last year fee		
0693	Reproduction of Images	E	\$65.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each
0694	Research Fee	Е	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Hour
Villans	Hill Museum							
0695	Tuesday – Friday – day hire (10.00am – 4.00pm)	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Day
0696	Tuesday – Friday – before 10.00am – per hour	Е	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0697	Tuesday – Friday – after 4.00pm – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0698	Saturday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0699	Saturday – 10.00am – 4.00pm – day hire	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Day
0700	Saturday – after 4.00pm – per hour or part thereof	Е	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0701	Sunday / Public Holiday – before 10.00am – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0702	Sunday / Public Holiday – 10.00am – 2.00pm – day hire	Е	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Day
0703	Sunday / Public Holiday – after 2.00pm – per hour	E	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Υ	Hour
0704	Sunday / Public Holiday – Setting up/ Cleaning charge (seating, equipment, crockery/urn, etc) + After hours supervision of museum exhibition spaces and security system per staff member	Е	\$75.00	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	Y	Hour
0705	Museum Public Programs	E			·	Last year fee	Y	Program
0706	Reproduction of Images	E	\$0.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	ling on content \$45.00	Υ	Each
0707	Research Fee	E	\$0.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Y	Each
	Staff - Museums		\$5.00	\$13.01	ψσσ	¥ 13.00	·	24017
		0	ф47.00	045.45	0.4.55	ΦΕΟ ΟΟ	V	
0708	Casual Staff. Minimum 3 hour call. (Monday to Friday Inclusive)	С	\$47.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Event S	taff - Museums [continued]							
0709	Casual Staff. Minimum 3 hour call. (Saturday Inclusive)	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Hour
0710	Casual Staff. Minimum 3 hour call. (Sunday Inclusive)	С	\$75.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Υ	Hour
Library								
0711	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined - NGO's or Incorporated Associations (Over 4 Hours)	С	\$52.50	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Over 4 Hours
0712	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined - NGO's or Incorporated Associations (Up to 4 Hours)	С	\$30.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Y	Up to 4 Hours
0713	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined – Commercial/For Profit (Over 4 Hours)	С	\$110.00	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	Y	Over 4 Hours
0714	Community Learning Spaces 1 & 2 Combined or CLS 3, 4 & 5 Combined – Commercial/For Profit (Up to 4 Hours)	С	\$60.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	Y	Up to 4 Hours
0715	Community Learning Spaces - 1, 2, 3, 4 or 5 - Not for Profit/Community (Up to 2 Hours)	Е				Free Last year fee Free	Y	Up to 2 Hours
0716	Photocopying – Black and white – A4	С	\$0.15	\$0.18	\$0.02	\$0.20	Υ	Each
0717	Photocopying – Black and white – A3	С	\$0.30	\$0.36	\$0.04	\$0.40	Υ	Each
0718	Photocopying – Colour – A4	С	\$0.75	\$0.68	\$0.07	\$0.75	Υ	Each
0719	Photocopying – Colour – A3	С	\$1.50	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	Υ	Each
0720	Supply Tea Trolley	С	\$20.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each hire
0721	Provide staff for RSA/Supervision per hour per staff for External Event booking	С	\$50.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	Y	Each
0722	Public Library – Wagga Library Public Programs	E		Free	to \$500 depen	ding on content	Y	Program
				Free t	to \$150 depen	Last year fee ding on content		
0723	Local Studies reproduction of images	E	\$42.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	Υ	Each
0724	Wagga City Library Children's Library Bags	С	\$4.00	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00	Υ	Each
0725	Friends of the Library Bags	С	\$2.00	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	Υ	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Teath Del	I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Library [continued]

_								
0726	Inter Library Loan	С				Up to \$30.00	Y	Each
						Last year fee Up to \$30.00		
0727	Inter Library Loan from overseas	С				Cost Recovery	Υ	Each
						Last year fee Cost Recovery		
0728	Replace lost member card	С	\$2.00	\$2.00	\$0.00	\$2.00	N	Each
0729	Replacement charge for lost/damaged MP3 audio and DVD	С		Processing fee \$	10.00 plus re	placement cost	N	Each
						Last year fee		
				Flat fee \$	10.00 plus re	placement cost		
0730	Replacement charge for lost/damaged periodicals	С	Р	rocessing fee of	\$5.00 plus re	placement cost	N	Each
						Last year fee		
					•	placement cost		
0731	Replacement charge for lost/damaged collection item other than periodicals	С	Pro	ocessing fee of \$	10.00 plus re	placement cost	N	Each
	p-11-2-11-2-11-2-11-2-11-2-11-2-11-2-11			Flat fee of \$	10.00 plus re	Last year fee placement cost		
0732	Lost or damaged DVD single cases	С	\$3.00	\$3.00	\$0.00	\$3.00	N	Each
0733	Lost or damaged DVD cases (multi disk cases)	С	\$11.00	\$11.00	\$0.00	\$11.00	N	Each
0734	Visitor's Fee (non-refundable) one-month	С	\$37.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	Υ	Each
0735	Visitor's Fee (non-refundable) three-months	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
0736	Wagga Library Book Club Membership p.a. (per club up to 10 members)	С	\$400.00 per	club or pro-rata	if joining throu	ughout the year	Υ	Each
						Last year fee		
			\$400.00 per	club or pro-rata	if joining throu			
0737	Replacement charge for lost/damaged Wagga Book Club title	E	\$37.00	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	N	Each
0738	An exemption applies on lost or damaged items due to the following causes: natural disaster, victim of crime, member/guarantor deceased,	E				Nil	N	Each
	low literacy, and institutional membership (under extenuating					Last year fee		
	circumstances)					Nil		

Itam	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Wallinger	I Olicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds Parks, Reserves and Sportsgrounds

0739	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Small Commercial Events hire per ground up to 1000 people	D	\$190.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Y	Day
0740	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Medium Commercial Events hire per ground 1001-4000 people	D	\$465.00	\$445.45	\$44.55	\$490.00	Υ	Day
0741	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Large Commercial Events hire per ground 4000 plus people	С	\$3,010.00	\$2,877.27	\$287.73	\$3,165.00	Υ	Day
0742	Sportsgrounds and Reserves – Large Commercial Events hire per ground per day minimum 4 days (excludes Robertson Oval and Exhibition Centre Field 2A)	С	\$1,135.00	\$1,086.36	\$108.64	\$1,195.00	Υ	Day
0743	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl Not for profit – casual hire – per bookable space (includes schools outside LGA) Less than 1000 People	E	\$125.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Y	Each
0744	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl Not for profit – casual hire – per bookable space (includes schools outside LGA) More than 1000 People	E	\$195.00	\$186.36	\$18.64	\$205.00	Υ	Each
0745	Recreation Reserves – casual hire – per reserve	E	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Each
0746	Park Booking fee for Weddings, Naming days and Christenings etc - per 2 hours hire	E	\$160.00	\$154.55	\$15.45	\$170.00	Υ	Each
0747	Bond for special/feature events and festivals at McDonald's Park/ Robertson Oval	С		·		Last year fee Based on Risk)	N	Each
0748	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Commercial Event Bond per 1000 in attendance	С	\$1,050.00	\$1,102.50	\$0.00	\$1,102.50	N	Each
0749	Sportsgrounds/Parks/Music Bowl – Community Fundraising Event Bond per 1000 in attendance	С	\$105.00	\$110.00	\$0.00	\$110.00	N	Each
0750	Bond for Access to Council Reserves	С	\$810.00	\$855.00	\$0.00	\$855.00	N	Each
0751	Parks and Reserves – booking fee for funeral and memorial services	С	\$346.50	\$331.82	\$33.18	\$365.00	Υ	Each
0752	Parks and Reserves – annual operating fee per annum for pony ride operator	С	\$273.00	\$260.91	\$26.09	\$287.00	Υ	Each
0753	Sportsgrounds and Parks – Allocated groups Senior (per person/per season)	E	\$37.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	Υ	Season
0754	Sportsgrounds and Parks – Allocated groups Juniors (per person/per season)	E	\$29.00	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	Υ	Season

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Parks,	Reserves and Sportsgrounds [continued]							
0755	Sportsgrounds/Halls – Key fee	С	\$48.00	\$43.64	\$4.36	\$48.00	Υ	Each
0756	Jubilee Park Athletics Track – Track marking	E	\$1,075.00	\$1,027.27	\$102.73	\$1,130.00	Υ	Season
0757	Jubilee Park Athletics Track – Special events (school carnivals etc)	E	\$435.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Event
0758	Jubilee Park Athletics Track – Amenities cleaning fee	С	\$95.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Each
0759	Access across Council Land inspection fee	D	\$125.00	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	Υ	Each
0760	Display of Banner at Bolton Park Underpass and Western Gateway site booking fee -1 week period	С	\$55.00	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	Y	Week
0761	Banner raising and removal across the main street	D	\$195.00	\$177.27	\$17.73	\$195.00	Υ	Each
0762	Fees for supply of waste bins at events	С	\$32.00	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	Υ	Each
0763	End of Trip Facility Access Card - First Card	С	\$6.00	\$5.91	\$0.59	\$6.50	Υ	First Card
Fee includ	les access to bike storage facilities only.							
0764	End of Trip Facility Access Card - Replacement Card	С	\$12.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Replacemen t Card
Fee includ	les access to bike storage facilities only.							
0765	Cost Recovery for specific works provided to Community Groups on Council parks & sportsgrounds at request of Community Group	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	Y	Each
0766	Music Bowl 1 (non-profit organisations, weddings, educational, sporting groups, community based performing groups) Minimum charge 2 hrs	С	\$33.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Y	Hour
0767	Wollundry Lagoon Precinct Commercial Event	С	\$365.00	\$350.00	\$35.00	\$385.00	Υ	Day
0768	Wollundry Lagoon Precinct Not for Profit/Community Event	Е	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	Day
0769	Bond for Commercial events at Wollundry Lagoon Precinct	С	\$1,290.00	\$1,355.00	\$0.00	\$1,355.00	N	Each
0770	Bond for Not for Profit/Community events at Wollundry Lagoon Precinct	E	\$200.00	\$210.00	\$0.00	\$210.00	N	Each
0771	Tree Management Application	E	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1993 - SECT 629

place

0772

629 Injuring or removing plants, animals, rocks and soil in or from public place

Injuring or removing plants, animals, rocks and soil in or from public

\$0.00

\$220.00

\$0.00

\$220.00

Ν

Each

⁽¹⁾ A person who, without lawful excuse, wilfully or negligently injures, damages or unnecessarily disturbs any plant, animal, rock or soil in a public place is guilty of an offence.

⁽²⁾ A person who, without lawful excuse, removes any plant, animal, rock or soil from a public place is guilty of an offence.

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Lightin	g Fees							
0773	Lighting call out fee for manual lighting operation	С	\$145.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Each
0774	Lighting call out fee for cloud master operation	С	\$35.00	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00	Υ	Each
0775	Anderson Oval lighting fee	С	\$7.98	\$7.62	\$0.76	\$8.39	Y	Hour
0776	Ashmont Oval lighting fee	С	\$3.88	\$3.71	\$0.37	\$4.08	Υ	Hour
0777	Bolton Park – Training lighting fee	С	\$24.36	\$23.25	\$2.32	\$25.57	Y	Hour
0778	Bolton Park Lighting – Competition Lighting fee	С	\$48.61	\$46.40	\$4.64	\$51.04	Υ	Hour
0779	Conolly Park field 1 Competition Standard lighting fee	С	\$9.55	\$10.13	\$1.01	\$11.15	Υ	Hour
0780	Conolly Park field 1 Training Standard lighting fee	С	\$5.98	\$5.71	\$0.57	\$6.28	Υ	Hour
0781	Conolly Park field 2 lighting fee	С	\$6.70	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	Υ	Hour
0782	Conolly Park field 3 lighting fee	С	\$3.15	\$3.36	\$0.34	\$3.70	Υ	Hour
0783	Duke of Kent – Field 1 lighting fee	С	\$4.50	\$4.27	\$0.43	\$4.70	Υ	Hour
0784	Duke of Kent – Field 2 lighting fee	С	\$5.98	\$5.71	\$0.57	\$6.28	Υ	Hour
0785	Forest Hill amenities building lighting fee	С	\$2.10	\$2.01	\$0.20	\$2.21	Υ	Hour
0786	Gissing Oval training goal area lighting fee	С	\$2.52	\$2.40	\$0.24	\$2.65	Υ	Hour
0787	Gissing Oval training area south per area lighting fee	С	\$6.62	\$6.32	\$0.63	\$6.95	Υ	Hour
0788	Gissing Oval training area east per area lighting fee	С	\$3.47	\$3.31	\$0.33	\$3.64	Υ	Hour
0789	Gissing Main Oval lighting fee	С	\$15.22	\$14.53	\$1.45	\$15.99	Υ	Hour
0790	Glenfield Oval lighting fee	С	\$8.09	\$7.72	\$0.77	\$8.49	Υ	Hour
0791	Glenfield Oval - Netball	С	\$0.31	\$0.29	\$0.03	\$0.32	Υ	Hour
0792	Henwood Park lower lighting fee per ground	С	\$6.40	\$6.09	\$0.61	\$6.70	Υ	Hour
0793	Henwood Park upper field lighting fee per ground	С	\$4.93	\$4.70	\$0.47	\$5.17	Υ	Hour
0794	Jubilee Park – Touch Fields lighting fee per ground (Fields 1-4)	С	\$4.52	\$4.82	\$0.48	\$5.30	Υ	Hour
0795	Jubilee Park – Fields 9, 10 and 11 lighting fee	С	\$10.08	\$10.53	\$1.05	\$11.58	Υ	Hour
0796	Jubilee Park – Touch Fields 12 & 13 (per field)	С	\$3.05	\$3.16	\$0.32	\$3.47	Υ	Hour
0797	Jubilee Park – Touch Fields 14 & 15 (West)	С	\$3.05	\$3.16	\$0.32	\$3.47	Υ	Hour
0798	Jubilee Park Synthetic Hockey Field 1 lighting fee	С	\$32.55	\$35.47	\$3.55	\$39.02	Υ	Hour
0799	Jubilee Park – Hockey Field 2 Match Lights	С	\$16.91	\$17.95	\$1.79	\$19.74	Υ	Hour
0800	Jubilee Park – Hockey Field 2 Training Lights	С	\$8.50	\$9.00	\$0.90	\$9.90	Υ	Hour
0801	Kessler Park – Main Field	С	\$9.34	\$8.91	\$0.89	\$9.81	Υ	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Lightin	g Fees [continued]							
0802	Kessler Park – Western training	С	\$3.47	\$3.31	\$0.33	\$3.64	Υ	Hour
0803	Kessler Park – Eastern training	С	\$3.26	\$3.11	\$0.31	\$3.42	Υ	Hour
0804	Lake Albert Oval lighting fee	С	\$12.71	\$12.13	\$1.21	\$13.34	Υ	Hour
0805	McDonalds Park (Exhibition Centre) training lighting	С	\$9.03	\$9.48	\$0.95	\$10.43	Υ	Hour
0806	McDonalds Park (Exhibition Centre) Competition lighting	С	\$17.84	\$18.78	\$1.88	\$20.66	Υ	Hour
0807	McPherson Oval lighting fee	С	\$10.19	\$9.72	\$0.97	\$10.70	Υ	Hour
8080	McPherson Oval training lighting fee (100 lux)	С	\$15.71	\$14.99	\$1.50	\$16.49	Υ	Hour
0811	McPherson Oval competition lighting fee (200 lux)	С	\$27.73	\$26.47	\$2.65	\$29.12	Υ	Hour
0810	Parramore Park – West Lights	С	\$10.40	\$10.89	\$1.09	\$11.98	Υ	Hour
0809	Parramore Park (Exhibition Centre) 3 Fields	С	\$20.69	\$21.78	\$2.18	\$23.96	Υ	Hour
0812	Parramore Park – East Lights	С	\$10.40	\$10.89	\$1.09	\$11.98	Υ	Hour
0813	Robertson Oval – Training lighting fee (250 lux)	С	\$53.80	\$51.36	\$5.14	\$56.50	Υ	Hour
0814	Robertson Oval – Competition lighting fee (500 lux)	С	\$107.42	\$102.53	\$10.25	\$112.79	Υ	Hour
0815	Uranquinty Oval lighting fee	С	\$2.10	\$2.01	\$0.20	\$2.21	Υ	Hour
0816	Wagga Cricket Ground cycle track lighting fee	С	\$8.19	\$7.81	\$0.78	\$8.59	Υ	Hour
0817	Wagga Cricket Ground lighting fee	С	\$19.95	\$19.04	\$1.90	\$20.94	Υ	Hour
0818	Equex Netball - Station 1	С	\$9.98	\$9.72	\$0.97	\$10.70	Υ	Hour
0819	Equex Netball – Station 2	С	\$10.81	\$10.57	\$1.06	\$11.63	Υ	Hour
0820	Equex Netball – Station 3	С	\$8.50	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Υ	Hour
0821	Equex Netball – Station 4	С	\$15.02	\$14.63	\$1.46	\$16.10	Υ	Hour
0822	French Fields upper ground lighting fee	С	\$0.95	\$0.90	\$0.09	\$0.99	Υ	Hour
0823	French Fields - Diamond 1 - 75 lux	С	\$8.29	\$7.92	\$0.79	\$8.71	Υ	Hour
0824	French Fields - Diamond 1 - 150 Lux	С	\$11.76	\$11.22	\$1.12	\$12.35	Υ	Hour
0825	French Fields - Diamond 1 - 300 Lux	С	\$16.69	\$15.93	\$1.59	\$17.52	Υ	Hour
0826	Harris Park - 30 Lux	С	\$7.98	\$7.62	\$0.76	\$8.39	Υ	Hour
0827	Harris Park - 100 Lux	С	\$12.81	\$12.22	\$1.22	\$13.44	Υ	Hour
0828	Harris Park - 200 Lux	С	\$19.00	\$18.13	\$1.81	\$19.95	Υ	Hour
0829	Rawlings Park 2 - 100 Lux	С	\$9.98	\$9.52	\$0.95	\$10.48	Υ	Hour
0830	Rawlings Park 2 - 200 Lux	С	\$13.86	\$13.23	\$1.32	\$14.55	Υ	Hour

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee	Fee	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
Number		Policy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	
Liabtin	G Food fearthmad							
Lignun	g Fees [continued]							
0831	Rawlings Park 3 - 100 Lux	С	\$10.29	\$9.83	\$0.98	\$10.81	Y	Hour
0832	Rawlings Park 3 - 200 Lux	С	\$14.38	\$13.72	\$1.37	\$15.10	Υ	Hour
0833	Rawlings Park 4 - 100 Lux	С	\$10.29	\$9.83	\$0.98	\$10.81	Y	Hour
0834	Rawlings Park 4 - 200 Lux	С	\$14.38	\$13.72	\$1.37	\$15.10	Υ	Hour
0835	Rawlings Park 5 and 6 per field	С	\$8.60	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	Y	Hour
0836	Rawlings Park 1 lighting fee training	С	\$7.40	\$7.09	\$0.71	\$7.80	Υ	Hour
0837	Rawlings Park 1 lighting fee Match	С	\$12.20	\$11.64	\$1.16	\$12.80	Y	Hour
0838	Rawlings Park - Cricket Nets	С	\$0.00	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	Υ	Hours
0839	WWMSCC – Velodrome 50%	С	\$12.20	\$11.64	\$1.16	\$12.80	Υ	Hour
0840	WWMSCC – Velodrome 100%	С	\$17.50	\$16.73	\$1.67	\$18.40	Υ	Hour
0841	WWMSCC – Criterium Track 50%	С	\$12.10	\$11.55	\$1.15	\$12.70	Υ	Hour
0842	WWMSCC – Criterium Track 100%	С	\$17.80	\$17.00	\$1.70	\$18.70	Υ	Hour
0843	WWMSCC – BMX Track	С	\$13.60	\$13.00	\$1.30	\$14.30	Υ	Hour
Exhibit	ion Centre							
0844	Use of Dressage area for commercial groups	Е	\$795.00	\$759.09	\$75.91	\$835.00	Υ	Site per Day
0845	Use of Dressage area and amenities building by Wagga Dressage Club	E	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Site per Day
0846	Use of Camping areas for community groups	E	\$460.00	\$440.91	\$44.09	\$485.00	Υ	Site per Day
0847	Use of Camping areas for commercial groups	E	\$685.00	\$654.55	\$65.45	\$720.00	Υ	Site per Day
0848	Use of Building facility at field 2A for community groups	E	\$160.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Site per Day
0849	Use of Building facility at field 2A for commercial groups	E	\$265.00	\$181.82	\$18.18	\$200.00	Υ	Site per Day
0850	Use of Building facility at field 2A for meetings for Equex Outdoor	Е				Free	Υ	Site per Day
	Association							
						Last year fee Free		
0851	Bond on use of Building on field 2A	Е	\$475.00	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00	N	Each
0852	Use of Rodeo area at field 2B for community groups	Е	\$410.00	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	Υ	Site per Day
0853	Use of Rodeo area at field 2B for commercial groups	Е	\$795.00	\$759.09	\$75.91	\$835.00	Υ	Site per Day
0854	Club Building Social/Community Group half day regular booking. 10 bookings per 6 month period	E	\$39.00	\$37.27	\$3.73	\$41.00	Y	Each Booking

	Item Fee Name Number	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
--	-------------------------	----------------------	--	--------------------	-------------------	--------------------------	-------------------	-------

Exhibition Centre [continued]

0855	Club Building Social/Community Group full day regular booking. 10	E	\$85.00	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	Υ	Each
	bookings per 6 month period							Booking

Public Event Bins

Additional bins available for use at Public Community events on request to Council. Fees include provision of bins, delivery, removal of bins and disposal of waste. Payment of fees will be required at time of customer making the booking.

		_	_					
0856	Waste bins - small public event - 2 x 240L	С	\$130.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	Y	Per Event
0857	Waste bins - medium public event - 5 x 240L	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Event
0858	Waste bins - large public event - 10 x 240L	С	\$280.00	\$268.18	\$26.82	\$295.00	Υ	Per Event
0859	Waste bins - larger public event - 5 x 240L additional bins	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Per Event
0860	Waste bins - 1.0m3 front lift bin	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Per Event
0861	Waste bins - 1.5m3 front lift bin	С	\$250.00	\$240.91	\$24.09	\$265.00	Υ	Per Event
0862	Waste bins - 3.0m3 front lift bin	С	\$300.00	\$286.36	\$28.64	\$315.00	Υ	Per Event
0863	Waste bins - 4.5m3 front lift bin	С	\$387.90	\$370.27	\$37.03	\$407.30	Υ	Per Event
0864	Recycle bins - small public event - 2 x 240L	С	\$130.00	\$127.27	\$12.73	\$140.00	Υ	Per Event
0865	Recycle bins - medium public event - 5 x 240L	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Event
0866	Recycle bins - large public event - 10 x 240L	С	\$260.00	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$275.00	Υ	Per Event
0867	Recycle bins - larger public event - 5 x 240L additional bins	С	\$94.90	\$90.55	\$9.05	\$99.60	Υ	Per Event
0868	FOGO bins - small public event - 2 x 240L	С	\$120.40	\$114.91	\$11.49	\$126.40	Υ	Per Event
0869	FOGO bins - medium public event - 5 x 240L	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Per Event
0870	FOGO bins - large public event - 10 x 240L	С	\$290.00	\$277.27	\$27.73	\$305.00	Υ	Per Event
0871	FOGO bins - larger public event - 5 x 240L additional bins	С	\$105.00	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00	Υ	Per Event

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Planning and Development

Strategic Planning

Basic LEP Application

A basic planning proposal refers to any one or more of the following proposed LEP amendment types, including an amendment:

- To correct an administrative error
- For a few minor 'housekeeping' amendments
- To list a local heritage item
- To reclassify land where the Governor's approval is not required
- That is consistent with a Department endorsed/approved local strategy, such as a Local Housing Strategy
- That is consistent with section 3.22 Expedited amendments of environmental planning instruments of the EP&A Act

0872	Scoping Proposal	E	\$5,250.00	\$3,462.00	\$0.00	\$3,462.00	N	Each
0873	Preparation/Processing of Planning Proposal	E	\$5,250.00	\$9,250.00	\$0.00	\$9,250.00	N	Each
0874	Requires DCP Amendment	E	\$2,625.00	\$2,756.00	\$0.00	\$2,756.00	N	Each

Standard LEP Application

A standard planning proposal refers to any one or more of the following proposed LEP amendment types, including an amendment:

- To change the land use zone where the proposal is consistent with the objectives identified in the LEP for that proposed zone
- That relates to altering the principal development standards of the LEP
- That relates to the addition of a permissible land use or uses and/or any conditional arrangements under Schedule 1 Additional Permitted Uses of the LEP
- That is consistent with an endorsed District/Regional Strategic Plan and/or LSPS
- Relating to classification or reclassification of public land through the LEP

0875	Scoping Proposal	E	\$5,250.00	\$5,232.00	\$0.00	\$5,232.00	N	Each
0876	Lodgement of Application	E	\$5,460.00	\$5,460.00	\$0.00	\$5,460.00	N	Each
0877	Preparation/Processing of Planning Proposal	Е	\$6,510.00	\$22,417.00	\$0.00	\$22,417.00	N	Each
0878	Requires DCP Amendment	E	\$8,610.00	\$9,045.00	\$0.00	\$9,045.00	N	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Complex LEP Application

A complex planning proposal refers to any one or more of the following proposed LEP amendment types, including an amendment:

- To change in the land use zone and/or the principal development standards of the LEP, which would result in a significant increase in demand for supporting local, regional or State infrastructure and would require infrastructure funding
- To respond to a new policy e.g. local character or new provision not in the standard instrument template
- That is inconsistent with a District/Regional Plan or council's endorsed LSPS
- Responding to a change in circumstances, such as the investment in new infrastructure or changing demographic trends
- That is progressed under the Aboriginal Land SEPP
- Any other amendment or amendments that are not categorised as a principal LEP, standard or basic planning proposal

0879	Scoping Proposal	E	\$5,250.00	\$6,589.00	\$0.00	\$6,589.00	N	Each
0880	Lodgement of Application	E	\$21,605.00	\$22,690.00	\$0.00	\$22,690.00	N	Each
0881	Preparation/Processing of Planning Proposal	E	\$22,655.00	\$21,935.00	\$0.00	\$21,935.00	N	Each
0882	Requires DCP Amendment	E	\$24,755.00	\$25,995.00	\$0.00	\$25,995.00	N	Each

Standard DCP Application

DCP Application seeking amendment/s to the DCP for a site with no or little site complexities and not requiring the preparation or review of specialised studies. This could be minor adjustments to existing controls. This fee also applies to Master Plan and/or Concept Development Applications where site specific controls are required.

0883	Lodgement of Application	Е	\$4,040.00	\$4,245.00	\$0.00	\$4,245.00	N	Each
0884	Preparation/Processing of Amendment	E	\$4,580.00	\$4,810.00	\$0.00	\$4,810.00	N	Each

Complex DCP Application

DCP Application seeking amendment/s to the DCP involving a site or a number of sites with complex planning issues requiring the preparation and review of a number of specialist studies (for example, new neighbourhood/precinct with a structure plan or where a specialised study is required to address service capacity or natural hazards like flooding). This fee also applies to Master Plan and/or Concept Development Applications where precinct specific controls are required.

0885	Lodgement of Application	E	\$12,380.00	\$13,000.00	\$0.00	\$13,000.00	N	Each
0886	Preparation/Processing of Amendment	Е	\$12,380.00	\$13,000.00	\$0.00	\$13,000.00	N	Each
Docum	ent Fees							

0887	Wagga Wagga LEP and maps on USB	E	\$39.00	\$41.00	\$0.00	\$41.00	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Docum	nent Fees [continued]							
0888	Wagga Wagga DCP on USB	Е	\$16.00	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	N	Each
Develo	per Contributions							
0889	Developer Contribution – Street tree establishment	С	\$675.00	\$710.00	\$0.00	\$710.00	N	Each
0890	Developer Contribution – Street tree establishment Lloyd development	С	\$995.00	\$1,045.00	\$0.00	\$1,045.00	N	Each
0891	Section 7.11 (S94), Section 7.12 (S94A) and Section 64 Contributions	С				Last year fee at adopted plan	N	N/A
These cor	ntributions are charged as per the current plans. A full list of developer contrib	outions charges	is available in Ap	pendix A - Deve	eloper Contribu	utions.		
0892	Printed copy of Development Contribution Plans – Section 7.11 (S94), Section 7.12 (S94A), Stormwater and Sewerage DSP	Е	\$85.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each plan
0893	Car Parking Cash Contribution – CBD	С	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	N	Each Space
	visions uction Certificate Application Fee - Subdivision							
0894	Construction Certificate Fee	С	plus 0.3% of	0.5% of the first next \$95,000 of 50,000 of the es estimate	the estimated timated cost pl ed cost in exce	cost plus 0.2%	N	Each
			plus 0.3% of	0.5% of the first next \$95,000 of 50,000 of the es estimate	the estimated timated cost pl ed cost in exce	estimated cost cost plus 0.2%		

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Constr	uction Certificate Inspection Fee - Subdivision							
0895	Quality control inspections – subdivisions (and associated works) (per inspection)	С	\$335.00	\$355.00	\$0.00	\$355.00	N	Each
Subdiv	rision Certificate Application Fees							
0896	Subdivision Certificate	С			Min. Fee incl. \$287.00 բ	GST: \$300.00 Last year fee olus \$50 per lot GST: \$287.00	N	Each
0897	Subdivision Certificate – resigning (per sheet)	С	\$235.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
Section	n 68 Approval Fees - Engineering							
0898	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which	C C	\$2.50	\$2.63		\$2.63 inspection fee GST: \$346.00	N N	Linear Metre Each
0898	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain		\$2.50	\$2.63	\$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$346 +	inspection fee		
0898	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (includes site inspection only – other inspections as per fees and charges schedule) + Inspection		\$2.50 \$75.00	\$2.63 \$80.00	\$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$346 +	inspection fee GST: \$346.00 Last year fee inspection fee		
0898 0899 0900	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (includes site inspection only – other inspections as per fees and charges schedule) + Inspection Fees (4 X Quality Control Inspection Fee)	С			\$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$346 + Min. Fee incl.	inspection fee GST: \$346.00 Last year fee inspection fee GST: \$346.00	N	Each
0898 0899 0900	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (includes site inspection only – other inspections as per fees and charges schedule) + Inspection Fees (4 X Quality Control Inspection Fee) Kerb and Gutter/ Footpath Bond administration fee	С			\$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$346 + Min. Fee incl.	inspection fee GST: \$346.00 Last year fee inspection fee GST: \$346.00	N	Each
0898 0899 0900 Section 0901	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (includes site inspection only – other inspections as per fees and charges schedule) + Inspection Fees (4 X Quality Control Inspection Fee) Kerb and Gutter/ Footpath Bond administration fee	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$0.00	inspection fee GST: \$346.00 Last year fee inspection fee GST: \$346.00 \$80.00	N	Each
0898 0899 0900 Section 0901	CCTV Inspection for sewer and stormwater Public Sewer/Drainage Infrastructure Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/ or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (includes site inspection only – other inspections as per fees and charges schedule) + Inspection Fees (4 X Quality Control Inspection Fee) Kerb and Gutter/ Footpath Bond administration fee 168 Inspection Fees - Engineering Quality control inspections (per inspection)	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$346 + Min. Fee incl. \$0.00	inspection fee GST: \$346.00 Last year fee inspection fee GST: \$346.00 \$80.00	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Section	68 (Public) Bonds [continued]							
0904	Section 68 (Public) Sewer and/or Stormwater Works bond Category 3	С		\$3,1	in. Fee incl. G	er lineal metre SST: \$3,150.00 Last year fee er lineal metre SST: \$3,150.00	N	Each
Develo	pment Assessment & Building Fees							
Develop	oment Application Fees							
0905	D.A. Fee for Advertisements	А	advertisement \$357.00 for 1	st advertisement (where fee exce st advertisement (where fee exce	eeds that paya 2.1 plus \$93 for eeds that paya	ble under item of Schedule 4) Last year fee each additional	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, Item 2.2 of EPA Regs 2021.							
0906	D.A. Fee (not involving erection of building, carrying out of work or subdivision of land)	Α	\$357.00	\$371.00	\$0.00	\$371.00	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 2.7 of EPA Regs 2021							
0907 See Schee	D.A. Fee (Dwelling with estimated construction cost \$100,000 or less) dule 4, item 2.3 of EPA Regs 2021	А	\$571.00	\$592.00	\$0.00	\$592.00	N	Each
0908	D.A. Fee – Subdivisions not involving opening of public road	А	·	\$53.00 for each		subdivision Last year fee	N	Each

See Schedule 4, item 2.5 of EPA Regs 2021

Item	Fee Name	Pricing	Year 23/24	F	Year 24/25	Total Fac	GST	Basis
Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	Applicable	Basis
Davida	annout Amplication Food and a							
Develo	pment Application Fees [continued]							
0909	D.A. Fee – Subdivisions involving opening of public road	А		\$ \$65.00 for each		subdivision Last year fee	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 2.4 of EPA Regs 2021. Fee not to be used for strata subdivision.					Cabalviolon		
0910	D.A. Fee – Strata Subdivision	А	\$430.00 plus	\$65.00 for each	n additional lot	t created by the subdivision	N	Each
			\$414.00 plus	\$65.00 for each	n additional lot	Last year fee t created by the subdivision		
See Sche	dule 4, item 2.6 of EPA Regs 2021							
0911	D.A. Fee (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	Α	\$138.00	\$144.00	\$0.00	\$144.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0912	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$5,001 to \$50,000)	Α		s an additional \$ by which the es		exceeds \$5,000	N	Each
				s an additional \$ by which the es				
See Schee	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0913	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$50,001 – \$250,000)	Α	of \$1,000) k \$442.00 plu	s an additional \$ by which the esti s an additional \$ by which the esti	mated cost ex 3.64 for each	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Schee	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Develo	pment Application Fees [continued]							
0914	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$250,001 – \$500,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$1,455.00 plus	which the esti	\$2.34 for each \$ mated cost exce \$2.34 for each \$ mated cost exce	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0915	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000)	A	of \$1,000) by \$2,190.00 plus	which the esti	\$1.64 for each \$ mated cost exce \$1.64 for each \$ mated cost exce	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0916	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000)	А	of S	\$1,000) by whi	\$1.44 for each \$ ch the estimated \$1.44 for each \$	cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee	N	Each

See Sch	edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				
0915	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000)	A	\$2,272.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 Last year fee \$2,190.00 plus an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	N	Each
See Sch	edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				
0916	D.A. Fee (estimated cost \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000)	А	\$3,404.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$3,281.00 plus an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	N	Each
See Scho	edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				
0917	D.A. Fee (estimated cost of more than \$10,000,000)	A	\$20,667.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Last year fee \$19,917.00 plus an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	N	Each
See Sch	edule 4, item 2.1 of EPA Regs 2021				

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		ССТ	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	GST Applicable	Basis
TWITING!	I oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисаыс	

Development Application Fees [continued]

Each
Each
Each
Each
que made out to
Each
de out to the
Each
Each
Each Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Develo	oment Application Fees [continued]							
0924	Giving of Notice of Designated Development	А	\$2,785.00	\$2,890.00	\$0.00	\$2,890.00	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 3.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0925	Surrendering of Consents (Voluntary – not required by condition of consent)	С	\$95.00	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	N	Each
Modific	ation of Consent Fees							
Fee to co	ver the cost of assessing and determining the application.							
0926	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(1) (minor error, misdescription or miscalculation)	А	\$89.00	\$92.00	\$0.00	\$92.00	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 4.1 of EPA Regs 2021							
0927	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(1) (Council error)	А				Nil Last year fee Nil	N	Each
0928	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(1A) or S.4.56(1) (minimal environmental impact)	А			r \$839 whicheve	er is the lesser	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 4.2 of EPA Regs 2021							
0929	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) where fee for original DA was less than \$107.28	А				criginal DA fee Last year fee criginal DA fee	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 4.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
0930	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) Original DA fee \$107.28 or greater and not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building	А				Last year fee original DA fee	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 4.3 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Modifica	ation of Consent Fees [continued]							
0931	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) Original DA fee \$107.28 or greater and for the erection of a dwelling-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less	Α	\$238.00	\$247.00	\$0.00	\$247.00	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 4.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
0932	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	А	\$69.00	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0933	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$5,001 – \$250,000)	А	of \$1,000) \$106.00 plus	by which the es an additional s	\$1.50 for each \$ stimated cost ex \$1.50 for each \$ stimated cost ex	Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0934	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$250,001–\$500,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$628.00 plus	which the esting an additional s	\$0.85 for each \$ nated cost exce \$0.85 for each \$ nated cost exce	eds \$250,000 Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
0935	D.A. Modification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal environmental impact) (estimated cost \$500,001–\$1,000,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$894.00 plus	which the esting an additional s	\$0.50 for each \$ nated cost exce \$0.50 for each \$ nated cost exce	eds \$500,000 Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sched	dule 4, item 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							

0936 D.A. M	of Consent Fees [continued] Indiffication of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal and the consent of the consent o							
enviro	nmental impact) (estimated cost \$1,000,001– \$10,000,000)	А	of s \$1,238.00 plus	\$1,000) by whic s an additional \$	60.40 for each \$ h the estimated 60.40 for each \$ h the estimated	cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee 1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Schedule 4, ite	em 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
	lodification of consent: S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) (not of minimal nmental impact) (estimated cost more than \$10,000,000)	Α			\$0.27 for each \$ h the estimated		N	Each
					60.27 for each \$ h the estimated	1,000 (or part		
See Schedule 4, ite	em 4.5 of EPA Regs 2021							
	odification of Consent under S.4.55(2) or S.4.56(1) requiring ation (by advertising) under these Sections	Α	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$0.00	\$400.00	N	Each
See Schedule 4, ite	em 4.6 EPA Regs 2021							
Review of De	termination Fees							
	review of determination: Division 8.2 Review for the erection of a ng-house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or	А	\$238.00	\$247.00	\$0.00	\$247.00	N	Each
See Schedule 4, ite	em 7.2 of EPA Regs 2021							
erectio	review of determination: Division 8.2 Review not involving the on of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a building	Α				riginal DA fee Last year fee riginal DA fee	N	Each
See Schedule 4, ite	em 7.1 of EPA Regs 2021							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Review	of Determination Fees [continued]							
0941	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	А	\$69.00	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
0942	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$5,001 – \$250,000)	А	of \$1,000) \$107.00 plu:	s an additional \$ by which the es s an additional \$ by which the es	stimated cost ex \$1.50 for each \$	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
0943	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$250,001–\$500,000)	A	of \$1,000) by \$628.00 plu:	s an additional \$ v which the estin s an additional \$ v which the estin	nated cost exce \$0.85 for each \$	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
0944	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$500,001 – \$1,000,000)	А	of \$1,000) by \$894.00 plu:	s an additional \$ v which the estin s an additional \$ v which the estin	nated cost exce \$0.50 for each \$	Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							
0945	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost \$1,000,001– \$10,000,000)	А	of s \$1,238.00 plus	s an additional \$ \$1,000) by whic s an additional \$ \$1,000) by whic	h the estimated \$0.40 for each \$	cost exceeds \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Scheo	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021							

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Review of Determination Fees [continued]

0946	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review (estimated cost more than \$10,000,000)	Α	of s \$5,943.00 plus	s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which s an additional \$ \$1,000) by which	the estimated	d cost exceeds \$10,000,000 Last year fee \$1,000 (or part	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.3 of EPA Regs 2021					Ψ10,000,000		
0947	D.A. Review of Decision – to reject a Development Application (estimated cost of development less than \$100,000)	Α	\$69.00	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
0948	D.A. Review of Decision – to reject a Development Application (estimated cost of development \$100,000 – \$1,000,000)	Α	\$188.00	\$195.00	\$0.00	\$195.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
0949	D.A. Review of Decision – to reject a Development Application (estimated cost of development greater than \$1,000,000)	Α	\$313.00	\$325.00	\$0.00	\$325.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.4 of EPA Regs 2021							
0950	D.A. Review of determination: Division 8.2 Review requiring notification (by advertising) under these Sections	Α	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$0.00	\$400.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 7.7 of EPA Regs 2021							

Construction Certificates (CC) and Complying Development Certificate (CDC) Application Fees - Building

Where Council determines the appropriate skill/resource is unavailable within Council, the application will be subject to a quote from an appropriately accredited certifier of Council's choosing, with an additional administration fee of 20% to be retained by Council.

0951	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost up to \$5,000)	С	\$350.00 (inclusive of 2 inspections)	Y	Each
			Last year fee \$350.00 (inclusive of 2 inspections)		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Number	I olicy ID	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисаыс		

Construction Certificates (CC) and Complying Development Certificate (CDC) Application Fees - Building [continued]

0952	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$5,000 but not exceeding \$100,000)	С	\$200.00 plus an additional 0.3% of the estimated cost exceeding over \$5,000 Last year fee \$200.00 plus an additional 0.3% of the estimated cost exceeding over \$5,000	Y	Each
0953	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$100,000 but not exceeding \$250,000)	С	\$530.00 plus an additional 0.2% of the estimated cost over \$100,000 Last year fee \$530.00 plus an additional 0.2% of the estimated cost over \$100,000	Y	Each
0954	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$250,000 but not exceeding \$1,000,000)	С	\$880.00 plus an additional 0.1% of the estimated cost over \$250,000 Last year fee \$880.00 plus an additional 0.1% of the estimated cost over \$250,000	Y	Each
0955	CC or CDC Fee (estimated cost exceeding \$1,000,000)	С	\$1,690.00 plus an additional 0.05% of the estimated cost over \$1,000,000 Last year fee \$1,690.00 plus an additional 0.05% of the estimated cost over \$1,000,000	Y	Each
0956	Long Service Levy	А	0.25% of estimated cost of all building and subdivision work valued \$250,000 and over Last year fee 0.25% of estimated cost of all building and subdivision work valued \$250,000 and over	N	N/A
0957	Amendment to Application for a CC or CDC after determination	С	40% original fee with minimum of \$75 Last year fee 40% original fee with minimum of \$75	Υ	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Constru	uction Certificate Inspection Fees - Building							
0958	Building Inspection fee (including reinspections) – within 30 kms of Council Administration Building	С	\$550.00	\$527.27	\$52.73	\$580.00	Y	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council on behalf of a Private Certifier							
0959	Building Inspection fee (including reinspections) – outside of 30 kms of Council Administration Building	С	\$660.00	\$631.82	\$63.18	\$695.00	Y	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council on behalf of a Private Certifier							
0960	Building inspection fee (including reinspections) – within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Y	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council as PCA							
0961	Building inspection fee (including reinspections) – outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$331.82	\$33.18	\$365.00	Υ	Each
Inspection	s undertaken by Council as PCA							
0962	Boarding House Inspection Fee	С			.50 cents per m .50 cents per m	Last year fee	N	Each
Buildin	g Information Certificate Application Fees							
0963	Building Information Certificate for part of a building consisting of an external wall only or does not otherwise have a floor area (retaining wall/fence)	А	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
s608 of the	e Local Government Act 1993							
0964	Building Information Certificate for a class 1 building (together with any class 10 buildings on the site) or a class 10 building	А	\$250.00 բ	olus an addition	al \$250.00 for e	ach additional dwelling Last year fee	N	Each
			\$250.00 p	olus an addition	al \$250.00 for e			
s608 of the	e Local Government Act 1993							
0965	Building Information Certificate (Class 2 to 9 buildings) (<=200m2)	А	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
s608 of the	e Local Government Act 1993							

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Building	Information Certificate Application Fees [continu	ıed]						
0966	Building Information Certificate (Class 2 to 9 buildings) (>200m2 and <=2000m2)	А	·	us an additional	·	Last year fee	N	Each + per m2
s608 of the	Local Government Act 1993							
0967	Building Information Certificate (Class 2 to 9 buildings) (>200m2)	A		plus an addition		2,000 Last year fee	N	Each + per m2
s608 of the	Local Government Act 1993							
0968	Building Information Certificate copy (duplicate) with owner written consent	Α	\$13.00	\$13.00	\$0.00	\$13.00	N	Each
s608 of the	Local Government Act 1993							
Building	Information Certificate Inspection Fees							
0969	Building Information Certificate re-inspection fee	А	\$90.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each
See Clause	e 260 of EPA Regs 2000.							
Building	Certification - Miscellaneous							
0970	Principal Certifier Signage	С	\$13.00	\$12.73	\$1.27	\$14.00	Υ	Each
0971	Lodgement fee for CDC & Part 4A Certificate (per certificate)	Α	\$39.00	\$41.00	\$0.00	\$41.00	N	Each
See Clause	e 263 of EPA Regs 2000.							
0972	Fee for Council to act as the Principal Certifying Authority	С	\$60.00	\$59.09	\$5.91	\$65.00	Y	Each Application
0973	Fee for Council to act as the Principal Certifying Authority for construction certificates or complying development certificates where Council has not issued the certificate (application fee only)	С	\$695.00	\$663.64	\$66.36	\$730.00	Y	Each Application
0974	Fee for Council to accept nomination to act as replacement Principal Certifying Authority	С	\$0.00	\$3,636.36	\$363.64	\$4,000.00	Y	Each Application

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Buildin	g Certification - Miscellaneous [continued]							
0975	Certificate of Completion - Manufactured Home (cl:69 LG (MHE, CP, CG & MD Reg))	А	\$195.00	\$205.00	\$0.00	\$205.00	N	Each
Section	68 Approval Fees - Building							
0976	Part A(1) – Install a manufactured home, moveable dwelling or associated structure on land	С	\$535.00	\$565.00	\$0.00	\$565.00	N	Each
0977	Part F(4) – Install a domestic oil or solid fuel heating appliance, other than a portable appliance	С	\$330.00	\$350.00	\$0.00	\$350.00	N	Each
Section	68 Inspection Fees - Building							
0978	Section 68 approval inspection fee (including reinspections) – within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
0979	Section 68 approval inspection fee (including reinspections) – outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
Section	68 Approval Fees - Plumbing							
0980	Private Internal Sewer/Drainage Works under Part B(4) – Carry out sewerage work and/or Part B(5) – Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) – Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (fee includes 2 inspections) within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
0981	Private Internal Sewer/Drainage works under Part B(4) - Carry out sewerage work and/or Part B(5) - Carry out stormwater drainage work and/or Part B(6) - Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer under the control of a Council or with a drain or sewer which connects with such a public drain or sewer (fee includes 2 inspections) outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$0.00	\$755.00	\$0.00	\$755.00	N	Each
0982	Additional Plumbing/Drainage fixtures (per fixture/per application)	С	\$48.00	\$55.00	\$0.00	\$55.00	N	Each
0983	Minor Works Permit Private (Plumbing) -1 fixture only or works with an estimated cost up to \$5,000 (fee includes 2 inspections) - outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$355.00	\$355.00	\$0.00	\$355.00	N	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Section	n 68 Approval Fees - Plumbing [continued]							
0984	Minor Works Permit Private (Plumbing) -1 fixture only or works with an estimated cost up to \$5,000 (fee includes 2 inspections) - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$280.00	\$295.00	\$0.00	\$295.00	N	Each
Section	n 68 Inspection Fees - Plumbing							
0985	Sewer and Plumbing – inspection of un-permitted work (per hour)	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Hour
0986	Sewer and Plumbing Inspection Fee – Commercial/Industrial (per hour)	С	\$410.00	\$435.00	\$0.00	\$435.00	N	Hour
0987	Sewer and Plumbing Inspection Fee – within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
0988	Sewer and Plumbing Inspection Fee – outside of 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
0989	Amended Section 68 Application (Parts A, B, E and F)	С			50% of original a	Last year fee	N	Each
Section	n 68 Approval Fees - Planning							
0990	Caravan Parks – approval (5 yearly or new approval) per site	С	\$9.00	\$9.50	\$0.00	\$9.50	N	5 Years p Site
0991	Caravan Parks – inspections (per hour)	С	\$410.00	\$435.00	\$0.00	\$435.00	N	Hour
0992	Caravan Parks – inspections (minimum)	С	\$155.00	\$165.00	\$0.00	\$165.00	N	Each
0993	Part F(1) – Operate a public car park	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
0994	Part F(2) – Operate a caravan park or camping ground includes one inspection	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
0995	Part F(2) – Renewal of Approval to operate a caravan park or camping ground	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
0996	Part F(3) – Operate a manufactured home estate	С	\$505.00	\$535.00	\$0.00	\$535.00	N	Each
0997	Part F(5) Amusement Device (Application and Inspection)	Е	\$115.00	\$125.00	\$0.00	\$125.00	N	Each
0998	Part F(5) Amusement Device (Application and Inspection) (two or more devices)	E	\$225.00	\$240.00	\$0.00	\$240.00	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Section	68 Approval Fees - Planning [continued]							
0999	Part F(7) – Use a standing vehicle or any article for the purpose of selling any article in a public place (Fee waived for charitable organisations)	С	\$430.00	\$455.00	\$0.00	\$455.00	N	Each
Fire Sa	fety							
1000	Annual Fire Safety Statement – Inspection of premises regarding Annual Fire Safety Statement - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Y	Each
1001	Annual Fire Safety Statement – Inspection of premises regarding Annual Fire Safety Statement - outside 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$331.82	\$33.18	\$365.00	Y	Each
1002	Annual Fire Safety administration/registration fee	С	\$135.00	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00	Υ	Each
1003	Enquiry re Fire Safety – Fire Safety Schedule (written response)	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each
1004	Occupation of Uncompleted Building (Inspection + advice) - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
1005	Occupation of Uncompleted Building (Inspection + advice) - outside 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
Swimm	ing Pool Safety							
1006	Swimming Pool Compliance Certificate Application – first inspection fee	Α	\$150.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	Each
See Section	on 19 of Swimming Pool Regulations 2018.			,	, , ,	,		
1007	Swimming Pool Compliance Certificate Application – second inspection fee	А	\$100.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	Υ	Each
See Section	on 19 of Swimming Pool Regulations 2018.							
1008	NSW Swimming Pool Registration Fee – Council to register	С	\$12.00	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00	Υ	Each
1009	Swimming Pool Exemption Application	А	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00	N	Each
See Section	on 13 Swimming Pools Regulation 2018.							
1010 See Section	Swimming Safety Mandatory Inspection Fee (includes two inspections per certificate) on 19 of Swimming Pool Regulations 2018.	А	\$150.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Y	Each Certificate

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Plannin	ng Certificates							
1011	Section 10.7(2) Certificate Fee	А	\$67.00	\$69.00	\$0.00	\$69.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 9.7 of EPA Regs 2021							
1012	Section 10.7(2) & (5) Certificate Fee	А	\$167.00	\$174.00	\$0.00	\$174.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, items 9.7 and 9.8 of EPA Regs 2021							
1013	Urgent Section 10.7(2) & (5) Certificates - additional fee (Processing to occur within one business day of lodgement)	С	\$150.00	\$160.00	\$0.00	\$160.00	N	Each
1014	Section 735A Certificate Fee	С	\$195.00	\$205.00	\$0.00	\$205.00	N	Each
1015	Sewer Diagrams	С	\$140.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	N	Each
1016	Certified copy of a document, map or plan (S.10.8(2))	Α	\$67.00	\$69.00	\$0.00	\$69.00	N	Each
See Sche	dule 4, item 9.9 of EPA Regs 2021							
1017	BAL (Bush Fire Attack level) Assessment Certificate Fee	С	\$680.00	\$650.00	\$65.00	\$715.00	Υ	Each
Miscella	aneous Planning Fees							
1018	Written Response to Enquiry	С	\$240.00	\$231.82	\$23.18	\$255.00	Υ	Each
1019	Occupation of Temporary Dwellings or Occupation of Land upon which Dwelling House is to be erected (Inspection + Advice) - within 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$240.00	\$255.00	\$0.00	\$255.00	N	Each
1020	Occupation of Temporary Dwellings or Occupation of Land upon which Dwelling House is to be erected (Inspection + Advice) – outside 30 kms of the Council Administration Building	С	\$345.00	\$365.00	\$0.00	\$365.00	N	Each
1021	Advertising – renaming fee (for roads, streets and localities)	С	\$470.00	\$495.00	\$0.00	\$495.00	N	Each
1022	Renaming fee (for roads, streets and localities)	С	\$1,225.00	\$1,290.00	\$0.00	\$1,290.00	N	Each
Applica	ation Withdrawal Fees							
1023	Prior to any assessment	С			or \$50 whicheve or \$50 whicheve	Last year fee er is the lesser	N	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Rumber	I oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Application Withdrawal Fees [continued]

1024	Prior to completion of preliminary assessment or prior to:	С	10%	N	Each
			Last year fee 10%		
2. comme	ncement of any referrals; or ncement of any notification/advertising; or n and issue of any initial additional information letter.				
1025	During:	С	20%	N	Each
			Last year fee 20%		
2. any noti	mal external referral period; or ification/advertising period; or lated time period (or further agreed period) of any initial written request for a	additional informa	tion		
1026	During the continued assessment and prior to the issue of notice of determination	С	60% OR a % greater than that listed above as determined by the Manager Development Assessment & Building Certification.	N	Each
			Last year fee 60% OR a % greater than that listed above as determined by the Manager Development Assessment & Building Certification.		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST		
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis	
Number	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable		

Environmental and Regulatory

Natural Environment

1027	Electric Vehicle Charge stations (Council operated)	С	\$0.28	\$0.26	\$0.03	\$0.29	Υ	cents/Kwh
1028	Health Inspection Fee (excluding food) per hour	С	\$310.00	\$310.00	\$0.00	\$310.00	N	Hour
1029	Health Inspection Fee (excluding food) minimum	С	\$125.00	\$135.00	\$0.00	\$135.00	N	Each
1030	Food Shop Inspection Fee charged pro rata with a minimum charge of 30 minutes	С	\$235.00	\$235.00	\$0.00	\$235.00	N	Hour
1031	Food Shop Re-Inspection Fee charged pro rata with a minimum charge of 20 minutes	С	\$220.00	\$235.00	\$0.00	\$235.00	N	Hour
1032	Annual Administration Charge for Food shop (Charity and Community Organisations exempt)	С	\$230.00	\$240.00	\$0.00	\$240.00	N	Each
1033	Water sampling/testing	D				Cost plus 10%	N	Each
						Last year fee Cost plus 10%		
1034	Consulting Fees (Health and Building)	D				Cost plus 10%	N	Each
						Last year fee Cost plus 10%		
1035	Septic Tanks – Application to install (includes 3 inspections)	С	\$580.00	\$610.00	\$0.00	\$610.00	N	Each
1036	Septic Tanks – Amended application (includes 2 inspections)	С	\$400.00	\$420.00	\$0.00	\$420.00	N	Each
1037	Septic Tanks – Licence to operate	С	\$70.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Each
1038	Septic Tanks – Operational inspection	С	\$195.00	\$205.00	\$0.00	\$205.00	N	Each
1039	Septic Tank inspection (complied with licensing requirements)	С	\$100.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	N	Each
1040	Septic Tank re-inspection	С	\$130.00	\$140.00	\$0.00	\$140.00	N	Each
1041	Septic Tanks – Operational Licence Search	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each
1042	Monitoring Services	С	\$220.00	\$213.64	\$21.36	\$235.00	Υ	Hour
1043	Native Vegetation – Fee for Calculating Revegetation & Fencing Contributions – DCP11	С	\$390.00	\$410.00	\$0.00	\$410.00	N	Each
1044	Native Vegetation – Rural Residential Developer Contributions (Fencing) DCP11 – per kilometre	С	\$2,970.00	\$3,120.00	\$0.00	\$3,120.00	N	km
1045	Native Vegetation – Rural Residential Developer Contributions (Revegetation) DCP11 – per seedling	С	\$2.18	\$2.60	\$0.00	\$2.60	N	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Natura	Environment [continued]							
1046	Native Vegetation – Rural Residential – Assessment costs – DCP11 – per hour	С	\$230.00	\$245.00	\$0.00	\$245.00	N	Hour
1047	Water sampling	С	\$205.00	\$220.00	\$0.00	\$220.00	N	Each
1048	Swimming Pool Safety Posters	С	\$34.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Each
Noxiou	s Weeds Inspections							
1049	Reinspection fee after notice (per hour)	С	\$160.00	\$170.00	\$0.00	\$170.00	N	Hour
1050	Reinspection fee after notice (minimum fee)	С	\$70.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Each
1051	Private works	D			Actual	cost plus 10%	N	Each
					Actual	Last year fee cost plus 10%		
Range	r Services							
1052	Community Microchip Program (Special events only)	E	Fre	e (subject to pa	ayment of lifetim	e registration)	Υ	Each
			Fre	e (subject to pa	ayment of lifetim	Last year fee e registration)		
1053	Street Furniture Application Fee – CBD	С	\$140.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	N	Each
1054	Street Furniture – Outside CBD Application Fee	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each
1055	Display of Goods – Application	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each
1056	Display of Goods – Lease fee (per square metre)	С	\$65.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	N	m2
1057	Amendment to street activity approval	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each
1058	Business promotion/display on footpath	С	\$70.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	N	Day
1059	Stock Impounding – cattle, horses and other per head	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Each
1060	Stock Impounding – sheep, goats, pigs & other – per head for first 3	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Each
1061	Stock Impounding – sheep, goats, pigs & other – subsequent stock	С	\$2.50	\$2.50	\$0.00	\$2.50	N	Each
1062	Stock Impounding – sustenance per head per day, cattle, horses and other large animals	С	\$8.00	\$8.50	\$0.00	\$8.50	N	Each
1063	Stock Impounding – sustenance for sheep, goats, pigs & other per head per day	С	\$2.00	\$2.00	\$0.00	\$2.00	N	Each

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Ranger	Services [continued]							
1064	Ranger Services – administration charge	С	\$80.00	\$85.00	\$0.00	\$85.00	N	Each
L065	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – vehicle rate per hour	С	\$36.00	\$38.00	\$0.00	\$38.00	N	Hour
1066	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – ranger rate per office hour	С	\$55.00	\$60.00	\$0.00	\$60.00	N	Hour
L067	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – ranger rate after hours (Mon – Sat noon) – First 2 hours per hour	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Hour
L068	Impounding Animals / stock investigation – ranger rate after hours (Mon – Sat noon) – Subsequent hours	С	\$90.00	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00	N	Hour
.069	Stock Impounding – Walking of stock to pound / saleyards /owner's premises / etc	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
L070	Stock Impounding – Driving of stock via transport vehicle	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
071	Stock Impounding – Veterinary fees	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
.072	Stock Impounding – Damage caused by trespassing of impounded stock	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
073	Stock Impounding – Destroy and dispose of injured / diseased / distressed stock	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Cost
.074	Stock Impounding – Portable stockyards (per day or part thereof)	С	\$390.00	\$410.00	\$0.00	\$410.00	N	Day
.075	Abandoned Vehicles – Fee plus towing cost	С	\$100.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	N	Each
.076	Abandoned Vehicles – Towing Cost plus Fee above	С				Cost Last year fee Cost	N	Each
.077	Abandoned Vehicles – Impounding fee	С	\$190.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	N	Each
L078	Serving of Notices – Administration charge (Recovery)	С	\$48.00	\$55.00	\$0.00	\$55.00	N	Each

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Ranger	r Services [continued]							
1079	Impounding Fee – General	С	\$105.00	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	N	Each
1080	Impounding Fee – Signs	С	\$100.00	\$105.00	\$0.00	\$105.00	N	Each
1081	Impounded Shopping Trolleys – Release fee	С	\$85.00	\$90.00	\$0.00	\$90.00	N	Each
1082	Approved event signage at Council designated areas	E				Free of Charge Last year fee Free of Charge	N	Each
Compa	nion Animals							
1083	Annual Companion Animal Permits	A				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1084	Cat Annual Permit	Α				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1085	Dangerous Dog Annual Permit	A				s per legislation Last year fee s per legislation	N	Each
1086	Dangerous Dog Collar (small/medium)	С	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
1087	Dangerous Dog Collar (Large)	С	\$65.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	Υ	Each
1088	Dangerous Dog Collar (X large)	С	\$70.00	\$68.18	\$6.82	\$75.00	Υ	Each
1089	Dangerous / Menacing Dog – Maintenance Fee (GRAS) per day	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Per Day
1090	Dangerous Dog Signs	С	\$60.00	\$54.55	\$5.45	\$60.00	Υ	Each
1091	Dog Muzzle	С	\$28.00	\$31.82	\$3.18	\$35.00	Υ	Each
1092	Dog Surrender – dog involved in an attack under investigation	С	\$65.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	N	Each
1093	ID tags (Metal)	С	\$19.00	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	Υ	Each
1094	ID tags (Plain)	С	\$14.00	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	Υ	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Teath Del	I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Аррисавіс	

Companion Animals [continued]

1095	Re-home Kittens/puppies under 8 weeks old to Accredited Rescue Group	E				Free Last year fee Free	N	Each
1096	Dog and Cat (already micro-chipped) – Release fee to Accredited Rescue Group	E				Free Last year fee Free	N	Each
1097	Dog & Cat Registration – Lifetime Registration	A				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1098	Dog & Cat Registration – Desexed	А				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1099	Dog & Cat Registration – Desexed animal owned by pensioner etc	A				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1100	Dog Registration – Entire animal kept by recognised breeder	Α				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1101	Dog Registration – Assistance dogs	A				Last year fees per legislation	N	Each
1102	Dog & Cat – Maintenance fee (GRAS) per day, maximum 10 days.	С	\$36.00	\$38.00	\$0.00	\$38.00	N	Day
1103	Dog & Cat Impounding fee	С	\$41.00	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	N	Each
1104	Dog & Cat – Surrender or Euthanasia of animal for outside organisations / people (per animal)	С	\$245.00	\$300.00	\$0.00	\$300.00	N	Animal
1105	Dog Desexing – Male	С	\$155.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	Υ	Each
1106	Dog Desexing – Female	С	\$200.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	Υ	Each
1107	Cat Desexing – Male	С	\$100.00	\$95.45	\$9.55	\$105.00	Υ	Each

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Rumber	I olicy ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Арриоцые	

Companion Animals [continued]

1108	Cat Desexing – Female	С	\$140.00	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	Υ	Each
1109	Cat Vaccinations	С	\$37.00	\$35.45	\$3.55	\$39.00	Υ	Each
1110	Dog Vaccinations	С	\$52.00	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	Υ	Each
1111	Dog Heart Worm Test	С	\$38.00	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	Υ	Each
1112	Dog & Cat Worming	С	\$12.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	Υ	Each
1113	Animal Flea Treatment	С	\$18.00	\$17.27	\$1.73	\$19.00	Υ	Each
1114	Dog & Cat – Microchipping	С	\$36.00	\$32.73	\$3.27	\$36.00	Υ	Each
1115	Dog & Cat – Release fee to Accredited Rescue Group (includes microchipping)	С	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00	N	Each
1116	Cats – Hire of cat cages per week	С	\$30.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	Υ	Week
1117	Dogs – Parvo Test	С	\$36.00	\$34.55	\$3.45	\$38.00	Υ	Each
1118	Cat FIV Test	С	\$20.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	Υ	Each
1119	Certificate of compliance dangerous and restricted dog enclosures	A				Last year fee per legislation	N	Each

Itom		Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Number	Fee Name	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number		rolley lb	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Αρριισασίο	

Sewer Services

Sewage

1120 Reuse Water supply	E	66.67% cost of alternate supply Last year fee 66.67% cost of alternate supply	N	Each
1121 CCTV sewer/stormwater jet cleaning prior to inspections	E	\$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for CCTV inspections Please note: \$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for jet cleaning of Sewer and Stormwater lines if required prior to CCTV inspections Last year fee \$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for CCTV inspections Please note: \$180 per hour travel plus \$2 per lineal metre for jet cleaning of Sewer and Stormwater lines if required prior to CCTV inspections	N	Hour/LM

Liquid Trade Waste

1122	Application Fee – Category 1, 2, S and Category 3 with volumes < 20kl per day	С	\$105.00	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	N	Each
1123	Application Fee – Category 3 and volumes > 20kl per day	С	\$420.00	\$445.00	\$0.00	\$445.00	N	Each
1124	Annual Trade Waste Fee (minimum)	С	\$140.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	N	Year
1125	Annual Trade Waste Fee (Large Discharger >20kL per day)	С	\$885.00	\$930.00	\$0.00	\$930.00	N	Year
1126	Re-Inspection Fee	С	\$155.00	\$165.00	\$0.00	\$165.00	N	Each
1127	Re-Inspection Sampling Fees	С				Actual Cost	N	Each
						Last year fee Actual Cost		
1128	Trade Waste Usage Charges for Dischargers with appropriate pre- treatment	С	\$2.32	\$2.39	\$0.00	\$2.39	N	kl

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Liquid	Trade Waste [continued]							
1129	Trade waste Usage Charges for Dischargers without appropriate pre- treatment	С	\$22.01	\$22.76	\$0.00	\$22.76	N	kl
1130	ph charge where it is outside the approved rate for the discharger	С	\$0.70	\$0.74	\$0.00	\$0.74	N	Coefficient
Excess	s Mass Charges							
1131	Aluminium	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1132	Ammonia (as N)	С	\$3.21	\$3.37	\$0.00	\$3.37	N	kg
1133	Arsenic	С	\$108.54	\$113.97	\$0.00	\$113.97	N	kg
1134	Barium	С	\$54.92	\$57.67	\$0.00	\$57.67	N	kg
1135	Biochemical oxygen demand (BOD)	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1136	Boron	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1137	Bromine	С	\$25.54	\$26.82	\$0.00	\$26.82	N	kg
1138	Cadmium	С	\$504.43	\$529.65	\$0.00	\$529.65	N	kg
1139	Chloride	С				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	N	kg
1140	Chlorinated hydrocarbons	С	\$54.92	\$57.67	\$0.00	\$57.67	N	kg
1141	Chlorinated phenolics	С	\$2,183.70	\$2,292.89	\$0.00	\$2,292.89	N	kg
1142	Chlorine	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1143	Chromium	С	\$35.75	\$37.54	\$0.00	\$37.54	N	kg
1144	Cobalt	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
1145	Copper	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
1146	Cyanide	С	\$108.54	\$113.97	\$0.00	\$113.97	N	kg
1147	Fluoride	С	\$5.75	\$6.04	\$0.00	\$6.04	N	kg
1148	Formaldehyde	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1149	Oil & Grease (Total O & G)	С	\$1.92	\$2.02	\$0.00	\$2.02	N	kg
1150	Herbicides/defoliants	С	\$1,070.44	\$1,123.96	\$0.00	\$1,123.96	N	kg
1151	Iron	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1152	Lead	С	\$54.92	\$57.67	\$0.00	\$57.67	N	kg

ltem Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Excess	Mass Charges [continued]							
1153	Lithium	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
1154	Manganese	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
1155	Mercaptans	С	\$108.54	\$113.97	\$0.00	\$113.97	N	kg
1156	Mercury	С	\$3,639.49	\$3,821.46	\$0.00	\$3,821.46	N	kg
1157	Methylene blue active substances (MBAS)	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1158	Molybdenum	С	\$1.10	\$1.16	\$0.00	\$1.16	N	kg
1159	Nickel	С	\$35.75	\$37.54	\$0.00	\$37.54	N	kg
1160	Nitrogen (N) (Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen-TKN)	С	\$0.26	\$0.27	\$0.00	\$0.27	N	kg
1161	Organoarsenic compounds	С	\$1,091.84	\$1,146.43	\$0.00	\$1,146.43	N	kg
1162	Pesticides general (excludes organochlorides and organophosphates)	С	\$1,091.84	\$1,146.43	\$0.00	\$1,146.43	N	kg
1163	Petroleum hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	С	\$3.83	\$4.02	\$0.00	\$4.02	N	kg
L164	Phenolic compounds (non-chlorinated)	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
1165	Phosphorus (Total P)	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1166	Polynuclear aromatic hydrocarbons	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
1167	Selenium	С	\$76.61	\$80.44	\$0.00	\$80.44	N	kg
1168	Silver	С	\$2.05	\$2.15	\$0.00	\$2.15	N	kg
1169	Sulphate (SO4)	С	\$0.26	\$0.27	\$0.00	\$0.27	N	kg
1170	Sulphide	С	\$2.19	\$2.30	\$0.00	\$2.30	N	kg
1171	Sulphite	С	\$2.56	\$2.69	\$0.00	\$2.69	N	kg
L172	Suspended Solids (SS)	С	\$1.37	\$1.44	\$0.00	\$1.44	N	kg
L173	Thiosulphate	С	\$0.43	\$0.45	\$0.00	\$0.45	N	kg
1174	Tin	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
1175	Total dissolved solids (TDS)	С	\$0.16	\$0.17	\$0.00	\$0.17	N	kg
L176	Uranium	С	\$10.87	\$11.41	\$0.00	\$11.41	N	kg
.177	Zinc	С	\$21.69	\$22.77	\$0.00	\$22.77	N	kg
anker	ed Waste							
1178	Chemical Toilet	С	\$29.00	\$31.00	\$0.00	\$31.00	N	kl

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Tanker	ed Waste [continued]							
1179	Septic Tank Waste – Effluent	С	\$3.00	\$3.00	\$0.00	\$3.00	N	kl
1180	Septic Tank Waste – Septage	С	\$29.00	\$31.00	\$0.00	\$31.00	N	kl
Pressui	re Sewer							
1181	Pressure Sewer Application	С	\$0.00	\$210.00	\$0.00	\$210.00	N	Each
1182	Pressure sewer – Connection of residential and commercial properties in an existing pressure sewer area. Including areas of East Wagga Wagga, Gumly Gumly and Collingullie.	С				Actual Cost Last year fee Actual Cost	N	Per Lot
	agga City Council does not approve of the use of pressure sewer systems fo ion in the approval of their use. Gravity mains are the preferred installation fo			ems will only be	approved und	er special circun	nstances and co	st is not a
1183	Maintenance and repair of Pressure Sewer Systems outside of Municipality	D				Last year fee all Cost + 15%	N	Each
Joint S	ewer Elimination							
1184	Elimination of joint sewer connections – As per Sewer Policy 5	Е	\$1,015.00	\$1,070.00	\$0.00	\$1,070.00	N	Each

Build Overs

The preferred option for encumbering a Council main or easement is to relocate the main or easement clear of the proposed development, at full cost to the developer. If relocation of the main cannot be achieved, application can be made to encumber the main. Any required upgrades to a main are at full cost to the developer.

1185	Build over Council service or easement application	С	\$200.00	\$210.00	\$0.00	\$210.00	N	Each
1186	Build over Council service or easement encumbrance charge	С				Actual Cost	N	Each
						Last year fee Actual Cost		

Itom	Pricing	Year 23/24		Year 24/25		GST	
Item Fee Name Number	Policy ID	Last Yr Fee	Fee	GST	Total Fee	Applicable	Basis
Number	r oney ib	(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	Applicable	

Engineering

Technical Services

1187	Engineering consultancy (including as-built document searches etc)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1188	Data from existing Traffic Counts	С	\$90.00	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00	Υ	Each Site
1189	New traffic counts 1 – 5 sites	С	\$270.00	\$259.09	\$25.91	\$285.00	Υ	Each Site
1190	New traffic counts 6 – 20 sites	С	\$235.00	\$227.27	\$22.73	\$250.00	Υ	Each Site
1191	New traffic counts 20 plus sites	E	\$195.00	\$186.36	\$18.64	\$205.00	Υ	Each Site
1192	New Traffic Counts - Where Traffic Control Required	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1193	Street Closure with Barricades – for Special Event	С				Cost Recovery Last year fee Cost Recovery	N	Each
1194	Road Closure advertising (temporary road closure)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	N	Each
1195	Road Closure advertising each additional insertion	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	N	Each
1196	Loan of signs and traffic control devices to community groups for the purpose of events that require road closures or crowd control	Е	, and the second se			Last year fee lost or damaged	Y	Each
1197	Engineering assessment of bridges, culverts, road pavements and other structures required in consideration of an application for oversize/ overmass vehicle access pursuant to Part 4.7 Heavy Vehicle (Adoption of National Law) Act 2013	D				Cost plus 10% Last year fee Cost plus 10%	N	Each

Item Number Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis	
----------------------	----------------------	--	--------------------	-------------------	--------------------------	-------------------	-------	--

Works and Services

1198	Private Works Inspection Fee (per hour)	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Hour
1199	Street Sweeping	D	\$370.00	\$354.55	\$35.45	\$390.00	Υ	Hour
1200	Supply of Materials	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Υ	Each
1201	Roadworks	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1202	Earthworks	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1203	Civil Works	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Y	Each
1204	Approved Concrete Contractors Annual licence fee	С	\$190.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	N	Each
1205	Community Facility Signs	E	\$435.00	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00	Υ	Each Site
1206	Work on public roads and public property	D				Cost plus 25% Last year fee Cost plus 25%	Υ	Each

Activities in Road Reserves

1207	Section 68 Part E(1) Annual Fee	С	\$265.00	\$280.00	\$0.00	\$280.00	N	Year
_	hoist goods across or over any part of a public road by means of a lift, hons as per fees and charges schedule)	ist or tackle projecti	ing over the footwa	ay (including ho	arding approva	als) (includes site	inspection on	ly - other
1208	Section 68 Part E(1) Fee	С	\$75.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	N	Each Occasion

Item Number	Fee Name	Pricing Policy ID	Year 23/24 Last Yr Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 24/25 GST	Total Fee (incl. GST)	GST Applicable	Basis
Activiti	es in Road Reserves [continued]							
1209	Section 138 Permit – Application Fee (non-refundable)	С	\$155.00	\$265.00	\$0.00	\$265.00	N	Each
1210	Section 138 Application Fee (for community benefit)	E				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	N	Each
1211	Section 138 Permit Fee – Urban – Landscaping (domestic)	E				No Charge Last year fee No Charge	N	Each

С

Ε

С

С

D

\$135.00

\$205.00

\$350.00

\$8.50

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

\$0.00

Amount varies dependant on works and associated risks

Amount varies dependant on works and associated risks

\$145.00

\$320.00

\$370.00

\$9.00

\$145.00

Last year fee

\$320.00

\$370.00

\$9.00

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

Ν

Each

Each

Each

Each

m2/Week

1212

1213

1214

1215

1216

Section 138 Inspection Fee - General

Section 138 Bond (as applicable per POL-008)

Section 138 Inspection Fee - Road Construction Works

(per m2 of road reserve occupied per week or part thereof)

Section 138 Permit – Annual Charge (Utilities as outlined in POL-008)

Occupation of the road reserve for building construction works fee –

Appendix A – Developer Contributions

Wagga Wagga Local Infrastructure Contributions Plan 2019 – 2034

Applies to all planning proposals, development applications and complying development certificates determined after 1 July 2019

Contribution rates for development subject to section 7.11 contributions

2024/25 Charges calculated as Base Rate (2019) X March 2024 CPI (137.7) / Base Rate (115.1)

Catchment	Per Resident ^a	Per self- contained dwelling in a seniors housing development ^b	Per 1 bed dwelling	Per 2 bed dwelling	Per standard subdivision lot, dwelling house and 3 or more bed dwelling
Estella/Boorooma/Gobbagombalin	\$8,546	\$12,819	\$12,819	\$17,092	\$20,000
Forest Hill – East Wagga Wagga	\$4,941	\$7,411	\$7,411	\$9,881	\$12,845
Lloyd	\$8,303	\$12,455	\$12,455	\$16,607	\$20,000
Other Wagga Wagga	\$4,607	\$6,910	\$6,910	\$9,214	\$11,978

a the per resident rate is relevant to calculating the contributions for boarding houses, group homes, and hostels. For these developments it is assumed that there is one resident per bed.

b seniors self-contained dwellings are charged this rate regardless of dwelling size.

Contributions for development subject to a section 7.12 levy

Development type	Levy rate
Development that has a proposed cost of carrying out the development:	
up to and including \$100,000	Nil
 more than \$100,000 and up to and including \$200,000 	0.5% of that cost
• more than \$200,000	1% of that cost

Sewer Development Servicing Plan Developer Charge 2024/25

2024/25 Charges calculated as Base Rate (2013) X December 2023 CPI (136.4) / Base Rate (100.5)

Catchment	Per ET
All catchments	\$4,802

Stormwater Development Servicing Plan Developer Charge 2024/25

2024/25 Charges calculated as Base Rate (June 2007) X December 2023 CPI (136.4) / Base Rate (87.9)

Catchment	Per ET
Area A - Urban West of Willans Hill	\$4,666
Area B - Estella/Boorooma, Urban East of Willans Hill	\$2,671
Area C - Forest Hill	\$996
Area D - Bomen (industrial)	\$321

City of Wagga Wagga Section 94 Contributions Plan 2006 – 2019

Applies to all planning proposals, development applications and complying development certificates determined before 1 July 2019 (including subsequent modifications made after this date)

2024/25 Charges calculated as Base Rate (2010) X March 2024 CPI (137.7) / Base Rate (95.6)

Catchment	dedication) Rate f	Per Lot (without land dedication) Rate from 1 July 2024 to 30 June 2025		Per Lot (with land dedication) Rate from 1 July 2024 to 30 June 2025		Per development involving dual occupancy, medium density housing and other dwellings (without land dedication)		Per development involving dual occupancy, medium density housing and other dwellings (with land dedication)	
Ashmont	\$ 9,620		\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Bomen	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Boorooma	\$ 19,930		\$	15,195	\$	15,331	\$	11,689	
Boorooma - CSU	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Bourkelands	\$ 18,025		\$	14,327	\$	13,867	\$	11,020	
Cartwrights Hill	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Estella	\$ 19,903		\$	15,167	\$	15,310	\$	11,667	
Estella West	\$ 20,000		\$	18,624	\$	17,969	\$	14,326	
Forrest Hill	\$ 15,013		\$	12,438	\$	11,547	\$	9,567	
Forrest Hill - RAAF	\$ 15,013		\$	12,438	\$	11,547	\$	9,567	
Gumly Gumly	\$ 18,469		\$	18,469	\$	14,206	\$	14,206	
Glenfield Park	\$ 18,571		\$	14,872	\$	14,284	\$	11,439	
Kapooka Military Area	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Kooringal	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Lake Albert	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Lloyd	\$ 18,150		\$	14,451	\$	13,962	\$	11,117	
Mt Austin	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
North Wagga	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
San Isidore	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Springvale	\$ 12,806		\$	12,806	\$	9,851	\$	9,851	
Tatton	\$ 17,770		\$	14,071	\$	13,669	\$	10,824	
Tolland	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Central Wagga	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Villages	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	
Other Rural	\$ 9,620)	\$	9,620	\$	7,399	\$	7,399	